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’,,,,‘ vore & STATE OF NEW MEXICO
Tt P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE l
: . 87501
DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST
JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD
March 9, 1979
b
B - . el conter Re: CASE WO, 5?§3
g , . , R=5856~A
Eﬁ" : : Atwood, Malone, Mann & Cooter ‘ORDER NO.
» Attorneys at Law
‘ P. O, Drawer 700
: Roswell, New Mexico 88201 Applicant:

Deaf Sir:

Morris R, Antweil

Enclosed herewith are two copiles of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.
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Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs 0OCC x

Artesia OCC

Aztec 0OCC

Other Tom Kellahin
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
"OXL CONSERVATION DIVISION

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION FOR THE PURPOSE oF ... - . S

CONSIDERING: ' ; ‘ ‘ i S

CASE NO. 5213_DE NOVO
order No. R-5856-A

APPLICATION OF MORRIS R, ANTWEIL
FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION
AND SIMULTANEOUS DEDICATION, EDDY
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSIONS

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a,m. on January 24,
1979, at Santa Fe, New Mewico, before the 0il Consaervation

AP M WML & g AV TR Aavesadmwwr T ar v e e -

Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the
*Commission.”

NOW, on this day of March, 1979, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony
presented and the exhibits received at said hearing, and
being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

{1} That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Morris R, Antweil, seeks approval
of an unorthodox gas well locatiom fcr his Rioc Well No. 2 to be
located 660 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West
line of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 25 East, NMPM, to
test the Morrow formation, Undesignated Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy
County, New Mexico.

(3) That the N/2 of said Section 29 is to be dedicated to
the well. ‘

(4) That said Rio Well No. 2 would be the second well
drilled on the N/2 of said Section 29, applicant's Rio Well No.
1, located in Unit G of Section 29, having been completed for
Morrow formation 'gas production: on August 23, 1977.

(5) That upon receipt of the application of Morris R.
Antweil in this matter, the same was set for hearing on May 17,
1978, before hxaminer Richard ‘L. Stamets.

L —— it e
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Case No. 6213 De Novo
Order No. R=5856-R

(6) That subsequent to said hearing the 0il éonservation
Division entered Order No. R=-5856 approving the unorthodox loca-
tion of said well for the Morrow formation and providing for

“spec;al rules and rsgulations limiting productieﬂ therefrom.r

(7) That subsequent to the entry of said Order No. R-5856,
Gulf 0il Corporation, an offset operator, filed timely applica-
tion for hearing De Novo of Case No, 6213, and the matter was
set for hearing before the Commission,

(8) That the matter came on for hearing De Novo on
January 24, 1979,

(9) That the Morrow interval encountered in said Rio Well
No. 1 i8 less productive than said interval in offsetting wells
and will not adequately drain the N/2 of said Section 29,

(10) That the applicant seeks to drill a second well on
the proration unit (Rio Well No, 2) to permit better drainage
of said unit and to protect his correlativse rights.

(11) That a well at said unorthodox location will better
enable applicant to produce the gas underlying the proration unit.

(12) That an offset uperator has ohjected to the proposed
location.

(13) That a well at the proposed location is at a standard
location relative tc the North and South lines of said Section
29,

(14) That a well at the proposed location is 67 percent
closer to the West line of said Section 29 than permitted by
Divinion Rules and Regulations.

{15) That a well at the proposed location will have an area
pf drainage in the Morrow formation which extends 67.2 net acres
putside Section 29, an amount of acreage equivalent to 21 percent
nf a gtandard proration unit in said pool.

(16) That if both said Rio Well No. 1 and Rio Well No. 2
a permitted to produce, it will result in the proration unit
aving an additional net 192.8 drainage acres' advantage over
ffesctting proration units, an amount of acres equivalent to
60 percent of a standard proration unit,

(17) That to offset the advantage gained over the protest-
ng offset operator resulting from the drilliing of a well at
e proposed unorthodox location, and the production of two wells
n the proration unit, production from the N/2 of said Section 29

Fhould be 1imited from the Morrow formation,
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lcase No. 6213 De Novo
lorder No. R=-585€-A

|

(18) That in the case where only said Rio Well No., 2 is
produced, such limitation should be based upon the variation

lic® the location from a standard. lnr-.gi-{n_q and tha £7.2 neteatra
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be aﬂcomplished by aasigninq the proration unit a production
limitation factor of 0.71 (100 percent North/South factor plua
33 percent East/West factor plus 79 percent net-acre factor,
divided by 3).

(19) That in the case where both said Rio Well No. 1 and
Rio Well No. 2 are produced, such limitation should be based
upon all the factors set out in Finding No. (18) above plus
the 192,.8 net additional drainage acres described in Finding
No. (16) above, and may best be accomplished by assigning the
proration unit a production limitation factor of 0.63 (100
percent North/South factor plus 33 percent East/West factor plus
79 percent net-acre factor plus 40 percent net additional
drainage factor, divided by 4).

(20) That in the absence of any special rules and regula-
tions for the prorationing of production from said undesignated-
Forrow Gas Pool, the aforesaid production limitation factor

should be applied against said well's or wells' ability to pro-
huce into the pipeline as determined by periodic well tests.

(21) That the Special Rules and Regulations for the Appli-
ation Of A "Production Limitation Factor® To A Non-Prorated
gas Wall Or Wells set out in Division Order No. R-5856 entered
ovember 9, 1978, provide the proper framework for application
of the aforesaid production limitation factor.

(22) That said Special Rules and Regulations should be
amdopted and made a part of this order by reference.

(23) That considering the risks involved in drilling to
the Morrow formation, each proration unit should have a reason-
ble minimum calculated allowable.

~8 A

{24) That at a2 sustainad flowing rate of 580,000 cubic feet
per day, a Morrow well in this area would pay-out in approximately
S years,

et d o

(25) That 2.5 years is a raasonable pay-out period for a
Morrow well in this area.

(26) That Rule 13 of said Special Rules and Regulations
hould be amended to provide for a minimum allowable of one-half
gillion cubic feet of gas per day rather than one million cubic
et,
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Cage No. 6213 De Novo
order No., R=5858-A

(27) That approval of the subject application subject to
the above provisions and limitations will afford the applicant
_iithe opportunity to produce its just and equitable share of the
gga's in the subject pool, will prevent the economic loss caused

y the drilling of unnecessary wells, avoid the augmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,

and will otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That an unorthodox gas well location for the Morrow
formation is hereby approved for the Morris R. Antweil Rio Well
0. 2 to be located at a point 660 feet from the North line and
660 feet from the West line of Section 29, Township 18 South,
ange 25 Eaat, NMPM, Undesignated Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County,
ew Mexico.,

=

(2) That a 320-acre proration unit consisting of the ¥N/2
£ said Section 29 shall be simultaneously dedicated to the
bove-described well and to the Rio Well No. 1 located in Unit
of said Section 29.

(3) That said proration unit is hereby assigned a Produc~-
ion Limitation Factor of 0.71 in the Morrow Formation if only
aid Rio Well No. 2 is produced, and 0.63 if both said Rio Well
iIc, 2 and applicant's Rio Well No. 1 located in Unit G of said
ection 29 are produced.

(AR ¢ ¢ B I s

(4) That in the absence of any Special Rules and Regqula-
ions prorating gas production in said undesignatad Morrow Gas
ool, the Special Rules and Regulations for the Application 0f

"Production Limitation Factor™ To A Non-Prorated Gas Well Or
elis set out in Division Order Noc. R-5856, and hereby.adopted
y reference, shall apply.

(5) That Rule 13 of said Special Rules and Regulations is
ereby amended to read in its entirety as follows:

"RULE 13. In no event shall the unit receive an
allowable of less than one-half million cubic feet of

gas per day."

(6) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.
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Cage No, 6213 De Novo
Oorder No. R-5858«~A
DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated,
b ‘ | L STATE OF NEW MEXICO. N
L e OXL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ’
| ALEX_J. ARMIJO, Member
/ 1 SEAL
- .y
- e :




SiPES, WILLiaAMSON & Aycocx, INc.

CoNsULTING ENGINEERS

; Midland

|

‘ 1212 THE MAIN BUILDING

|

| 100 GIHLS TOWER WEST May 17, 1978 SUITE 902 )

i MIDLAND, TEXAS 70701 HOUSTON, TEXAS 77002 ~
015 683-1841 713 658-8278

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention Mr. D. S. Nutter
Chief Engineer

Gentlemen;
Subject: Case No. 6231

Case No. 6232
Case No. 6213"/,

This letter will serve to introduce the exhibits and present related
testimony on the behalf of Mesa Petroleum Co.

Exhibit No, 1 is a combination structure and -isopach map for the
Morrow formation. A cross secticn trace is also shown on the map.

Exhibit No, 2 is a cross section of seven wells showing a correlation
of the Morrow Conglomerate section between wells. The Mesa Lincoln

State Comm. No. 1 has a fine grained sand section in the Morrow above _
the Conglomerate section, This section has not been included in' the :
isopach or reserve calculations but should contribute to production.

Exhibit No. 3 shows available production from wells in the Cass Ranch
area.

Exhibit No. 4 shows well locations, perforations, drill stem test
information and test data for wells on the cross section (Exhibit No. 2).

Exhibit No. 5 shows 320-acre circular drainage areas for the requested
unorthodox location and an orthodox location., Note the increase in
the drainage encroachment on acreage outside the 320 unit assigned to
the well,

Exhibit No. 6 calculates the ratable take factor that should be

applied to a well's producing rate to account for the additional
drainage encroachment acres that would result from drilling a ' —
w2ll at an unorthodox location. ———___—_mgaﬂﬂ‘“TT \‘rq QT AN TS
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New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Mr., D. S. Nutter

May 17, 1978

Page 2

|
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Exhibit No. 7 calculates the expected ultimate recovery from
orthodox and unorthodox locations utilizing the isopach map
(Exhibit No. 1), Case 6232 and 6213 show an-increase in reserves
for a well drilled at the orthodox location., Case 5231 shows a
slight reduction in reserves for the orthodox location over the
unorthodox location. B

Summary. and Requasts:
1. Orthodox locations will not’result in inferior recovery
as compared to the unorthodox locations requested in
Cases 6231, 6232 and 6213,

2. The field has been developed to date on orthodox locations
and there is no reason to change now.

3. Continued development of this field on orthodox locations
will prevent underground waste and protect correlative rights,

4, Mesa will farm in all three standard locations that are
counterparts to the unorthodox locations requested in
Cases 6231, 6232 and 6213,

Respectiuily

SIPES, WILLIAMSON & AYCOCK, INC. !

N
[ H
£ Iy

A Y
NENTIVITIORTNY
Roy C. Witliamson, Jr.,\ P.E.
Consultant for Mesa Petroleum Co.

/pw

attachments
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Yeso
Wolfcamp
Cisco -Canyon
Atoko
Morrow A-1
Morrow B-T1

Morrow B8-1

BEFORE EXAMINER STAMETS
OIL CONSERYATION COMMISSION
X o, A
CASE NO.
Submiited by
Hegring Date

MAY 17, 1978
CASE NO. 6231
CASE NO. 6232
CASE NO, 6213
EXHIBIT 1

PETROLEUM CO.
£t IMIAN BASIN DIVISION

CASS RANCH PROSPECT
Eddy County, New Mexico
STRUCTURE
Top/Mississippian
Cc.l = 100
1SOPACH
Morrow A-1

Cil=15

BY JW.J
OATE 4-10~-78




PRODUCTION DATA
UNDESIGNATED MORROW POOL - CASS RANCH AREA
T-18-5, R~25-E
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

ANTWEIL, MORRIS R. BENNETT & RYAN -GULF OIL CORPORATION

Penasco Rio Com, Lonetree Eddy GK State Com.
1 0 20 183 25E 1 G 29 185 25E 1 C 32 185 25E 1 I 19 185 25E 2 F 19 185 25E
CAS ~ COND GAS COND GAS COND GAS COND GAS COND
MCE BBL MCF BBL MCF BBL MCF BBL MCF BBL
1977
September 69,733 224 27,226 131 -——- ——- - ——— - ———
October 1£3,897 557 47,260 93 ——— - - -——- - -
November 159,355 464 33,089 52 13,419 --- -~- - --- -
December 151,703 428 29,460 45 11,055 --- --- - c-- .-
1978
January 150,037 428 25,653 37 6,225 _——- 29,835 105 --- -
February 126,387 346 19,708 31 4,397 --- 62,867 170 --- -—-
March 141,973 350 21,467 31 2,882 --- 47,087 99 --- -
TOTALS 983,085 2,797 203,863 420 37,978 139,789 374
N
e i _ T NO.
E‘.EEZ_ROY’C. WILLIAMSON, JR., P.E,/cn MAY 17, 1978 ENV._©O £ 1D CASE NO. 6231
® . = 1100 GIHLS TOWER WEST  MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 Submitted by _MESAEE:\‘__CD gase Xo. o2
1 Ho PP STPES, WILLIAMSON & AYCOCK, INC. ! Hearing Date » | CASE NO. 62313
for MESA PETROLEUM CO, i oarng e EXHIBIT _3

€
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OPERATOR
LEASE
WELL NO,

WELL. LOCATION

CASS RANCH AREA

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

X~-SECTION WELL IRFORMAT LON

PERFORATIONS

DST INFO,

TES: DATA

CAOF

Morris R, Antwefl
Rio
No. 1

Morris R. Antweil
Penasco
No. 1

Yates Petr. COTp.
Federal "AB"
No. &4

Gulf 01l Corp.
; Eddy "CK" St.
No. 1

Gulf 01l Corp.
Eddy “GK" St.
No, 2

Com,

Mesa Petr. CoO.
Lincoln §t, Com,
No, 1

LY9IHXT
*ON ASYD
*ON 3SVD
“on 3SYD

ki
€129
€29
1€29

Com, .

ROY C. WILLLIAMSON, JR.,
1100 GIHLS TOWER WESY
SIPES, WILLIAMSON & AYCOCK, INC.

Sec. 29-185-25E
1980' FN & E

Sec., 20-185-25E
660" FS & 1980" FE

Sec, 30-185-25E
660" FN & 1980" FE

Sec. 19-185-25E
1980' FS & 660' FE

Sec. 19-185-25E
2310 FN & 1980' FW

Sec. 24-185-24E
2030' FN & 660" FE

Sec . 25-188=-24E
1980' FS & U

p.E.[fen
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

8685'-93'; 8694'-98';

8700'-13' (Morrow)

86341-621 (Horrow)

8570'=90" (Morrow)

8603'-07"; 8618'-27';

8634'-41" (Morrow)

8478'-80°; 8486'-98'
(Morraw)

8497 t.8513' (Morrow)

None Reported

MAY 17, 1978

for MESA PETROLEUM CO.

b

e

8640"' -8738" (Morrow)
Rec. 500' 0&GCM
FSIP 3252¢

86107 -8705' (Morrow)
Rec. 180" cond. & 120'
DM FSIP 33568

85457 -8642' (llorrow)
Rec. 60' ofil, 90'
0&GCM FSIP 32694
(Also DST in Wwifep.)

NO DST

NO DST

8402"-8552' (Morrow)
Rec. 350" GCDM
FSIP 3282f

8245 -B475"

Rec. &40 GUH

FSEP 3114

(Alsc DST in Wlfcep.)

F/919 MCFGPD, 1/8" ch., 60 min., TP2412#
F/2007 MCFGPD, 3/16" ch., 60 min., TP2260#
F/3268 MCFGPD, %" ch., 60 min., TP2025¢

F/5073 MCFGPD, 5/16" ch., 60 min., TP198%¢

60 win., TP2639¢
60 min., TP2609¥
60 min., TP2556%
60 min., TP24E9F

F/1049 MCFGPD, Orifice,
F/1500 MCEGPD, Orifice,
F/2295 MCFGPD, Orifice,
F/3143 MCFGPD, Orifice,

F/13,300 MCFGPD, 3/4" ch., 24 hr., TP518%

60 win,, TP2320%
60 min., TP2240%
60 min., TP2130#
60 min,, TP1902#

1.5" orif.,
1.5" crif.,
1.5" Orif.,
1.5" orif.,

F/1062 MCFGPD,
F/1528 MCFGFD,
F/2099 MCEGPD,
F/2992 MCFGPD,

60 min., TP2450F
60 min,, TP2330%
60 min., TP2095%
60 min., TP1645#

¥/3310 MCFCPD,
F/4642 MCEFGPD,
F/6626 MCFGPD,
F£/9022 MCFGPD,

15/64" ch.,
19/64" ch.,
25/64" ch.,
28/64" ch.,

e e

i
t

(.“ [N S "z
CIL CONSERVATION COLY

— [ P ¥

SE NO.

Submitard o
v Mes

Hearing D

[ nF e ] s -
PIL.;-OI\II: E,~'\‘I:(“\.-:/!f!‘\‘!g:a (wf' {.\‘
! NS ¥,

i
N

BT NO._Z)

~t
Gi2

6,516 MCFGPD

Dry; Gas Grav. 626
_—srenr 24474

PRTA PR 4

27,143 MCFGFD
GOR 382,000/1
Gas.Crav. .614
SIWHP 2703%

6,424 MCFGPD

bry
STWHP 24251

22,869 MCFGFD

P&A

CASE NO.
CASE NO.
CASE NO.
EXHIBIT

6231
6232
6213

4
3
;
;
E
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San Andres
Yeso
wolfcomp
Cisco -Conyon
Altcka
Morrow A-I

Morrow B-10

00000800

Morrow B-IIL

PRODUCTION CODE
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MAY 17,
CASE NO.
CASE NO.
CASE NO.
EXHIBIT

PETROLEUM CO.
Pt RMIAN BASIN DIVISION

CASS RANCH PROSPECT
Eddy County, New Mexico

STRUCTURE
Top/Mississippian
Cl = 100
1SOPACH
Morrow A-1
cl=15
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CASS RANCH AREA
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
RATABLE TAKE FACTOR

AREA III & III-A

Orthodox Location = Drainage Encroachment Outside of 320 Unit = 86,78 ac.

Unorthodox Location - Drainage Encroachment Outside of 320 Unit = 151,86 ac.
| Additlional Drainage Encroachmeqt of Well at Unorthodox Location =" 65.08 ac.

Ratable Take Factor = (STD Unit, éc.) ~ (Additional Drainage Encroachmeﬁt, ac,)
STD Unit, ac.

; . = (320 ac.) ~ (65.08 ac.)
; (320 ac.) -

= .7966%

* To Be Applied to .Well Allowabla for Standaid 320 Acre Unit.

f AR g
MATIOH CONNM

Hearing Date

ROY C. WILLIAMSON, JR., P,E./cn MAY 17, 1978 o T
1100 GINLS TOWER WEST  MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701
SIPES, WILLIAMSON & AYCOCK, INC.

: CASE NO. 6213
: for MESA PETROLEUM CO. EXHIBIT 6
1

LISIHXYT
*ON 2SVO
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€129
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CASS RANCH AREA
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

RESERVE CALCULATIONS FOR o
TEODOX AND UNORTHODOX LOCATIONS

AREA III & III-A

? Section 29
' Porosity, percent 14
Bottom-hole Pressure, psig 3290
Water Saturation, percent 15
Gas Gravity .63
Drainage Area, acres 320
Gas Formation .
_ (35.35)(3305 psia) _ ;. SCE
Volume Factor, Bg = (. 86)(600°R) 226.4 RCF
(43,560 & Fr )(Porosu:y 0.14) (Gas Saturation 1-.15) = 5,183.6 == RCF (226.4 Sg‘;)
MCF %
- 1,174 M:F (9.80 Rec.) = 939 o |
A8 il Lot Pl : § TN ’
S TN .
orthodox Location: SIE TN
F . B ,"{‘ ;/' "\:r
(320 Ac) [(0.8) (30)+(0. 2)(25)] 039 D = 8,714 MMCF 1/
Unorthodox Locatiom:
.A-.\‘,.,,\,rn aeNsaNYL AN _EN 799 EXxL N 18)Y7Y \1 (939 ——MCF) = 7,166 MMCF
(3LU AC) (V. J}\Jvrr\v._;;\:.;_._,,—r\u..._,,\-_;,J (339 5%F 7 s :
BrFO|\t_ i ( ll\‘xli\yr ™ STA :TS "‘)
- OIL Cﬂx\‘ FVATION COMMISSION E
EXHIBIT NO.__ ] '2 3
CASE NO. ¢ 3
Submiited by M
Hzaring Date
s i
ROY C. WILLIAMSON, JR., B.E./pw MAY 17, 1978 7 t
1100 GIHLS TOWER WEST MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 :
SIPES, WILLIAMSON & AYCOCK, INC. ¢
. for MESA PETROLEUM CC. |
CASE NO. 6213 }
EXHIBIT _7 1
A 4
i 3
H 1

e o Q:M‘EM—“.W‘-“_«‘:!-#M

#**L




Page 1

BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
December 12, 1978

COMMISSION HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Morris R. Antweil

; for an unorthodox location and

3 _ simultaneous dedication, Eddy County
New Mexico,.

ASE 6213
(DE NOVO)

Application of Yates Petroleum

Corporation for an unorthodox gas CASE 6231
well location, Eddy County, New (DE NOVO)
Mexico.

Application of Yates Petroleum

Corporation for an unorthodox CASE 6232
location, Eddy County, New Mcxico. {(DE NOVO)

Nt N e N Nt g St Vst St il Nt Nl Nt it i Nau? et st

— e emm e G e wmm wme e e e e e s e mew e e e e e e

BEFORE: Joe D. Ramey, Director
TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

APPEARANCES
For the New Mexico 0il .
Conservation Commission: Lynn Teschendorf
Legal Counsel for the Commission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico

3o AN 5y Ak e T R Yo i
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MR. RAMEY: Call Cases 6213, 6231, and 6232.

MS. TESCHENDORF : Case 6213, application of Morris R. Antweil
for an unorthodox location and simultaneous dedication, Eddy i
County, New Mexico. Upon application of Gulf 0il Corporation
this case will be heard De Novo.

Case 6231, application of Yates Petroleum Corporation for an
unorthodox das well location;rEddy Cduhty,'New Mexico. Upon
application of Gulf 0il Corporation this case will be heard

De Novo.

Case 6232, application of Yates Petroleum Corporation for an
unorthodox location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Upon applica-

tion of Gulf 0il Corporation this case will be heard De Novo.

It is requested that these cases be continued.

MR. RAMEY: This hearing is hereby continued indefinitely.

The hearing ‘is adjourned.

ey i T
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ATWOOD, MALONE, MANN & COOTER

A PROFESSIQNAL ASSOCIATION

LAWYERS

JEFF D.ATWOOD {i883-1960)
ROSS L.MALONE [I910-1974)

P. O. DRAWER 700
SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILDING

ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO 88201
[sos) s22-s221

March 26, 1979

Mr. Joe D. Ramey, Secretary
0il Conservation Commissgion
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

RE: Case No. 6213
Order No. R-5856-A

Dear Mr. Ramey:

CHARLES F. MALONE
RUSSELL D. MANN
PAUL A.COOTER
808 F. TURNER
JOMN W, BASSETT
ROBERT E. SABIN
BRIAN W.COPPLE
RANDAL W. ROBERTS
STEVEN L. BELL

Would you please file the enclosed Application for

Rehearing in the captioned case.

. Paul Cocter
PC:sas '
Encl.
cc: W. Thomas Kellahin, Esquire
Terry I. Cross, Esquire
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO MAR:26197
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT 9
OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION  OilConseryatiop

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING . e —
NG ) ECE D

) )
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION) ' ﬂ?’
COMMISSION FOR THE PURPOSE OF o . -

CONSIDERING THE APPLICATION

~—

)

)

)

, )
OF MORRIS R. ANTWEIL FOR AN )
) ' )
UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION )
)

AND SIMULTANEOUS DEDICATION, )
)
)

Case No. 6213
Order No. R-5856-A

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION FOR REHEARING

COMES NOW Morris R. Antweil, hereinafter referred
to as Applicant, files this Application for Rehearing, and
states:

1. Applicant heretofore filed his Application
seeking approval of an unorthodox gas well location for his
Rio Well No. 2 to be located 660 feet from the north line

west

$

cf Secticon 29, Township 18

W

i

[
.
‘e

and 660 feet Ifrom the i
South, Range 25 East, N.M.P.M., Eddy County, New Mexico, to
test the Morrow Formation in what was then an undesignated
Morrow Gas Pool, dedicating the N% of said Section 29 to
such well. Applicant's proposed Rio Well No. 2 would be the
second well drilled on the N% Section 29, his Rio Well No. 1
located 1980 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the
East line of Section 29 having bheen éompleted for4Morrow

Formation gas production on August 23, 1977; the N% Section

29 would be simultanously dedicated to both wells.




2. After the original hearing before Examiner ‘
Richard L. Staments on May 17, 1978, the Director of the 0il |
Conservation Division entered Order No. R-5856. One of the
protestants to the Applicant's application, Gulf 0Oil Corpora-
tion, thereafter filed its application for de novo hearing
beforé Ehérbii Conservatiqn Commissidﬁ; thét‘hearing was

held on January 24, 1979, and the Commission thereafter

entered Order No. R-5856-A dated March 7, 1979.

YT

= | 3. Order No. R~5856~A is unreasonable, unlawful,
arbitrary and capricious, and therefore invalid and veid on
the following grounds:

(a) Findings Nos. 16 and 19 finding that if both
wells be permitted to produce, the proration unit will have
an additional net 192.8 drainage acres advantage over
offsetting proration units is founded on the assumption that
Applicant's Rio Well No. 1 actually drains 320 acres, which
assumption is contrary to Findings Ncs. 9, 1¢ and 11 and to : i
the uncontroverted testimony of the witnesses, which estab-
lished that the Rio Well Ho. 1 only drains from 22.3 to 23.0
acres.

(b) Finding No. 14 is correct, and is taken into

A R A A ] I W a4

consideration in Finding No. 15 which determines that
Applicant's proposed Rio Well No. 2, at the unorthodox g
location will have an additional net 67.2 drainage acres
advantage over a well at an orthodox location. However,
incorporating both penalty factors in Findings Nos. 18 and
19 (i.e., the penalty factors for both the East/West factor
and the net-acre factor) compounds the penalty attached to

the proposed unorthodox location of the Rio Well No. 2.
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Finding No. 15 imposes an adequate penalty for any advantage
afforded Applicant's proposed well at an unorthodox location.
(c) PFindings Nos. 20, 21 and 22 establishing
Special Rules and Regulations for the Application of a
tation Factor" to a Non-Prorated Gas Well or

Wells is an unnecessary‘departure from the well established

principles of the Commission imposed by Sections 70~2-11 and ;

12, N.M.S.A. 1978 in that:

(i) The wells and lands involved were in an

undesignated (but since designated the Penasco Draw-Morrow
Pool) and non-prorated Morrow Gas Pool.

(ii) The application of a "production limitation
factor”, determined solely by acreage considerations against
a well's ability to produce (i.e., deliverability), is
improper.

(iii} Under the rules and regulations of the
Commission, the pool may be prorated, thereby providing for

the application of an acreage penalty factor to the acreage

allowable, one of the factors necessary to ascertain the
correlative rights of the various tracts within the reservoir.
(d) Finding No. 23 is correct in that a reasonable

minimum calculated allowable should be set, but Findings

Nos. 24, 25 and 26 are not supported by substantial evidence.
(e} Finding No. 27 is founded upon the erroneous
Findings hereiﬁabove'referred to, which impairs Applicant's
correlative rights and will result in waste if Applicant's
Rio Well No. 2 not be drilled.
4. Order No. R-5856-A does not rest upon an

authorized statutory basis, is not supported by substantial




evidence and deprives Applicant of his property without due

-~

| ; ' process of law contrary to and in violation of the Fourteenth
Anmendment to the Constitution of the United States and of
Article II, Section 18 of the Constitution of the State of

New Mexico.

'WHEREFORE, Applicant pﬁays that this Applicétion i

for Rehearing be granted, and that after notice and rehearing

as required by law, the Commission modify its Order Wo. R-

5856-A by striking and removing therefrom each and every
~erroneous and invalid Finding heretofore referred tc, and in

lieu thereof,rentér its oraer éréntihg Applicant's originai
application.
Respectfully submitted,

MORRIS R. L

By

“Atwood, Malone, Mann & Cooter
- P. O. Drawer 700

Roswell, New Mexico 88201
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f ™ ! MR. RAMEY: The hearing will come to order.
2 We'll call first Case 6213.
3 - MS. TESCHENDORF: Case 6213. Application of

4 Morris R. Antweil for an unorthodox location and simultaneous

5 dedication, Eddy County, New Mexico.

mi.
0

)

.« m~
Cas

will be heard de novo upon applica-

-

»
Ly
0]

{

7 tion of Gulf 0il Corporation.

8 MR, RAMEY: Ask for appeérances at this time.
9 ‘ MR. COOTER: Paul Cooter of Atwood, Malone,
§= 10 Roswell, appearing on behalf of Morris R. Antweil.
§§ n We have one witness, R. M. Williams.
;i 2y . MR, KELLAHIN: Tom Kellahin of Kellahin and
=

3¢ Kellahin, Santa Fe, appearing on behalf of Gulf 0il Corpor-

W)
SALLY WALTON BOYD.
Santa Ve,

CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER

3034Plasa Blanca

4 ation in association with Mr. Terry Cross, a member of the

15} Texas bar and attorney for Gulf Petroleum Corporation.

%y | We have two witnesses.
17 MR. RAMEY: We'll ask that all witnesses
8 stand at this time and be sworn.

(Witnesses sworn.)

8

2 R. M. WILLIAMS
being called as a witness and having been duly sworn upon

22
23 his oath, testified as follows, to-wit:

% DIRECT EXAMINATION
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BY MR. COOTER:

0. Will you state your name for the record,
please, sir?

A R. M. Williams.

o] and where do you reside, Mr. Williams?

A Hobbs, New Mexico.

0 By whom are you employeé and in wha£ capacity?

A. Morris R. Antweil as an engineer.

Q. Would you please relate briefly for the re-
cord your education and professional experience? A

A Graduate petroleum engineer from Penn State
University: worked for Shell 0Oil Company, Monterey 0il Com~
pany, Humble Oil Company, and then with Morris Antweil:; » _ ‘
worked in”ﬁew Mexico for twenty-four years.-. - i H -

0 How long have you been émployed by Mr. Ant-
’weil? |

A, Twelve years. : :

0 Are yon familiar with Mr. Aﬁtweil's applica-- :
tion in this case?
B Yes, I am.

Q Have you previously testified at the Examiner

SIS i e N e S

Hearing in this case on May 17, 19782
A That's correct.

Q Relate briefly what Mr. Antweil seeks by - £

this application.
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"3 ! A Yes. We've requested approval of an unortho-
2 dox location for a Morrow gas well, to be located 660 feet
3 from the north line, 660 feet from the west iine, Section 29,
4 Township 18 South, Range 25 East, Eddy County, New Me§igqr"
5 with the north half of Section 29 to be dedicated to that
6 well and simultaneously dedicated to a No. 1 Rio Well,
? located in the north-haif.
8 Q. There is a present well on that unit, is there
%1 not?
ags. 10 A, That'®s correct.
5832
:Egé n Q Why do you seek the permission for a second
? g%gz 2] well and at this location?
;gég 13 A.. The original well on the gas proration unit,
ggg 14 our No. 1 Rio, has failed to drain the 360 acre -- 320 acre
15 proration unit, due to apparent limited drainage area
18 available to that well. We seek to drill another well to
7 recovef the gas under our acreage and sought the loca%ion,
8 unorthodox location, as being more favorable for the suc-
i cessful completion of ﬁhat?well.
20 o For this hearing this morning did you prepare
2 several exhibits, Numbers 6ne through Eight?
z A Yes, I have.
‘::> 3 Q Before you is Exhibit One. Please identify
2 thatahd explain<it.
25

S A R T

A Exhibit Number One is a land map of the area
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15
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surrounding the pronosed well. The proposed location is in-
dicated on the map with a red dot. The proposed gas spacing
and proration unit is outlined in red, being the north half
of Section 29. - The other successful Morrow gas completions
in the immediate area are marked with orange well spots and
the dry or noncommercial Morrow tests in the area have been
marked with blue well spots.

Q. I now hand you what has been marked as Ex-
hibit Number Two. Would you please relate what is shown on

that exhibit?

- N -~ nEld a .. 3 3 - 3 .
a Yes: Exhibit Two is-sgimply a tabulation of

.the offset operators to the proposed location. Gulf Energy

and Minerals Company has working interest in the Section 19,
all of this being in Township 18 Scuth, 25 East. Mesa Pet-
roleum Company has acreage in Section 30 and Yates Petroleum
Corporation has acreage in Sections 20, 21, 29, and 30.

Some of Ehe acreage shown on the Exhibit One,
land map, designated to Atlantic or Huber-Hanlon in Sectiqns

"N “ 0 -3 O
&V, <0, aliG ov

4 by Morris R. Antweil.

is cpera by Morris \n
o I'11l now hand you what has been marked as
Exhibit Number Three. Please identify that and explain it.

A Exhibit Three is a plat of the four sections

‘in the immediate area of the proposed location. The proposed

location is designated by a red well spot. The exact loca-

tions of the surrounding wells are indicated on the plat and




LA 4

oFs:
Q3 il
:gfs
g2
O3sx
d gg
i
m .
> g g&
:.‘Eéf-
<Esd
Ny

(<]

10

1

12
13

14

16

17

18

21

23

24

then at the bottom of the plat the calculated distances be-
tween the wells is shown.

0. Let me direct your attention to what we have
marked as Exhibit Number Four. Please explaip that.

A Yes. Exhibit Four is a structure map in the
1m@ediate’area of the proposed location. Tiie COniLours are-
100-foot contours of a marker in the top of the Morrow form-
ation. The structure shows the regional dip to the south and

east. There's no prominant structural feature in this vici-

~ nity.

0 Turn next, if you would, to Exhibit Number

.Five and explain that to the Commission.

A Yes. Exhibit Number Five is an Isopach map
of the Morrow pay interval, The thickness of the pay sand

in the Penasco/Rio wells, the prospective completion inter-

———1 Lo wa 29
val roIr un& pIriptsce

4 well, has been selected ' in the wells
in tﬁe érea from well logs. This thickness has been plotted
on the map and then contoured for an Isopach map showing the
localized thick Morrow Sand section in the vicinity centered
on the north half of Section 29 and thinning rapidly to the
northeast and southwest. There's some elongétion of the
sand body to the southeast and northwest.

0 Turning back, if you would, a minute‘;o Ex~

hibit. Number One, that is substantially the same exhibit as

was offered at the prior Examiner Hearing, is it not?
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N 1 A That's correct, with one change.
2 0. what is that change?
3 A, The well drilled in Section No. 30, located

4 1980 from the south and 1980 from the east lines of Section
5 30, at the time of the previous hearing was only a location;
6 possibly it was drilling at that time. That well was unsuc-
7 cessful.

8 o Was that unsuccessful completion -- strike

9 that. Did that unsuccessful completion in any way change

gégg 10 or alter your Isopach map, which is Exhibit Number Five?
§§§§ n A No, it did not. The Isopach which had been
/\e b 12 . . . A N
I iggé . previously submitted indicated that a well at that location
;é;i 13 would be egpected to -=- not to encounter any of this pay
3 E gs 14 sand.
15 0 Let's go next to Exhibit Number Five, Mr.
A
’ 16 Williams.
. l A.v This would be Exhibit Number Six.
'8 0 Six, pardon me, yes, sir. Explain that to
s the Commission, if you would.
2 A Yes. Exhibit Number "/}Six is a correlation
2 section showing the Morrow Sand intervals, the logged inter-

2 val through the Morrow section, cf the four wells which
» 3 3 directly offset the proposed location. Those four wells
24

being the Yates Petroleum Corporation Federal "AB" 4 in

% Section 30; Gulf Energy and Minerals Company's Eddy "GK"
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State No. 1 in Section 19; Morris R. Antweil's Penasco No. 1
in Section 20; and the Morris R. Antweil Rio No. 1 in Section

29.

The gamma ray log, side of the log, the left-
hand side of each log, has been shaded in yellow to indicate
the Queen sand interval in each well.

The sonic portion of the log to the right of

“the wellbore has been shaded in red to indicate the porous

. interval in that sand body in each well.

In addition there is a blue mark on each well-
bore as our correlation of the Morrow marker. This is a -
marker at or near the top of the Morrow formation. It's
showing that gqrréléﬁion.

| The exhibit is submitted to show the similar-
ity of the pay sand wﬁich.has been encountered in these four
wells and would be expected in the proposed well, or a well
at fhe proposed location.
0~ Let me direct your attention on this exhibit
specifically to the Penasco No. 1 and the Rio No. 1. From .
that, could you expect similarity in the structure on both
wells?

A The quality of the pay sand in the two wells,
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Page 13

as indicated by the logs, was very similar and vhen we drilleg],
loéged, and completed these weils we anticipated that they
would be very similar in performance.

Q Okay, that leads up to the next exhibit, which
'is Exhibit Number Eight. 'Pa¥d65 me, Exhibit Number Seven.
Explain Exhibit Numbexr Seven, please, sir.

A, Yes. Exhibit SeQen is a comparison »f the
production performance of our MNo. 1 Penasco Well and No. 1
Rio Well, the twc wells being a half a mile apart. The
production performance of the Penasco Well from September,

1977, when it was first put on production, to December of

covered. The flowing tubing pressure of this well has been
drawn down\by'its production from original pressure in the
neighborhood of 2000 psi flowing tubing pressure to a cur-
rent pressure of about 1600 psi. The well is still pro-
ducing in excess of 4-mililien cubic feet of gas per day.
it's quite -- a very good well.

In contrast, our No. 1 Rio Well never exhibitem
the production capacity that the Penasco Well enjoyed. The
maximum production was apptoximately a million-and-a-half
feet of ga§ per day. The production has declined and ~- or
dramatically the flowingvtﬁbing pressure has declined from
original of about 1500‘psi\to a chrrent wellhead pressure of

150 psi.

i
o e

| R S S




Page 14

= 1 You notice by May of 1978 the Penaso Well was f#-

2 flowing tubing pressure had declined to a point that it was

w

riding the line, flowing against the pipeline pressure. In i
4 October, '78, we set a compressor and have been compressing
51 the gas to put it in the line since that date and have the
6 wellhead pressure reduced now to 150 psi. That well has

7| recovered just 343,000,000 feet of gas through December of

8 '78.
8 At the bottom of the page we've indicated
EE%‘E 10 some of the pressure data that is available. The Penasco
; g_ ::':_E H _Well had an original bottom hole pressure on DST of 3356 psi.
gg;g 21 rhe calculated open flow potential for the well was 27—mi11ioR.
;ESE 34 Bottom holg pressure taken 14 May 1977 before the well was
' %5;’,3 4} put on production was 3408 psi and had a shut-in tubing
15 pres:sure‘ at that time of 2751 psi.
16 _ The well was put on production on the 15th of
LA Séptembér“‘éf 1977 and a shut-in tubing pressure measurement
18 yesterday, the well has shut-in tubing pressure of 1850
19 pounds. It was performing cguite well.
2 The Rio Well, iﬁ contrast, had an original
2 bottom hole pressure indicated on drill stem test of 3316
2| Dsi on initial shut-in and 3252 psi on the final shut-in of
2 the drill stem.
24 The shut-in tubing pressure observed on the
25

4-point test of the Rio well was 2447 pounds. The well had

B S T
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a calculated open flow potential of 6-1/2 million. Bottom
hole pressure taken on the 9th of August, 1977, before the
well was put on production was 2975 pounds bottom hole pres-
sure. Shut-in tubing pressure at that same time was 2377
ési. The well was put on production on the 16th of September
1977, and after one month's production bottom hole¢ pressure
measurement was taken on the 17th of October of '77; indi-
cated a bottom hole pressure of 2119 psi; with shut-in
tubing pressure of 1681 psi.

You notice here with one month's production

the well had a pressure depletion of some 856 pounds, of

_pressure depletion in one month of bottom hole pressure.

Shut-in tubing pressure on the No. 1 Rio Well on the 23rd of
January was 625 pounds, so the well was approaching its

economic limits.

ot

s
X
It
}.J
4]
5
QO
2

o)
to your Rib No. 1 Well, is that correct?

A That's correct.

Q From the exhibits which we have already dis-
cussed, do you ﬁelieve-that the full 320 acres dedicated to
that ﬁell is productive?

A | From the observations that we can make of the
logs in ourrRio Well and the logs of the surrounding wells,
as shown on our Isopach map that was presented, we believe

that the sand body that has been productive in these wells

%

o2
3
e
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is present over the entire 320 acres and therefore, would
expect it to be productive throughout the 320 acres. Our
concern is that the performance of our No. 1 Rio Well, as

compared here to our Ne, -1 Penasco Well, would indicate t

‘Apparently ite drainage area is, apparently, limited by zome
anomoly in the formation,

Q. Turn now to Exhibit Number Eight.

A, Yes. Exhibit Number Eight is an estimate that

I have made of the apvarent drainage area available to our

No. 1 Rio Well based on its verforrance. Conditions of the

. reservoir were selected from the log data and pressure data.

Porosity of 13 percent was indicated by the 1og.‘ A sand
thickness of 24 feet; water saturation of 25 vercent. The

initial bottom hole pressure of 2975 pounds would give ycu

_a gas/volume factor of apbroximately 220 standard cubic feet

per cubic foot of reservoir pore space and for a gas reser-
voir of this type we have considefed a recovery factor of
80 percent to be reasonable. |

The estimated recovery then, per acre, can be
calculated as shown here and would calculate to be 17,940 McH
per acre.

The performahce of the well, as shoﬁn on our
Exhibit Seven, would indicate that we could expect to recover

no more than 400,000 Mcf of gas from our No. 1 Rio Weil. On

L mRgE L i
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Page 17
that basis the apparent area being drained by the well is
calculated to be 22.3 acres and the radius of that 22.3
acres would be calculated to be 556 feet. We present this
to show what the indicated limited recovery of our Mo. 1 Rio
Well, what that translates into as far as the area apparently
being drained by this well.

0 Do you have an opinion as to whether or not
the proposed Rio No. 2 Well is necessary to recover the re-
serves underlying this unit?

A Yes, Because of the indicated limited re-

covery and limited area of drainage of our No. 1 Rio Well,

. we think that an additional well on the proration unit is

necessary for us to have the opportunity to recover the gas
under our lease.
0 Why the unorthodox location, Mr, Williams?

b4

A The -- we selected a location which we felt

would offer us the most favorable opportunity to realize a

successful completion for a second well on this proration

unit. We envision that there is scme anciha

ability barrier, possibly, whatever;fbut there's some condi-
tion in the reservoir which is limiting the production from
our No. 1 Rio Well and we sought to locate the proposed well
at the unorthodox location toc be as far as possible from our

No. 1 Rio Well, which we anticipate will give us the best

opportunity to realize a successful completion.




10
1"
12

13

Santa Fo, New Meoxico 87501

{
SALLY WALTON BOYD

CURTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTEN

14

3030Plaza Blanca (505) 4712463

15

16

-
~|

18

19

21

24

25

~would not be recovered by the existing well and it is gas

. would be at t_-.his time. I would estimate cost at this time

"in this case?

Page 18

0. If the No. 2 Well is not drilled, do you have
an opinion as to whether or not there would be unrecovered
gas left under the north half unit?

A, Yes. We, due to the limit;ed recovery from our]

No. 1 Well, we feel that there is gas that in all probability

undér Sur 1ea§es and we seek the opportunity to recover that
gas.

Q. Have you calculated the estimated costs of
drilling and tompleting the Rio No. 2 Well?

A Yes. I made an estimate of what the cost

would be approximately $450,000 to drill and complete a well
in the Morrow Sand at this location.

0. ‘And you are familiar, are yvou not, with the
Order Number R—5856 -

A Yes, sir.

0. -~ entered by this Commission on November 9,

1978, as a result oOf the Examiner Hearing previansly held

A _Yes,

1} Let me direct your attention first to finding
number seventeen of that order, as well as the proposed
special rule xiumbef thirteen, which provides -- both of

which provide for a minimum allowable of 1,000,000 cubic
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N 1 feet of gas per day.
f 2 Uéipgmthis minimum figure, did you compute L
| 3 the payout period?
40 A, Yes. A well producing a million cubic feet

5 per day would pay out the éstimated costs of $450,000 in

8 10.7 months, I would calculate that.

YT T

- V 7 9 . All right, now, if the Commission's penalty
8 provisions were applied to that minimum figure, would you

compute what the payout period would be?

10 A, By that you mean if the penalty provisions

1 provided elsevhere there in the order were allowed to apply

($08) 6712462

. New Mexico 87601

121 pelow a million cubic foot minimum allowable, say, the .71

13 production limiting factor would extend the payout to 15

Santa Fe

14§  months.
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15 0. If the payout period were 15 months, and so
‘? if the penalty provisions pf the prior order applied to pro-
17 duction below that minimum of 1,000,000 cubic feet per day,b
18 and considering the inherent risk involved, would vou drill
19 the Rio No. 2 Well?

20 A As we would see it; we probably would not.

2 Our‘guidélines for consideration of a Morrow well, because
2 of what we consgider the high risk involved in driliing for
2 Morrow production, we would need to anticipate a payout of
12 months or less for a project to be attractive for invest-

ments.
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Page
N ! 0. And as you stated previously, if the Rio No. 2
2 Well is not drilled, would there, in your opinion, be unre-
3 covered gas left under that north half unit?
4 A Yes, we believe there would.
6 0. And is your opinion a probability as distin-

6 guished from a mere possibility in that regard?

' ‘ 7 A Yes, I would say a probability.
8 Q. Let me direct your attention back to Order
9 ‘Number R-5856 and cover some of the findings with you, Mr.
ofs. 0 williams.
sgis
o E- L First, finding number five, which appears on
N1 N
agggi the first page of that order.
§§§§ 3 A Yes. That finding of fact stated that the
%5%3 14 Morrow interval encountered by our No. 1 Rio Well was less
15 productive than said interval in offsetti‘ng wells, I think
16 the statement is correct as far as it went, but the testi-
) v mony in that hearing, as now, indicated that this was not
8 only less productive but obviously draining less than 320
19 acres, or at least would say that it has a limited area of
. drainage.
2 0 In your opinion is the quality of the Morrow
i 2 interval in the Rio No. 1 Well similar to that in the -- Mr.
. 3 Antweil's Penasco Well?
\J 2 A Yes. From éll indications from the logs the
25

gquality of the vay in the two wells was very similar.
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s~ 1 o All right, next let me direct your attention
2 to finding number twelve, which apvears on the second page

5 3 of that order. It sets forth that if both wells arxe per-

4| mitted to produce there would be an additional 192.8 acres

5 advantage over other unit. |

& Lét'-sA go back into that just a little bit and
7| “see how that's ‘computed. Let me direct your attention, if

8 I may, to an exhibit  introduced by Gulf at the prior hearing,

9 which was then marked as Exhibit Number Nine.

e: s, 10 A Yes. That calculation was made based on the
oa
Egiz n assumption that the No. 1 Rio Well was actually draining
g
\gggi 12 320 acre area of the reservoir, and in a radial pattern, and
;ég:: 13 we believe thé.t that finding of fact was shown at the pre-
ﬁﬁgi 14|  vious hearing to be exrroneous and it's further been sub-
15 stantiated by the production performance since the previous
NI L 16 |  hearing that the No. 1 Rio Well was draining substantially
) 17 less than the 320 acres us;d J.n that calculation; therefore,
18 the calculated 192.8 acres of drainage advantage is thére—
19 fore erroneous.
0 o Is it your understanding that that compUtatiorJ
2 of 192.8 acres was arrived at first by computing the 640
-
2 acres attributable to both wells, assuming both of them
- 23 drained 320 acres, and theh deducting the 50 acres overlap
~ 24 as shown on that Gulf exhibii?
5 A That's correct.
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0 That leaves a total area to be drained by the

two wells, theoretically, of 580 acres, does it not?

A That's right.
Q I'm talking about theoretically.
A If you make that assumption that both wells

will successfully drain 320 acres,

Q. Now then, a standard unit is 329 acres, so
that would leave an excess of 260 acres theoretically being
drained by the two wells here.

A Yes.

Q. Now, one of the prior Gulf exhibits, I believe
it was Five or Six, perhaps both, let me place them before
you, the prior Gulf Exhibits Numbers Five and Six, showed
that a well at a permissible location or at an orthodox
location in the north half unit --

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Cooter, may I interrupt? Are
you going to offer these as exhibits or will you offer them
as exhibits so we know what you're talking about?

MR. COOTER: I'll hand you what I've got.

(There followed a discussion

off the record.)

MR, COQTER: It might be a good idea if at
the break I make Xeroxed copies and mark them as Exhibits
Nine, Ten, and Eleven. I'm sorry I didn't do that ahead of

time.
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1} (Mr. Cooter continuing.) The Gulf exhibits

at the prior hearing show that a well drilled at an orthodox

67.2 acres from outside the unit, assuming perfect drainage,
circular drainage pattern, does it not?
A Correct. , o N

o So after deducting thatApermissible drainage
from the 260 acres left the 192.8 figure that is set forth
in finding number twelve.

A, Yes, that's my understanding how that was
arrived at.

0 But it's your testimony, is it not, that
that figure is in there because the Rio No. 1 Well rather
thah draining 320 acres dedicated to it at this time, wodld,
as a result of your Exhibit Number Eight, drain approximately
22 acres.

A ‘That's correct. The Rio Well has a limited
area of drainage and we also are making a pre-assumption that
the -- Loth wells will drain 320 acres and it’s generally
the production performance in the'é;tire area would cast
some doubt on that assumption.

Q That‘same finding in twelve is"also carried
out; is it not, in' finding number fifteen at the bottom of
pagé:tWO?

A Yes. Fifteen is just an extension of the
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same consideration that went into finding of fact number
twelve,

0. All right. Next let me direct your attention
to finding number sixteen, which appears at the top of page
three. In your opinion is the deliverability a measure of
the gas in place or the recoverable gas in the unit?

A, No, it is not. -

Q. That finding incorporates thgﬂlimitatidh T
factor applied against the well's ability to produce into
the pipeline. Do pipeline pressures vary?

A, Yes. We've had considerable variance. of
the pipeline pressure in this area. As additional wells
have been added, as other changes in the El Paso system
have occurred, and we've had pressure -- pipeline pressure

ranges from, I would say, a low of 2450 up to 740 pounds.

Q And the finding is silent .as to whether ..
that would be -- deliverability would be with or without a
compressor.

A Yes, there's no mention of that made. It

says the well's ability to produce into a pipeline. As seen
from our previous testimony, we have already installed and
are using a compressor on our No. 1 Rio Well and the price
of gas today, the economics of compression are very drastic
and probably be compression on most of these wells.

Q. Next, may I direct your attention to finding
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_— 1 number eighteen.' Are the special rules proposed for this
2 one véell precedent setting? L
3 A, Yes, as far as I know, this particular case

4 and two similar cases that were heard on the same day, was
3 the first time that this type of approach of applying a

& preduction limitation factor on prorated gas fields had been

8 0 This field is not now prorated?
) A No, it is not.
o5 S, 10 Q Have you reviewed the records of this com-
> £ o
gEEE 1 mission for other unorthodox locations in the Morrow Sand
2gn
‘\ggsi 12 in this general area?
§ : g: 13 A Yes. We reviewed the records, tried to --
o’ P
;‘;ggg 14 attempted to select all of the unorthodox locations which
15 had been granted in this vicinity during the past -~ previous
| 18 two years. That's including 1977 and 1978.
17 0. Excluding the three cases to be heard today,
18 this case and the two others that are on the Commission's
19 docket,i were there 'special rules or penaliy in any cf the
20 orders that you reviewed?
2 a There were no special rules. There was a
prd penalty factor applied on one well. This was in a prorated
23 field, in Catclaw Draw. ~ o
‘D 24 o How many unorthodox locations were approved ‘

2% in the Morrow trend in this area by the Commission in 1978?
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: N ‘ 1 A Seventeen.
2 0 And how many in 19777
3 | A, Fourteen.
4 0 And out "of thosé féurteén apprrovérc‘l”b:y the
‘ 5 Commission in 1977, that is unorthodox locations in the
L : 6 Morrow trend in this area, only one had a penalty féctor,
7 and that was in a prorated field.
= : ; 8 A That's correct.
9 0. Mr. Williams, in your opinion would ‘the
g ? T - ass., 0 granting of Mr. Antweil's application in this case enable
: ‘ =Bz
f EE%; n Mr. Antweil to prot‘ect his correlative rights?
| '\ggii 12 A Yes, it would. We contend that there is re-
;gi; 1>3;“ coverable gas under our acreade in the north half of Section
, 5‘:5%3 14 29, which we are not recovering with our No. 1 Rio Well,
: w 15 and we seek permission to attempt to recover that gas with
;‘ 167 én additional well.
!
- o 17 0. And the correlative rights of the royalty
é S ' ‘ ‘-;” cwners as well?
% | 19 A That's correct.
20 0 And who —--
! 21 ' A The State is the royalty owner.
g ¥ 22 Q The State of New Mexico? And would‘k the drilligg
‘ 23| of the Rio No. 2 Well be in the interest of conservation and
ey ,
S 24 | ‘the prevention of waste?
25 A Yes, we consider that it would.
*~ R SO R I !
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i N 1 0. And absent the drilling of the Rio No. 2 Well
{ 2 there wouvld be unrecovered gas left in place? .
3 A yes, we believe that is the case.
4 MR. COOTER: Mr. Chairman, I offer Exhibits
5 Numbers One through Eleven; One through Eight were prepared
6 by Mr. 2i11iame: Nine, Ten, and Eleven were Culf exhibits |
7 at the prior hearing, which I will mark -- duplicate and »
8 mark at the recess. »
8 MR. RAMEY: Without objection these will be
oss. 10 admitted.
sgfz
;A ":"3 ” n MR. COOTER: That concludes the presentation
/?'%%‘:gi 12 of my direct case. |
;%5:: 13 MR. RAMEY: Any questions of the witness? .
:f,‘g';‘g 14} Mr. Kellahin. 4 _
15 j
16 CROSS EXAMINATION ’
77| By MR. KELLAHIN: ‘
18 0. Mr. Williams, you've indicated that this is :
19 a nonprorationed gas pool? ; .
20 A. That's correct.
2 Q And the Commission or pivision rules appli-
2 cable to this parti_qular gas, Morrow gas pool, are the
23 statewide rules, I believe. There are no special pool
J 24 rules for this Morrow gas pool. |
25 A That's correct.




A

SALLY WALTON BOYD

CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87561

3020¥laza Blanca (308) (713463

10

1

12

13

14

15

16

17

21

23

24

25

e

i g Syt v e

Page 28
ol And that this is simply an undesignated Mor-
row gas pool.
A I think at a hearing a week or two ago that

this was designated therPenasco Draw-Morrow Pool.
Has the order been made? I don't know
whether the order's been made, It was heard.
MR. RAMEY: I signed an order yesterday.
0 (Mr. Kellahin continuing.) Okay, so it's now

called the Penasco Draw-Morrow Gas Pool.

A That's the correct name, to the best of my
memory.

0 The rules applicable to this particular pébl
provide for 320-acre spacing, do they not?

A That's correct.

0. Anéd you desire to dedicate the north half ‘of
Section 29 to a second well, the Rio 2 Well. That acreage
is already dedicated to the Rio No. i Well,>£hét's also
correct, isn’t it?

A That's correct. We've sought the simultaneous
dedication of that acreage to the two wells.

Q A standard location within the north half of
Section 29 provides, does it not, Mr. Williams, that a well
will be drilled no closer than 660 feet from the side lines
of that spacing unit and no closer than 1980 feet from the

in lines of the spacing unit. That's also correct, is it noﬁ

rd
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A That's correct. There are some other limita-
tions but that's correct.
Q. ‘The provosed Rio No. 2 Well will be 1320

feet closer to the west boundary than_currently provided by
spacing rules fdr this well.

A Yes.

0. Now, would you look at Exhibkit Number One
which you've presented for me, please?

I conclude from Exhibit Number One that there
are currently producing five Morrow gas wells in this rather
limited pool, is that true?

A In the immediate vicinity. I believe there
are some additional wells further west bhut I didn't feel
ﬁhat that was germane to this application.

o Could you give me the current cumulative

~production for each of the five producing Morrow gas wells

in this pool?

A No, I don't have that information with me.
I submitted the information for our twec wells.

Q. You don't believe it's relevant and important
as to how those wells compare to the other wells in the
oool?

A Not to our application.

Q. Let's look at your Exhibit Number Three, if

you please, Mr. Williams.
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‘ AN 1 You've indicated on that exhibit the footage
; 2 distances for all the affected wells in this pool, as well as N
| 3 the distances from each of those wells to the proposed Rio
4 No. 2 Well, have you not?
| 5 A, That's correct.
é S & In the north half of Section 29 would you
7 identify for us what, if any, standard locations would be
1 81 available?
E 9 A There is an area in the northeast quarter of
E§§§ 10 the northwest guarter that's bounded by a line that's 669
3;'5‘2 " feet from the north line and 1980 feet from the west line.
N §§ ig 12 : mi i 2
\/: *'Eﬁ’é 0 That would be in Unit C of Section 297
Fiag 13
:E-i; A Let me see, yeah.
35;’55 44 0 Okay. Are there any others?
16 A That's just two boundaries.
) 18 ) Okay, are there any other --
7 A I wasn't finished.
18 0. Okay, what are they?
9 A Huh?
20 Q What are they?
21 A I'm still on this one. It's an area that's
2 bounded by a line 660 feet from the north line, 1980 feet .
- 23 from the west line, 990 feet from the north line, and‘2310 é
S’ 24

feet from the west line. There's a square that's 330 feet

25 | by 330 feet that is a legal location for a well.
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Similarly there are three additional loca-

tions, one located in Unit F, one in Unit G, on which our
No. 1 Rio Well is drilled, and one in Unit B.

Q What would be the footage distance from the

Rio No. 1 Well to a standard location in Unit B?

A It ~- I don't have those figures. It would
be a little more -~ the maximum distance could be a little

nore than 320 feet and the minimum distance would be 990

feet.

0. All right, sir. What would be the distance
from the Rio No. 1 Well to a standard location in Unit C?

A. I have not calculated that. The square root

of 2 times 1320.

Q That would be in excess of a thousand feet,
though.

A Yes.

o Okay. What is the footage distance hetween

the Rio No. 1 Well and a standard location in Unit F?

A That would be a minimum of 990 and a maximum,
which would be a little more than 320, depending on where

you ‘located the well.
MR. NUTTER: Mr. Williams, I think for the

record's sake you mean 1320. That's the second time you've

said that.

A 1320. O©ii, no, both those cases when I talked

g
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Unit B and this Unit F, that distance would be a little more

than 1320 feet.
MR. NUTTER: Right, from 990 to 1320.
A, And a little bit extra for a diagonal which
you could realize, depending on how you located the well.
MR. NUTTER: Okay.

0 (Mr. Kellahin continuing.) I'd appreciate

your looking at your Exinibit Number Five for me and explainijb
some of the information contained in that exhibit.

Now, based upon your net pay;Isopach map,
Mr. Williams, what number of net feet of Morrow Sands would
you feel necessary to distinguish between productive and

nonproductive sands?

A We would consider +hat you would -- the ab-

solute minimum would probably have to have ten feet of sand
to make any kind of an economic well.

Q. The number of net feet of Morrow Sand in the
Rio No. 1 Well, 1 believe, is 24 feet on your exhibit?

A This is what we selected from the log, yes.

o} And your selection on the: Penasco Well in

A That's correct.
0 what do you anticipate to be the number of
net feet at your requested location for the Rio No. 2?2

A. Okay, in the neighborhood of 23, 24, feet, we
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would see it.
) If you moved to a standard location in Unit

C, what would you anticipate to be the number of net feet

7 at that location?

A It wbuld probably be a little bit more, say,
maybe 25, 26, feet.

Q And if you moved to a standard location in
Unit F, what would you anticipate to be the net feet?

A Probably similar to the proposed location, 23,
somewhere.

Q Okay. I can conclude from Exhibit Number Five
can I not, ¥r. Williams, that if you drilled at a standard

location in Unit C, Section 29, you would encounter more

' potentially productive Morrow Sand than you will at your

requested location.

A This is the indication, yes.

Q In addition, Mr, Williams, if you'll look at
the standard lécation in Unit B, what would you anticipate
to be the number of net feet of Morrow Sands for that loca-
tioh?

A 25, 2a, feet.

Q i'd like to direct your attention to I be-
lieve it's Exhibit Number Six. It's your correlation sec-
tion.

A Right.
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- 1 ‘ Q. Was it your conclusion, based upon this ex-
t 2 hibit, Mr. Williams, that the sand pay that's been developed !
| 3 in each of these four wells appeared to be the same sand , B —
i 4 body?
‘ 5 A Yes, that was our purpose for entering the
6 exhibit, to show the similarity and apparent correlation of
? the -- this productive member of the Morrow Sands in these
8 four wells, and this is the producing interval in these
9 four wells.
gsgs 10 ) 0 In your opinion, does this sand body appear
§§§§ " to be continuous throughout these four wells?
a2 )
g% E’i 12 A As far as the correlation section or the log
;ii; 3 information, yes, we would consider it to be continuous.
35 ég L B 0 Can we also conclude, Mr. Williams, that
15 production from the proposed location, the Rio No. 2 Well,
16 would come from the sand body that's already being produced
7 by these four wells?
18 | A, That would be our objective for drililing.
19 0 | and can we also conclude, Mr. Williams, that
20 unless a penélized allowable is imposed upon the Rio No. 2
A Well, that tl'zie of fsetting acreage will be drained?
2 A I couldn't E’assr—v*e *at. If you want to as-
. sume tﬁat, y&u'li have to enter testimony to that effect.
e Q Have you e}fpressed an opinion as to the
% number of prdductive Morrow acres in the north half of Sec-
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tion 297
A Yes, I did.
0. And what was that opinion?
a. I thought from all indications the sand body

aprears to cover the entire north half of Section 29 and
anticipate it should be éroductive over the entire
320 acres.

0 The only exception to that opinion would be
the 22 or 23 acres which has been drained from the Rio No. 1
Well, is that correct?

A Yes, the Rio No. 1 Well is obviously draining
only a limited portion of that for some reason, some oc-
currence in the reservoir remote to the wellbore.

Q. Except for the area being drained by the Rio

No. 1 Well, it's your testimony that the entire north

then,
half of Section 29 is reasonably productive in the Morrow.

A. I think, yes. Our contention is from ail
indications that the sand can be expected over the entire
area and we would expect to be -- to contain gas over the
entire area. |

Q Can we also conclude from your testimdny, Mr,

Williams, that a well at any of the three standard lécations

‘within the north half of the unit would be economic?.

A Depends on how successful completion that we

are able to make. We found from the Rio No. 1 Well that
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‘the northwest quarter of that with the proposed well.
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there is an anomaly as far as the sand body is concerned and
this well is draining only a limited area for some reason,
and we need to locate the proposed well at some distance
from the No. 1 Well which we consider gives us the best op-

portunity to make a successful completion and drain the, say,

Q Can I conclude from that statement, Mr.
Williams, that a well located as proposeé could not then
drain the east half of the spacing uﬁit?

A We feel that the vrocduction performance indi-
cates that we certainly wouldn't drain the area immediately
the No. 1 Rio Well because of the indicated limited nature
of the reservoir in that area. How much area any well will
drain can only be established once the well is drilled and
you have some production verformance and have some indication
of what that drainage is.

Q You talk about this pressure anomaly. You l
do not know where it's located and what position it lies
within the north half of Section 29, 8o you, sir?

A No. I wouldh‘t call it a pressure anomaly.
There is some sort of, as I would express it, a permeability
barrier of some sort that restricts the flow somewhere in
the vicinity of our No. 1 Rio Well, as indicated by the
verformance. This causes the pressure difference, the gdif-

ference in pressure performance that we've seen indicated

e
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e ! between our No. 1 Penasco Well and our No. 1 Rio Well, that
2 I guess could best be described as a permeability barrier
3 of some sort.
4 o Q I assume you're satisfied with the mechanical
5 completion on the Rio No. 1 Well.
6 7 A, Yes, we are.
) 7 0 And you don't attribute the poor pressure
8 performance, or the production performance from the Well No.
s 1 to any kind of mechanical difficulty or any reservoir
ggga 10 damage resulting from the drilling of the well.
EE;S " A, Long question. No. We do not consider that
Jgg;:; 24 the low pressure with the removal of gas, the rapid pressure
gégi 13 dep’letion, of the No. 1 Well can in any way be causad by
555‘5 “ reservoir damage, and no -~ there's no reservoir theory
15 to substantiate that formation damage is going to cause
16 pressure depletion. It may restrict the flow but not cause
) 17 theVpressure to deplete rapidly,
18 1] You've not treated the Rio No. 1 Well in any
) 19 way, have you?
- - 20 A, Yes, we did treat it.
21 : 0 Has that well been fractured?
2 A, No.
U ma 23 QR You talk about this permeability barrier.
Y 3 241 Do you know how wide it is?
% A, No. The only thing we know, that it's effectijve
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N ! because the No. 1 Rio Vell is draining, obviously draining
} 2 a limited area of this sand body.
é 3 1) Can we look for a moment at your Exhibit
ﬁl" 41 Number Eight, Mr. Williams?
: 5 You've attributed 22.3 acres to drainage
El 57 area around the Rio No. 1 Well.
- 7 A That's true.
8 Q And that calculates out to show a drainage
9 radius of 556 feet. |
gggg 10 A Assuming a radius pattern, ves.
:fgg " 0 Now, based upon your exhibit, if we assume
L gg;g 12 that the Rio No. 1 Well is in the center of the drainage
| ;égi 13 circle, its drainage to the northwest portion of Section 29
‘ gggj 14 would extend only 556 feet, is that correct?
| 15 A Yes, that's what we're saying here.
'6 Q Now, a standard location in Unit C would he
17 more than 1000 feet from the Rio No. 1 Well, true?
18 2 That's right.
19 0 And that a standard location in Unit C would
; 2 be on the other side of this permeability barrier.
2 A Possibly.
i z Q Mr. Williams, you‘ve been through, in your
e B rairect testimony, a discussion of a number of the findings
J 2 in the Commission's Order R-5856. Do you have a recommenda-
% _tion, Mr. Williams, on a penalty factor to be assessed in




Page. _._ . ______ )? - ;
‘ N ! this case to offset the advantage you'll gain by the unor- !
I
: 2 | thodox location?
i . ; i
3 A No, we don't. We -- it would Le our conten-

&

tion that this advantage is questionable and there was no

k; 5 testimony submitted to the examiner the last time to sub-

| s ! stantiate that there was an advantage.

- ,

' 7 Q Have you calculated the additional offset ) -
8 acreage you would drain from the proposed location of the

9 Rio No. 27

E EEE: 10 A, I tried to make a point of that before, that
’. Eg%g " that calculation really cannot be meaningfully made by
’A\J §§§'§ T2 drawing circles on the map. The well's performance is the
;gg;’ 13 only reasonable indication that we have of the effective
;";‘:ggi 41" drainage area of any well and the assumption it's a nice, :
15 clean, 320-acre radial patterns that are being dréinéd‘i‘s :
S 16 erroneous when made by anybody.
R 17 0 You would agree, wou'lc;i yé"u not, that one ‘
i8 appropriate way to compute a éenalty factor would be?’ on-a
19 straight acreage basis, as was done in this case.
20 A No.
- 2 Q. Do you have any other recommendation :to the
22 Division to offset this advantage? 7
- 23 A I'11l still go back to my reasoning that ;the're
- 28 | |

was no advantage proven.

bl

25 Q. You've indicated with regards to'fin"ding numbe
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seventeen of the Division order, and that's the one that
set forth the 1000 Mcf allowable, that without the penalty -4
i'm sorry -- with the minimum allowable left in the Order,
the well will pay out in 10.7 months.

A Yes, and assuming a million cubic feet a day
production would pay out a well of this type in 10.7 months.

Q And it was also your testimony that if that
provision of the Order was eliminated and the penalty factor
applied regardless of the production of the well, then it
would take fifteen months to pay out the well.

A That's correct, if you applied the .71 penalty
factor, assuming you had a well capable of million cubic
feet, we limited that production to 710 Mcf per day, the
payout then would be extended from 10.7 months to fifteen
months.

Q I believe it was also»your testimony that
any penalty that reduced or extended your payout beyond
twelve months was not acceptable. |

A This is an arbitrary guideline. Everybody
has to adopt some guideline --

Q. I understand but your purpose ig for --

A ~- for themselves, and we would consider for
a Morrow well, considering the risk of inh;riting Morrow

completions, a minimum of twelve months for -- that you

would haVeAto have -- anticipate a pavout of twelve months

© b g
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or less to be an attractive investment.

0 At what point would the penalty factor of
+71 have to drop off in oxder to allow you to pay the well
out in twelve months?

A I didn't calculate that. It could be cal-
culated.

Q The”Division, if they believe that to be an
appropriate solution, they could make that calculation;
that wouldn't reguire expert testimony on your behalf, would
it, Mr. Williams?

A No, they came up with this on their own.

0 You would find no objectiocn if they made that
type of calculation to allow you to pay off in twelve months*
would you?

A I disagree with your question. We -- our
contention is that there's no need for a penalty factor,
producfion'limiﬁing factor whatsoever.

0 I understand that point, but assuming there |
is, in fact, a penalty imposed, then the Commission could
calculate a penalty -- a minimﬁm allowable which will allow
the well to pay out in twelve months.

A Yeah, as far as calculating it, they could.

") In calculating your payout in 10.7 months,
Mr. Wiiliams, what is the cumulative gas production used in

that calculation?-

P -t RS
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a I didn't calculate that. I calculated the

revenue per month and divided it into the total cost of the

well and did not actually calculate the cumulative volume.

0. Mr. Williams, you've indicated that you've

searched the commission records to determine the numbexX of

unorthodox iocation cases in v777 and 178 that were approved

by the Division. If I understood your testimony those were

“ MoYrow unorthodox locations?

A Not all Morro¥, no. They were pennsylvanian.
Q. Okay -
A T think the majority of them were MOYYow.

Usually when someone's proposing a well they seek the unor~

thodox location for a fairly inclusive jnterval. I don't

" knovw wheré their completions were made on those wells, OX

if they were completed.

Q Tn how many of those cases was Antweil the
applicant?
- A on that basis just this one case that we have

in consideration.

¢ How many of those cases were contested cases?

A Three, the two vyates cases in this same —~

same aréa that were going to e considered, OT are on the

docket for consideration today, and one case of Hanagan was

objected to.

Q. Apart

from the Antweil .case today and the two
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Yates cases, none of the wells involved were in a nonprorated
gas pool, i1s that true?
A The -- I would say most of them are in non-

prorated gas pools.

MR. KELLAHIN: I have nothing further.
Thank you.

MR. RAMEY: Let's take a quick tén minute
recess.

(Thereupon a recess was taken.)

MR. RAMEY: Any further questions of the

witness? Mr. Stamets?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. STAMETS:
0. Mr. Williams, if the Ofder R-5856 is affirmed
by the Commission, is there anything in that order which
would cause Antweil not:toidrill a well? |

A As you khow, we didﬁﬁtéseek a de no%o hearing:
We lacked a lot of being in entire agreement with the order,
but we were willing to ‘go ahead and consider drilling the
well on the basis of that order. | |

Now thaﬁ the thing%hasfbeen:re-épegéd, we

have some serious chaliengéslﬁo tHe wiole;céncépt of the
‘production limiting faétorfwhich.&as Enitiaéedébyfthié ordef;

Q Getting to the Rio'No. 1 Well, you@indicatedi
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that it's draining 22.3 acres, I helieve.

A. Yes. We emphasized that this was an estimate
but from the data available this is -~ it's a reasonable
estimate, we feel.

ol Now do you think that that's all that it's
really draining or is that simply an amount of gas that you
will recover from £his well when it reaches its economic
limit projected as a reservoir volume?

A Yeah. Of course this would be to the economic
limit and possibly there is communication through that bar-
rier interval which would require time intervals to permit
communicate of gas that would far exceed the normal productiv
production life of this type of a well.

0.  So in your own mind, then --

A So I mean effectively that's all we're --
that we see that we're draining.

VQ  Given an unlimited amount of time, in your
own ming, the Rio No. 1 could drain the entire north half
of Section?

A Yes, if there was any trace of permeability
between this drainage area and the rest of the reservoir,
then it woulﬁ return to original conditions at some date.

0 I believe you indicated that finding number

sixteen had something to do with gas in place, and I've re-

read that and I have a hard time finding that connection.

114
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Would you --

A veah. Our point was the application of a
production limiting factor to the deliverability to try to
compensate for some supposed difference in advantage in the
drainage of this well and so as we understood it, in this
manner the Commission was trying to compensate our well back
to the gas in place under our lease and to do this, we feel
that it's erroneous to apply factor to deliverability, which
is not a measure of the gas in place or the gas that any well
will recover.

0. Could you tell us.where specifically where
in the order, or in the findings in this order, that it says
that a determination is made as to gas in place and this
penalty factor is applied against gas in place?

A No, it does not say that. That's what we're
saying that the -- making the application against the de-
liverability doesn;t compensaﬁe for the gas that any well
should or should not recover based on the acreage held by
the different parties.

o What you have is a penalty factor just simply
based on an advantage gained over offset operators.

A Yes, as we see it, you're just trying to
prolong our payout on the well.

Q Okay. Now, you indicated, too, that finding

number eighteen was precedent setting. You weren't trying
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prorating one well in:.a nonprorated gas field, that is a

’precédént or a concept that -- that we would disagree with.
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to say that the Division or Commission should never adopt

precedent setting regulations, were you?
A No, I wouldn't go so far as to say that, but

I think that this is a precedent of a prorating -- pseudo-

Q Mr. Williams, are we today dealing with a
gés demand situation which is considerably different than it

was five, ten, years ago?

A Yes, both pricewisé and demandwise, this is
corééct.

0 The demand is much dgreater now than it used
to be.

A Yes.

0 Getting kack to this l-million base allowable,

in your Qpinion a Mo;row well that can produce a million a
day, is that a good Morrow well, an average Morrow well, or
a poor Morrow well?

2 This -- we've applied it as sort of a cutoff
point if the well is not capable of producing a million a
‘day ot more, then we think that it is doubtful that it is
reélly an economic well, and isn't -~ isn't an attractive
well to be drilling for. Obviously, we are drilling wells
infadtiéipaﬁion'of getting a million cubic feet a day or mor%

capacity from the well.
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0 So the 1l-million figure is your top limit to
the pore range.
A. That's arbitrary, but that's as we've used
it.
Q Okay. Do you feel that a well at this loca-

ign yocu p
feel that that can really affect the offset operators in
any way?

A From the performance that we’ve seen of the
wells, our two wells in particular, and the wells in the
area in general, it would appear that most of the wells ére
draining substantially less than 320 acres, and that we do
not foresee that this well would cause interference with

any other well in the reservoir, as we can't see any evi-

dence of interference now between wells in the reservoir.

‘anasme +n ha
TS N S Nt BN st Nor o e

0. I'm not sure that that was a response to my
question.

I think what you said was that no matter how
much you made it's not going to affect any other well.

A Well, yeah. I think you're stretching it
there, when you're saying no matter how much it makes, but
just generally this Morrow Sand appears to offer any well
only a limited area of drainage and your chance of affeci:iri'q

other wells are remote.




N 1 .
Q Maybe I should rephrase my question and say

2 do you feel that the l-million a day floor that is this

| 3 order, R-5856, is fair and equitable to all parties and
4 protects everybody's correlative rights?
} 5 A Well, aside from the fact that we disagree
i' & with the production limiting factor at all, yes, we do be-
7 lieve that there's some minimum that should be applied if
8 such an approach is made, and a million is a reasonable
® limit.
" 1 .
; gﬁg; 0 0. Okay, very good. In the Morrow formation
k. ° —:
b u:gh' 1 ' .
= z‘:ZS can anyone tell -- I'm talking about the Morrow formation
og:ss
TNz ex 12 . A . . .
hw': 5; in general and in this area in particular -- can anyone
R 4
% h . 13 . . o
:Eét really tell the true direction and extent of any well's
wd
E:d 14 _
7no3 drainage pattern?
15 ; tys s : .
a, No. There would be a possibility of running
16 .
some interference tests between wells but from the very in-
* 17 ‘ . i s
2 dependent production performance of the individual wells
18 : ,
- o ‘ we do not believe that there would be interference between
. 19 s i
wells and the drainage areas are controlled by the reservoir
} “ The drainage patterns are controlled by the rate of pro-
; 7 :
duction.
L 2
MR. STAMETS: That's all I have.
23

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Arnold.

N e a
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‘developing Morrow production. The inherent risks that

 six, seven years, where the wells in the San Juan Basin,

~why, they're talking about where there's fifty or a hundred

years.

So it's entirely different concept, so both
thé rates -- the anticipate.d rates of production and the
paﬁrout; times have to be more -- have to be more attractive

to' offset the risks of the Morrow, general Morrow production

 and development.
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Page
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. ARNOLD:

0 Mr. Williams, having come from the San Juan
Basin, a million cubic feet a day to me sounds like a barn-
burner, ycu know, and I was wondering, when you were men-
ytichingffyour eéonomi’cs and a ten-month payout, what other
fac'tors" do you take into consideration to decide that econ-
omics? - Is it total reserve --

A. Yeah, as I tried to express it when I made

those statements, we have to consider this in light of

everybody has observed in drilling for Morrow gas sand are
much different than the drilling in the San Juan Basin.
The million cubic foot a day well, Morrow well, we all have

observed, is only going to be around for, you know, four,

MR. ARNOLD: Okay, thank you.

MR. PAMEY: Mr. Kellahin,
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N ! MR, KELLAHIN: In light of a couple questions
2 by Mr. Stamets, I want to clarify a few things.
; ; |
| A RECROSS EXAMINATION
| 5 BY MR. KELLAHIN:
r 6 0. Mr. Williams, ‘you indicated in response to
i ' 7 a quesﬁion by Mr. Stamets that you believed 311 the vfive; or
8 six wells in the pool are each draining less than 320 acres.
9 A I don't know whether I indicated that, but
! gggs 10 I indicated it looked like whethér a particular well could
3 g:§§ 1 be expected to drain 320 acres would be questionable.
ZoTH ;
?gg;i 12 I think the majority ‘of the wells are in all
z
;EEE 13 probability draining less than 320 acxes. The performance
gﬁég 4 of our Penasco well is in a class by itself and it might
15 well be draining more acreage.
16 0 The Penasco Well is not the best well among
g B : 17 the five, is it?
18 A, It was my understanding it was.
19 0 How about the Yates AB No. 4 Well?
2 A We wouldn't trade even. Our Penasco Well is
_2' a much better well, as we see it.
. 2 Q You've not sought to establiéh special pool
: e 2 rules for this particular vool {:haé would space it on 6ther
| ‘) 24 than. 320 acre spacing, have you?
25 A. No, we have not.

TN . IR - . . ) P . )
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| -~ ’ 1 0. Okay.
| 2
i 3 CROSS EXAMINATION
L 4| BY MR. RAMEY:
b,_ 5 0. Mr. Williams, I believe you testified éhat
;f ' 6| you think that there is gas in the north half of Section 29
-
7 that will not be recovered by your present well.
8 A That is our real concern, ves.
%- 9 Q So I assume, you know, keeping in mind§the
o z. 10 Natural Gas Policy Act on infill wells, that if the Com-
Eégg " mission did approve your location, I would assume you:would
’ﬁ gg":"i 12 like a finding to that effect, that the well would be ne-
;gg; 13 cessary to adequately drain gas from this proration unit.
3523 14 A That might well be helpful. We didn't ask
15 for that specifically. '
16 0 I think under ;he -
17 A We think, you know, we think th;t thefreser-
18 voir will classify as a new gas reservoir and ﬁohiqvﬁe under
19 Section 102 in either event, but this might clarify it a
20| little further.
3 0. Okay, thank you very much.
22 MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the wit-
23 ness? He may be excused. -
%:3 24 Do you have aﬁything further, Mi.;Coo%er?

25 MR. COOTER: That concludes our case.

At Wyt e
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? N ! MR. KELLAHIN: I have a couple of motions to
2 make here, Mr. Ramey.
3 MR. RAMEY: Proceed. 1
4 MR. KELLAHIN: I move that the Applicant's
5 application be dismissed for féilure to comply with the
6| pivision Rules and Regulations.
1 The abplicationAfor the simultaneous dedigca-
8 | tion of acreage is not applicable to nonprorated gas pools,

9 Mr. Ramey. It appears as if the Applicant is seeking to

3'=§§ 10 circumvent the spacing rules that are applicable to this
Eggg n particnlar pool. vou'll note that the north half of Sec-
ég%;; 12 tion 29 is already dedicated to the Rio Well, a currently
Zéii 13 producing Morrow Well, and that under Division Rule 104C-2 (a)‘
ﬁ‘,é 4 that unless otherwise provided by special pool rules, a
15 well shall be drilled on a tract consisting of 320 surface
16 contiguous acres oY less.
7 | T is our position that-there are nc special
18? pool rules for this rarticular pool‘that provide fcf the
19 drilling of two wells per 320-acre 3pacing unit and for that
n reason we seek the Division to dismiss the application.
2 MR. COOTER: Mr. Chairman.
v :
2 MR. RAMEY: Yes, Mr. Cooter.
-y 2 MR. COOTER: Before a dgFision is made may
~ 2? I make a statement for the record?
% MR, RAMEY: Yes, SiT.
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'"MR. COOTER: If the rule be applicable, the
statewide rule, we would ask that this case be considered as
an exception to it, which we believe is always in oxder.

As an alternative to that, if the rule be

_applicable, and an exception not be granted, we would con-

tinue our case for the unorthodox location. We believe that
actually the Rio No. 1 will be depleted and plugged, pro-
bably by the time that the Rio No. 2 was drilled.

MR. RAMEY: Well, Mr. Kellahin, we've always
felt there's nothing to prohibit the drilling of a second
well on a proration unit, so in view of that, I'm going to
deny your motion.'

'MR. KELLAHIN: I have a second motion.

‘MR. RAMEY: All right.

MR, KELLAHIN: If the Chairman please, I'1ll
move that the application will be dismissed on the grounds

S A N . ) pm mmem il o P an T P m e AL
ias raitled Lo sustain [Nis ouraein of

that the Applicant h
proof at this point in the hearing.
The Applicant has sought to obtain an unor-
thodox location but he has failed to establish several
critical eleménts;of proof in his testimony.
" One specifically and very critically impor-
tant to him iéétolestablish that the proration unit cannot

be drained by a well located at a standard, permissible

iocation, either Unit B, C, or F of the proration unit, and




T A BN Y Y S0 Sk e s e S 5 L 4%y e s L e b - o ger

et A R

e R L L T

e

JOS

-~
ofs:
88k
13

YEE S

[ <§§£
Baas
3i;
nwys

H

H :

< &

i §

i H :

[ i

oo f

§ i :

H i i

: H i

i .

i i :

H
<
i

10

11

12

13

‘14

15

16

17

©18

19

L 21

‘22

‘23

f2a

& g o3 o A s ke

25

be similar to the Penasco No. 1 to ‘the north.

‘not dréinﬁng 320'acres;%most likely that it is not; and that

Page 54

without teétimony’upbn that point it would be inappropriate
to érant an unorthodox well location, as requested, and we
seek to dismiss that application on that ground.

| MR, RAMEY: Mr., Cooter, would you like to

respond to that?

r
O

MR, TGO
in that motion?

MR. KELLAHIN: Sir?

MR. COOTER: What rule are you referring to?
I want to have it before me.

’ MR. KELLAHIN: I'm not referring to any parti-
cular rule. It's the Applicant's burden to sustain his
application by testimony, and I maintain that you've failed
to Sustain’ that burden.

You've not established that an unorthodox
location is néceSsafy to drain this particular proration
unit.

MR. COOTER: ‘Well, if we get. into an argument
ovei what ihefpréoffis, our proof is, we believe, that there
is ?ome tjpe bf an dnomaly %hatéexists; that when the Rio
‘No.?l Welf was cdmpleted from the logs and from the tests

made at that time, that' the expectations were that it would

Production from the well has shown that it is
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without wellbore damage, which has been eliminated as a
cause for this, that there is some type of barrier that
exists to restrict the drainage.

The testimony, I believe, was that to avoid
that anomaly, or to evade it, that the unorthodox lbcation
is th
than the orthodox locations, all of which are c¢loser to the
Rio No. 1 Well and present a dgreater possibility of en-
countering the same anomaly that plagues the Nd. 1 Well.

If we have nct sustained the burden in that
regard, I feel quite confident that the Commission will deny
the application.

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Kellahin, I don't think we'il
decide on the motion until we decide on the merits of the
entire case.

MR, KELLAHIN: Thanhk you, Mr. Ramey, we're
ready to present our case.

MR, RAMEY: All right.

C. D. STENBERG
being called as a witness and having been duly;SWOrh upon

nis oath, testified as follows, to-wit:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. CROSS:
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™ " 0 Yould you please state your name for the
}f( 2 record?
| 3 A, C. D. Stenberg.
4 Q By whom are you employed and in what position
5 and where are you located?
6 A. Gulf 0il Corporation. I'm employed at Mid-
b 7 land, Texas, and my title is Production Geotechnoloéisit'. o
8 0 Would you briefly describe your educationa’l
| 9 background and your work experience?
: ‘ g‘gs 10 A. Bachelor of Science degree from the University
g | gg§= " of Kansas, a Master of Science in geology from the Univer-
%asg .
DEEEE 12 sity of Iowa, and I've spent twenty-five and a half years
;‘égg 13 working for Gulf in the Permian Basin.
$§§‘° 14 0. Have you previously testified before the
15 Division and stated your qualifications?
16 A. Yes, I havé.
1 MR. CROSS: Ishhe considered ;jualifiea?
18 MR. RAMEY: He's considered qualified}.
19 Q (Mr. Cross continuing.) Mr, Stenber«j, rfé-
20 ferring to the Isopach map, which is designated as éulff‘s
2 Exhibit Number One, on that exhibit Morris Antweil's pro-
2 posed location is depicted. Would you please explain vfhat
3 you are measuring when you assign a contour line tne nti:nbér
2 five, ten, or whatever? |
2 A, : Yes. I believe this contour map agrfeesgquite

MR e e
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‘ N B well with the values on the -- on the Antweil map that was
' 2 Exhibit Number -- was it Exhibit Five, the map? Yes.
: 3 The values are a net porosity and the net
| 4 porosity is based on two parameters. One, the Queen sand-
E B 5 stone, so called, based on 2 50 API unit gamma ray on the
E' o SRR -8 gamma ray side of the logs, and 5 percent or more porosity
3
? on the neutron density side of the log.
» 8 1} Would you please explain what is depicted by
9 the red line marked A to A-prime?
1 gggz 10 A, A to A-prime is the line of section which
?- g=§E H applies to this case. It goes from the Yates AB 4 and east
zasi
’:}Egzz 12§ to the Antweil No. 1 Dinkus.
;EE:‘ 13 Now, the other line of section B/B-prime and
" 3%%‘3 14} c/c-prime marked on the exhibit are for the other two
15 hearings.
: S S f e e 16 o Referring to Exhibit Number Two, your cross
. 7 section, would you please explain your éorrelation of those
i8 logs?
; 19 A ves. Now this -- the correlations on here,
; 20 I think, also agree quite well with the cross section, Ex-
Z * l , Ly hibit Number Six, which was presented by Antweil, and the
? , 1 | ‘ | 22 pay sections, the clean sand sections and the same sand lens
’ u 23| 3is shown. The only differences on these logs I have colored
| 3 24 in yellow is the clean sand, which is 50 percent API units
25 on the gamma ray side and the red depicting the porosity

S
4 1 Sm v s
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N 1 over five pvercent, colored in red, is colored only from the

2 five percent cutoff.
3 Q Mr. Stenberg, in your opinion if Morris
4 Antweil is allowed to Adrill the well at his proposed location
5 he'll be draining the same sand bedy you've indicated on
6 those three logs?

? : 7 A | Yes, I believe the‘cross section indiéates

8 that the same sand body is pretty well present through the

1 8 intexrval which is shown and the characteristics of the poro-
& gﬂrgs 10 sity and the gamma faY showing the formation lithology are
& Eggg n quite -- are quite common tb the area, so therefore it
; ?g%?; 12 should be a continuous body through the whole section.
5555 13 Q In your opinion should this application be
5‘»555 14 granted and an unorthodox well is drilled absent a penalty
15 in the form of restriction on his production, would Morris
16 Antweil be draining offsef acreage?
17 A Yes, I believe from the information here, I
) 18 belicve he would, yes.
19 Q Mr. Stenberg, looking at your exhibits can
20 you see any geologic evidence of a drainage bérrier?
2 A No. I see no geologic evidence at all of
¥ z any permeability barrier. It»can't -- it wouldn't be shown
_:; 23 with these, and therefore, actually an 5}thodox location
| 24 1980 feet from the west line, actually, from the Isopach
25

map, would show that the pay section would actually encounter}ed

e s AR W TR
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N 1 would be thicker than the unorthodox requested location.
2 Q Would you expect Morris Antweil to encounter |
3 any less clean Mt_:rrow sand with porosity ‘ovér five percent
4 at his requésted unorthodox location -- rather, excuse ne,
5 at an orthodox location than at hisg requested unor thodox
6 location? ) |
7 A Would I expect him to encounter less?
8 0. Yes, is there less clean sand at ‘an ‘orthodox
E, | 9 than at the unorthodox?
of 3. 10 A There would be -- the most would 'be tclean
Tw
Eggz n sand and the greater porosity over five percent would be at
- §§§§ 12 the unorthodox -- or at the orthodox -- unorthodox —- ortho-
;53; 13}  Qdox location. The unorthodox requested location would have
ﬁggs 14}  the thinner pay.
18 o Thank you. Mr. Stenberg, did you prepare
16 these two exhibits?
17 A | Yes, I did.
s 18 MR. CROSS: I have no further ’que':sti%onsf and
19 move the Exhibits be admitted in evidence.
20 MR. RAMEY: '*’g"]:‘he" Exhiiaits One and Two will be
2 admitted. | |
> 22
. CROSS EXAMINA%TI%)N
33 ‘
24 BY MR. RAMEY:
25 0. MR. Stenberg, bBoth ybur cross sedtion and the
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™ 1 Antweil cross section indicate similar sands between the
2 Penasco and the Rio, but there is considerable difference :
3 in the performance of the well. What do you attribute this
‘4 difference to?
! 5 A Well, I believe from looking -- just from
| ' "~ ®) looking —- from the logs it's very difficult to figure out
| .
7 why, because, as you say, the characteristics -- the gamma
| 8 ray, for instance, in the two wells, the Penasco and the
3 9 Rio Well, are very similar, and the gamma ray, when looking
2 23 0 at Morrow sands or other formations, assumes a definite
gi §= " character for a lithologic formation, and they are so simi-
F T
Qé%g 12 lar, the_ gamma ray side, and also the -- on the porosity
;i!i 13 side are similar to the point that I would personally have
5§§§ o to dismiss any geological evidence of a barrier between
15 them.‘ | |
e 18 "As "a matter of fact, I'd also like to ovoint
7 out on the Rio ¥Well, if you'll look at the red colored, the
18 net pay thickness of porosity five percent or greater, is
19 actually thicker in the Rio Well, and that's why we answered
x awhile ago that at an orthodox location' the »ay thickness
v 2 encountered at an orthodox location should@ be greater than
2 at the proposed unorthodox.
2:3 2 Q S0 in essence you have no answer to my
| 24 question.
25

a From a geologic point of view I have no answer
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N } to your question.
2 0 Okay, thank you.
| 3 MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the wit- 2
‘ 4 ness?
5 MR. COOTER: Just a couple questions.
Ef 6 MR. RAMEY: All right, Mr. Cooter.
g 7
8 CROSS EXAMINATION
= | 9| BY MR. COOTER:
g-=§= 10 0. What features of the cross section, your Ex-
E.g §§ | hibit Number Two, Mr. Stenberg, lead you to thae conclusion
/) §§ Ei 12 that a penalty factor would be necessary were the Comn‘u‘.ssioﬁ
;EEE 13 to grant Mr. A§tweil's apprlication to drill the Rio No. 2
&% §§ 4] Well at the location desired?
15 : A Well, from a geologic point of view I realiy
16 don't know if -- I'm really not equipved to answer that

17 guestion, and I would rather refer that to Hr.'Kalteyer,
18 who will handle the reservoir drainage type cuestions.
L My only concern, or my exiibit only shows

2 that from my point of view the orthodox location would be

2 better than unorthodox. Outside of that I'm not prepared
! 2 to answer reservoir questions.

i

| 2 0 It wasn't your testimony, then, that such
LD

24 a penalty factor would be necessary.

25 A, I don't -- you mean prior, in the prior hearing

ey %‘&,‘, Ex e
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or --

Q No, that is not your testimony here this
morning.

A, My testimony is not -- no, does not concern
that.

0 1€ there is a permeability barrier existing,

as the Applicant believes, that does not avpear Or would
not appear on your Cross section?

A No, sir, that would not be -- would not be

shown. I believe from logs, log information it would be --

T believe it would be impossible to show that from this type
of information without subsequent drilling of wells and
have more comparable data.

0. Now by your testimony you certainly don't
intend to rule out the existence of such a permeability
barrier.

A No, I cannct do that from this exhibiﬁ, no.

MR. COOTER: Thank you.

MR. RAMEY: Any other guestions for the

witness? Mr. Stamets?

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. STAMETS:
o] Mr. Stenberg, do you agree with Mr. Williams

it woula be very difficult, if not imrpossible, to determine
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N 1 the nature and extent of the size and shépe of the drainage
2 pattern around any Morrow well?
3 A Well, the only thing I look at from this

4| standpoint is strictly the wellbore data per well, what it
5 looks like in the wellbore.

Now concerning resérvoir drainage radiuses,
7 radﬁi,-and reservoir ?erfdrmahces%and chéracteristics,;l

8 leave up to the reservoir department down in Midland. All

9 I supply them with is wellbore data from logs,

Y - 10 @ oOkay. Thank you,
T
ggE; 1
Sgsk |
D r E' 12 , RECRO3S RXBMINATION
<
3 A :
>~a gk 131 BY MR. RAMEY:
3B
‘ggg 14 0. Mr. Stenberg, I notice your cross section A-
15 to-A prime does not take in any Gulf wells.
3
16 , A No, sir.
17 -g Is the same sand measured present in the
®l Guif wells?
19 A Yes, yes, it ‘is.,  As a matter of fact, this
2 A<to-A vrime and roughly this plat is the same one that we
2 used 'in ‘the orior héaring last May and ‘at that time the

2}  well -- I did include the Gulf well. I think it was the
23 No. 1 "GK" ﬁp to the nofth,fandfit had the ‘same sand body
24 presént.

5 S0 So ydbu feei that! this primary sand body that

—"‘“‘“"‘"“;{-‘.«zu.,-, B b e mei T i : . b 4

DTN,
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2 ! is the completion interval in the wells shown on your Exhibit
‘ 2 Two is more or less common to the whole area. .
j 3 A Yes, sir, it would include, if I'd put them
4 in the cross section, it would have -- it would depict the
5 same sand lens through both Gulf wells up here in Section
E ' ' ’ 6 19, the "GK" No. 1 and 2.
[ .
7 0. Okay. Thank you.
i 8 A, Which ~-- one of which is present in the old
4 s cross section.
g" gs o MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the wit-
;EEE " ness? He may be excused,
D) gg 5§ 12
11 .
;gé: CHARLES F. KALTEYER
%Eés 14 being called as a witness and having been duly sworn upon
o 15 his ocath, then testified as follows, to-wit:
‘ 16
" DIRECT EXAMINATION
‘ ® 1  BY MR. CROSS:
9 Q Would you state your name for the record?
% A Charles F. Kalteyer, K~A-L-T-E-Y-E-R.
z 0 Mr. Kalteyer, who are you employed by?
2 A Gulf 0il Corporation. ‘
i Q:) 3 G And what is your tifle with Gulf? %
24 A Presently classified as Chief Proration En-
25

~gineer for the Midland District.

T vt o ) S s
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0 Would you briefly summarize your educational
background and experience as a petroleum engincer? |

A I have a Bachelor of Science degree in en-
gineering from the University of Texas. I've been a petro-
leum engineer with Gulf 0il Corporation approximately thirty-
twe years. Two and a half of that thirty-two years as --
was as Area Engineer in our Hobbs office.

0. Have you previously testified before the 0il
Conservation Division and stated your gualifications?

A Yes, sir, I have.

MR. CROSS: Is the witness qualified?
MR. RAMEY: He's gualified,

0 (Mr. Cross continuing.) Mr. Kalteyer, have
you prepared an exhibit which contains the production data
for the wells in the area of the location proposed by Ant-
weil in Case 62137

A Yes, sir, I have.

s} Would you please summarize that information

for the Commission?

A Did you pass all the --
0 The Commission has the exhibits.
2 They have the exhibits.

If you will refer to Exhibit Three, we have
tabulated the monthly production, the daily production rate

of gas, Mcf per day, the condensate of the six wells that
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A 1 have beén recommended to be carried in *he Penasco Draw: -
2 Morrow Gas Pool. i
‘ 3 At the bottom of the exhibit you will note
| 41 the cumulative gas production has been indicated for_: each

5 of the wells. The Yates Petroleum Federal "AB" '4 has a curiu-

m.

. €] 1lative production of some 1.1 biilion cubic ‘feet. The
? highest rate of production was 7,989 Mcf per day. Average,
8 as of our November data, it was vroducing at a rate of

9 2,299 Mcf per day.

P ass. 10 The Morris Antweil No. 1 Penasco has a cumu-
SEEE' | |
: : §§ n ‘lative production of in ia_f::(cess of 2-billion cubic feet of
3 §§§§ 12 -gas, or 2-million Mcf. Its highest rate of production in
: =
: Eggf 3§  october -- this is the daily average production -- was
«‘fag§§ 14 5,932 ﬁcf per ;day, and as of November it pi:‘oduced an average
. _,; 16 of 4,367 Mcf ver day.
. ey e © - - The Rio Com Well has a cumulative prbduction
: v of some 327,0{)0 Mcf. Its highest rate of production daily
| 18 average was for the nmonth of October when it produced 1,525
, 19 Mcf per day. Its latest rate of production in November
% 1 7 20 shows 321 Mcf' per day.
SN : ,
é r 2 : . The Bennett and Ryan Lone Tree in S?ction 32
3 x 2 shows _a cumulgative production of only 76.412 Mcf. if’Its

[
w

highest rate of production was 447 Mcf per day avef’age and

s
C

24 the lafst report was producing 216 Mcf per day.

% - The Gulf 0il Corporation's No. 1 "C{K" State

G
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™ | 1 shows a cumulative production of 247,000 Mcf. The highest
2 rate of production in that well was 2,245 Mcf per day aver- .
3 age. And last report on this table shows 950 Mcf per day.
4 The "GK" State No. 2 has a cumulative pro-
5 duction of some 617,000 Mcf. Its highest rate of production
; ¢ was 3,743 Mcf per day and in Novemker was producing at the
E 7 rate of 1,517 Mcf per day.
o 8 ) Mr, Kalteyer, did you testify at the Examiner
< 9 Hearing in this case in May of 19787 ‘
ass. 10 A Yes, sir, I did. |
553
:Egi " Q You heard the testimony of all the witnesses
™ gigi 12| At that hearing?
31 .
> és A Yes, sir.
-l
&ggg 14 0. Are you familiar with the order entered by
v 15 the Division, Order Number R-58567?
16 A Yes, sir.
7 0 Will you basically state what Gulf's position
18 is regarding an order of this type which authorizes a
19 second well at an unorthodox location and implies -- and
2 applies a limitation, an allowable limitation factor?
2 A Gulf's vosition would be that a matter of
»-
2 a second well on a unit, and in particular a well to be
% o 2 drilled at an unorthodox location, would be. -~ shou'id be
P
E 3 A considered very carefully, as it is a precedent for future
B applications for unorthodox locations. The items to considey
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would be drainage encroachment advantage of a second wéll
on a unit, and the productive acreage unit, orvthe;productive
acreage under the unit, if applicable.

Q. In your opinion would an allowable limitation
factor that did not take into accountéthese two items ade-
quately protect the correlative rights of offset operators?

A No, it would not.

0. According to the Order R-5856 entered in this
case, in finding seven, which I will read verbatim, the
Division finds that a well at said unorthodox location will
better enable Applicant to produce the gas underlying the
proration unit.

Mr. Kalteyer, do you concur with that finding
of fact?

A I disagree that a well at an unorthodox

location has been shown as necessary to better produce the

o} Assuming the Commission rules that an uﬁor;ho-

dox location is not necessary in this case, but neVerthelessL

cation, and a second well is drilled on the north ﬁalf’of«
Section 23 at an orthodox location, how would you éropbse>
to determine the allowable limitationéfactor for tﬂe péb—‘
ration unit?

A By referring to Exhibit Number Four), and our

AR e e e
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proposal number one, we have depicted the theoretical 329-
acre circular drainage area of the Ric Com 1 and the second
well's drainage area at an orthodox location.

Exhibit Number Five are the calculations that

we go through, or have gone through, under the conditions

th

of lzgaving the No. 1 Rino Com on production and drilling a
second well at an orthodox location. By assigning a 320-
acre drainage area to No. 1l and also to No. 2, less the 145
acres drainage overlap, we have a net difference of 174 --
excuse me. A net effective drainage for Well No. 2 of 174.44
acres.

By combining these two, we have a combined
drainage area 494.44 acres.

And then to establish a ratable take factor

for the unit we would simply divide the standard unit acres

by the combined drainage area, giving a ratable take factor

In addition, if productive acreage is a
factor, then that should be applied also as tine unit pro-
ductive acreage as the numerator and the standard acreage
of 320 as denominator, and we would then apply that factor
against the ratable take factor of .65 to come up with an
allowable limitation factor.

0 Mr. Kalteyer, if this application is granted

in its entirety and the Rio No. 2 is drilled at the requesteqd
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unorthodox location in the north half of Section 29, how wéulh
you propose to determine the allowable limitation factor
for the proration unit?

A, Exhibit Number Six is our proposal number

two, in which this depicts the, again, the theoretical 320-

the second weil's éfainage area at the unorthodox location.

Exhibit Seven is our apprcach to the ratable
take factor, which again applies 320-acre drainage area to
each well, less the 60-acre overlap, to give a combined
drainage area 580 acres, and in order to obtain a ratable
take factor, weﬁdivided'the 320 standard acres by the com-
bined drainage area in acres and obtained a .55 ratable
take factor for the unit.

Here again if productive acreage is a factor,
then we would request that a oproductive acres factor be
calculated using the unit productive acres over the standard
unit acreage of 320, and then that would be multiplied times
the allowable limitation factor to obtain -- that would be
multiplied times the ratable take factor to arrive at an
allowable limitation factor.

Q You previously indicated that you disagree
with finding seven and that in your opinion an unorthodox
locatior. is not warranted by the evidence in this case.

You've also heard Mr. Williams testify on
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N 1 both the Examiner's Hearing and today that a permeability
2 barrier separates the Rio No. 1 and the Rio Penasco and in
3 his opinion because of this barrier Morris Antweil should .
4 receive an unorthodox location.
b 5 Have you directed a study be made in an at-
{Z & tempt to ascertain the size of a reservoir which the Rio No.
LB
7 1 is completed in?
8 A Yes, sir, our reservoir unit has made a cal-
9 culation in an attempt to establish the areal extent of the
o s, 10 reservoir in which the Rio 1 is completed with the limited
<
§§§§ 1" data that we had available to us. Wz did atterpt a material
M;g" ;i 12 balance calculation and then a volumetric estimate and we
; 5;' 13 came up with an areal extent, amazingly, of 23 acres, which
3%-;-3 4 was almost identical to Mr. Williams. There were, of course,
15 other assumptions in there that compensated, but ~- so we
16} would say that .the areal extent of the reservoir was on the
13 order of 20 to 25 acres, and if it -- if it is basically
8 circular; then it would be draining at a radius of some 570
19 feet.
2 0 And ~';;:cording to your --
z A Around the Rio No. 1.
2 o and according to your calculations, even if
o 23 the Rioc No. 1 is not in the center of the circle, but instead .
24 is on the southeastern edge of the reservoir in which it's
25 completed, there is an orthodox location available in the

e
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north half of Section 29 which falls outside the drainage
area of the Rio No. 1?

A Yes, sir, there would be three, three loca-
tions in Unit B, in Unitjc, and Unit F, that would be out-

side the radius, or the diameter, of the assumed circular

~drainage area of the Rio No. 1.

0 There's been some discussion about using
circular drainage areas. Mr. Kalteyer, in your opinion is

there sufficient data currently available from which a

penalty factor can be computed on anything cther than straighg

acreage encroachment plus nonproductive acreage?

A. Would you please run that by again?

0 Is there any other basis on which to predict
drainage cther than using a circular?

A Oh. There are certain tésts that can be
made in attempt to establish reservoir limits and the
direction, but there is no sure fire method, and we would
basically have to assume a radial flow in the circular
drainage area.

Q Referring to the order again, 5856, finding
seventeen, --

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Cross, are you at a point you
can stop?
MR. CROSS: I can stop.

MR. RAMEY: Let's recess the hearing until
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arocund 1:15,

(Thereupon the noon recess

was taken.)

MR. RAMEY: The hearing will come to order.
Mr. Cross, you may continue,

MR. CROSS: Thank you.

seventeen, which I will read: The Division finds that the

minimum calculated allowable for the subject proration unit

day is a reasonable figure for such minimum allowable.

In your opinion does a limitation factor which|
applies only to allowables exceeding l-million Mcf per day
protect correlative rights?

A No, sir, not necessarily.

) When production from a well at an unorthodox
location drops to l-thousand Mcf per day, or l-million cubic
feet per day, is it still draining off said acreage?

A Yes, it could still drain off that acreage.

Q It's your opinion it still benefits from the
advantage of the unorthodox lgcation even if that production
rate?

A Yes, sir.

Q. Would it be true if production dropped to
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500 Mcf per day?

A, Yes, sir.

0. And at 200 Mcf per day?

A, Yes, sir, still true.

0. Mr. Kalteyer, what is your recommendation
regarding finding seventeen?

.} I beliave it's arbitrary. There's no evidéncq

to support it and it should be stricken. As written it's

very broad and could open to several interpretations. One

guestion comes to my mind, if production rate drops below
say 1587 Mcf, that is the 1587 times .63, as proposed in
item fifteen, which would egqual 1000 Mcf per day, would the

well be allowed to produce at its full deliverability, say
£ 1500, if it's dropped below the 1587.

The other question that comes to mind is
when deliverability drops below 1000 Mcf per day, say to
800, is its allowable still set 1000?

And I feel that there's no evidence to sup-
port the need for this sort of a limitation, especially if
there are two wells on the unit.

Q Mr. Kalteyer, have you calculated the average
daily production rate of the si# wells in this pool based
on their initial monthly production?

A Yes, sir, I have. Based on the six wells
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-~ 1 the Bennett and Ryan Lonz Tree, which may or may not be in
2 this same particular Morrow reservoir, the average of their
3 highest initial month production, which represents the l

4 daily average, was approximately 3650 Mcf per day; well

5 above 1000 Mcf per day, as set out in item seventeen, in
L 6 finding seventeen.
7 0 Have you made a study, or caused a study to

8 be made, regarding the profitability of wells drilled in

9 the Morrow in this area?
QEE; 10 A Yes, sir, my Exhibit Number Eight is a
Sggg 1 series of curves depicting two principal criteria for
aa
‘) g§ %i 12 evaluating oil and gas prosvects, and Exhibit Number Nine
Egg: 13 is a table of the data that was utilized for the plotting
-t 3
;<:§§-§ 14 on Exhibit Six, with the basic conditions that we had used
15 in which x've include an investment of $430,000, which is
18 very close to Mr. Williams' estimate of $450,000; initial
17 price per Mcf based on the NGPA price starting in January

18 of $1.98; condensate price initially of 1295; royalty 1/8th;

19 taxes at 8.2 perceht and a Federal income tax of 50 percent.

20 Each operator would have his own Federal income tax bracket

2 to calculate. Also an operating expense for a year of

22 $8200.
. 23 The main one criteria -- one of the basic
'J 24 criteria is payout time, which is fairly obviocus. The pay-

25 out time is the measure of the elapsed time from the date of




I
Page 76
N ! first dispursement of funds until the cumulative cash flow
2 from the sale of products becomes positive.
3 The other item is a discounted cash flow rate
4 of return, which is common to the industry, and it is cal-
5 culated for each project to take ihto acrcount the time value
E 6 of money. The discounted cash flow rate is defined as that
t - S H? interest rate which discounts the estimated cash inflows of. .
8 a project to a present value equal to the present value of
é 9 the estimated cash outflows of a project.
3 g‘f_,'ég 10 Referring to Exhibit Nine and our chart, if
Eggg n we take a well that has an initial daily production rate of
1 12 . s ,
3555 3000 Mcf per day and consider this before income tax, we
;égi 13 would have a payout time of 8/10ths of a year is what we
tf: 5 :';5 14 calculated.
15 After taxes it would be approximately 92/10ths
16 of a year, which is a very suitable payout time, very at-
1 tractive.
8 The discounted cash flow rate of return for
19 such a well that was producing at 3000 Mcf per day initially,
20 would be 295 percent. Now if we're -- our cost of invest-
2 ment and our cost of money runs on the order of 10 to 20
v z percent, this would show you the comparative rate of return
‘ ‘:2 2 that you would be getting on your ‘money.
| 24 If we go to an initial daily rate of 1000 Mc¥
25

per day, this is initial, we would see a payout time before
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N \ Federal income tax of 1.3 years, and after Federal income
2 tax, 1.5 years. ,
3 The discounted cash -- this of course is
4 still very satisfactory payout time by Gulf's criteria.
5 The discounted cash flow rate of return before

8 taxes would be 113 percent‘and after Federal income taxes
E”W"f,, - 7 » 7 wouldrbe 84 percent;‘st;ll a good Fate of return. , _ |

8 Even if the well initially came in at 500,

9 the payout time would be 2.2 years before taxes and 2-1/2

g-=§; 10 years after taxes, which would still fall within the general
B mg- " criteria that the o0il industry deals with.
—~ 5 g 2
: &5
] -4 5 8 12 The discounted cash flow rate of return befors
] < ié '
: Bia,
: :;géf 13 taxes would be 41.2 percent and discounted cash flow rate
i arg
<k 23 14
5 ne of return after taxes would be 30.8.
15 There was a recent ruling by the Department
16 of Energy on an appeal by Phillips which would allow them
v a 23 percent, instead of 15 percent wvhich was originally
) 18 ordered, pre-tax rate of return on the investment by their
19 company seeking oil ceiling prices for new oil field in-
2 vestments. This Kad to do with the proposed gas injection
2 investment in Summit County, Utah, so this gives you a feel
i 2 of what the Federal government is looking at in terms of
| - 3 the discounted cash flow rate of return, which is lower than 3
~ 24 N .
we have indicated here for the rate of 500 Mcf per day.
25

¢} What conclusions do you draw from these two
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exhibits with respect to the minimum calculated allowable
of 1000 Mcf per day?

A. The average initial rate of return greater
than -- the average initial producticn rate, which is greatex
than 3000 Mcf per day, gives excellent profitability. In
fact, before Federal income tax it is greater than 400 per-
cent and was off our curve.

The profitabilities of the average well by
the time it reaches 500, the well would have vaid out.

Even with initial rate of 1000 -- excuse me -- by the time
the average well has reached 500, or even 1000 Mcf, it would
have paid out very handsomely.

Even if it came in at ohly 500 Mcf per day
it would probably have a favorable payout and a favorable
discounted cash flow. The OCL is under no obligation to
guarantee a csatisfactory, or any, payout of an operator's
investment in an orthodox or an unorthodox location, and we
have been unable to establish any precedent where the OCD
has set a minimum allowable. There may be some.

o Referring to the Order R-5856, specifically

on page three where --

A Just a minute. Page three on what?
0 The order. Here it is, it is therefore or-
dered -- you have Order Number One and Number Three, as well

as the Rules 1-A and 1-B. What is your recommendation re-
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garding these rules?
A On page four?
0. Yes, three and four,
a. We recommend that the unorthodox location be

denied. If a second well is granted on the unit, it should
be at a regular location and the appropriate limitation be
the well's deliverability; that is 65 percent if
its location is in Unit C of Section 29 times any productive
limitation -~ production acreage factor.

Q. Referring to ~-- excuse me. If a second well
is allowed on this unit, referring to .the Order R-5856, do
you have any proposed changes regarding the special rules
there provided governing the -determination of delivery
capacity?

A, Yes, sir. Our Exhibit‘Number Ten, we have

added an extra sentence that is underlined to expand that

rule in order to obtain a stable and representative rate,

e

daily rate, we recommend that .the deliverability be establish
over 72-hour production testing.

Also in Rule five we recommend that in es-
tablishing a well's subsequent deliverability it should
specify that the daily average of the highest 72-hour con-
tinuous production rate.

Q Do yvou have a recommendation regarding Rule
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| Page 80
| N 1 This provides in no event shall the unit re-
2 ceive an allowable of less than l-million cubic feet per
3 day. &
Lf 4 A, I think it should be deleted, Rule 13 should
L b be deleted in its entirety.
? L] Q Mr. Kalteyer, were Exhibits Three through
: 7 Ten prepared by you or at your direction?
f 8 2 Yes, sir.
5 9 MR. CROSS: I have no more questions and move

10 these exhibits be admitted in the record.

of-s.

SEi2

Dg:; n MR. RAMEY: Exhibits Three through Ten will
Zoel

<X B

) ar g Ei 12 be admitted.

- ¥

;Esi i3 Any questions of the witness? Mr. Cootex?
2E:§ 14

nys

15 CROSS EXAMINATION

e 16§ BY MR. COOTER:

| 17 0. Mr. Kalteyer, do you have any information

ig about -- in hand on the pressure tests in the Gulf No. 1 and
19 2 Wells?

20 A Yes, I believe I have that data that we sup-

21 plied you. Was that the data we supplied you?

2 o We have no data that's been supplied.
3 2 A oh, all right. And the question was, do I
)

24 have some information on --

5 Q. Yes, sir, on the pressure of your No. 1 and
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e} 1 No. 2 Wells?
2 A. Yes, sir, I have some¢, a limited amount of
3 pressure data.
q Q Would you tell me what vou do have, sir?
5 A I have the shut-in tubing pressure, some
6 ghut~in tubing pressures and shut-in bottom hole pressures
7 on Well NO. 1.
8 0. Vthat are those, six?
9 A On October 29th, 77 the tubing pressure was
otsS. 10 2533.
BEEE
: ;é n MR. RAMEY: What's the date on that?
P g‘g §§ 12 A October 29th, 1977.
igg: 13 MR, RAMEY: And what was the numbex?
=31F
gggi 14 A 2533,
15 MR. RAMEY: Okay.
16 CA. On November the 4th, 19277 it was 2425. On
17 March 20th, *'78 it was 1497. On July 13th it was 1481.
18 Q Is that the last date you have?
19 A Yes, sir, that's the last one I have recorded
20 here. The shut-in bottom hole pressure on October 29th was
21 3199 at a minus 4984, and on March the 20th it was 1857 at
2 a minus 4585. Those are .the only two bottom hole pressures
that I have,
-
24 On Well No. 2 the first pressure that I have
25 is January 5th, 1978, 2600 pounds of shut-in tubing pres-

AR AR e Lz e AT T T
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sure; 72-hour shut-in.
July 13th, '78, 1547 on 24-hour shut-in.
December 26th, 1978 was 640 pounds, the 72-hour shut-in. -
January 5th, 1979 was 700 pounds, 96-hour shut-in. January
12th was 725 pounds with 72~hour shut-in. And January 16th,
'79 was 730 pounds with 72-hour shut-in.
That's the extent of the data I have here at
hand.
0. Do you have any recent tests about what the
wells are capable of producing?
A Let's see if I have some data that I may have
gotten from El Paso.
I have some here of Gulf's data that -- on
December 29th on Well No. l,the tubing pressure of 520 pounds
it was flowing at the rate of 1139 Mcf a day and on No. 2,

with a tubing pressure of 650 pounds it was flowing 563 HMcf

ver day.

Q What was the date of that Ho. 2 Well, I'm
sorr??

A Same date.

0. Same date, 12-29?

A Yes, sir.

) Mr. Kalteyer, I believe that if I uhderstood
your testimony, that if‘a well is capable, and in fact does

produce 1G00 Mcf per day, which is the minimum of l-million
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| . 1 cubic feet, as set forth in the order, that you, using your
|
; 2 somewhat more sophisticated formula, the payout period for
3 that would be 1-1/2 years. ‘
4 A Yes, sir.
5 0 Let me direct your attention, please, sir,
¢ back te your Exhibit Number Six and Seven, which are similar
7§  to, I think, the Gulf Exhibits that were admitted at the
8 priorxr hearing, which we offered this morning as part of our
8 case in chief. |
g%%s 10 A Just a moment, please, Exhibits 8ix and Seven?‘
Q9 =z
_::':.:% R o Yes, sir.
'ﬁ 5%2% 12 A All right.
, z
;“égi 13 Q This was your prooosed computation of the
5%:’45 14 penalty factor that should be applied, or you would recom-
¥ 15 mend be applied, if Mr. Antweil's application was granted
1 16 and ’the second well were permitted at the unorthodox loca->
7 tion sought.
s A ves, sir.
19 0 All right. XNow, in that you have put an area
2| of drainage fo‘"r‘ Well No. 1, 320 acres.
2 A Yes, sir.
z 0 But then you testified that from your compu-
3 23§ pations that Gulf made, that you concluded that that well
24 is actually, or in all probability going to drain”some 23 ‘
G acres.
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A, Yes, sir.

Q. So we take that conjecture out of coﬁjecture
and put it in as an established fact, that the No, 1 Well
would in most likelihood drain 23 acres. That woﬁld chaﬁgér
your computations, as figured in your Exhibit Number Sewven,
would it not |

A Well, if we approached it that way, it would
change the figures, but we're speaking on development on
320-acre proration units and that's -- we don't know what
this well that you're proposing would drain, whether it would
drain 640 or --

Q Yeah, I haven't gotten to that yet. I'm
just talking about the No. 1 Well. We know that in all
likelihood it's just going to drain approximately 23 acres,
22.3’or some place between 20 and 25 acres.

A This is what it appears unless it's a very
slow feed-in from --

QO Yes, sir.

A And you do claim that all of your acreage is
productive in that tract.

0 And then if we assigned the 320 acres, which
would be the optimum to the No. 2 Well, did you compute
what that penalty provision would be, using the optimum
figure for the proposed well but the known figure for the

No. 1 Well?
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A What is optimum? Would you define that?
Q The 320 acres that's going to be assiogned to

that well. It may produce less than that.

A Or more?

0 | Well, so that the known --

A No, I have not made that calculation.

0 If I told you that sitting here at noon I

did, and your penalty factor is changed from the .55, as
indicated on your Exhibit Number Seven, to .93, you wouldn't
battle me on that, would you?

A I would have to go into it very carefully
to weigh the matter, because you would still be claiming
that the whole tract is productive.

0. Well, we no longer claim that the No. 1 Well
is going to drain it.

A Well, the lawyers would have to ask whether
you're goingy to‘déduct some productive acreage off of this
application.

MR. COOTER: That's all.
MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the wit-

ness? Mr. Stamets?

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR, STAMETS:

Q Mr, Kalteyer, I believe you indicated that




T...I.......ll.l-IIIIIIll-lIIIIIIIIIIIIlIIIIIlII--.------—-___ﬁ—v p—

Page 86.
N 1 finding number seven says something about this unorthodox
2 location being necessary, and I've looked at finding numbex
3 seven and I don't see the word "necessary" in there. y
4 A Let me get mine. Would better enable Appli-
5 cant, and it's not "necessary®. It would be correct. If
LF _ 6 written correctly, it would be very beneficial for the
3 ' 3 7 Applicant.
8 0. Okay, so the word "necessary” is not in there.
9 A No, sir.
\ g‘ga 10 0. Okay. ©Now, let's talk a little bit about
H' EEEE " the base line allowable, this million cubic feet a day.
A\.S ;i 12 . . .
% »:Eés At the present time we have rno gas proratlonuTg
gggi 13 of the form like we have ocutlined in Order R-5856, is that
5 ﬁ _':3; 14 correct?
15 A No, sir.
16 0. In southeast New Mexico in the prorated gas
* v pools what is the basis of the prorationing?
‘ 18 A The basis where you have excess deliverabilityP
19 0 Where you have prorated gas pools.
20 A Where you have deliverability in eucess of --
21 0 No, no, in southeast New lexico there are a
v 2 certain number of prorated gas pools.
‘j} 23 A Yes, sir.
- 24 0 What is the basis then of the formula for the
2 allocation of production to the well?
i
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) ) A, Acreadge, a 100 percent acreage.
2 0. Straight acreage. .
3 A Yes, sir.
4 0. Okay, very good. Now, I would -~ I'm sure
5 you're familiar with gas prorationing and the proration
6 achedules. Are there both top allowable wells and marginal _
f ' 7 wells in the proraéed gas pools in southeast New Mexico?
8 A Yes, sir, I would imagine there are. I |
9 haven't examined one here real recently.
s gggs 10 0. Tould you agree that a marginal well is a
P E:EE 1 well that cannot produce a non-marginal or top allowable?
: o g%;’i 12 A Yes, sir.
z
Ségi 13 Q. And do you agree that a margina_l well would
%gg’g 14 be allowed to produce all it can make?

15 A Yes, sir.

16 0 Okay. Have you examined the prorated Morrow
) 17 gas pools in southeast New Mexico to determine at what

8 point of productiocn wells are dropping from non-marginal

19

status to marginal?
2 A No, sir, I have not. It would depend on the

21 market demand for gas, I would say. It would vary.

4

2 Q If a person did examine these proration

23 schedules, and the data contained in them, a person could

24 arrive at some sort of a base line allowable below which

25 wells become marginal and can produce all that they can --

-‘“M“""‘“‘{' gt e e
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or can have an allowable equal to their ability to produce.
A I'm sure we could establish that if we investi
gated.
0. Would you thinit that that would give us some

clue as to what kind of a base line allowable we might put

)

into an order such as we cnvision here, 58567

(0

A Well, I'll go back to my earlier testimony.
that I don't think the Commission is under any obligation
to see that there is a floor on any allowable. It's pro-
duced at its capacity to produce after it gets below a top
allowable well. There's no -- no floor £hat they're allowed
to produce at.

Q Getting a little -- I'm confused by your
answer. Let's take, for example, let's just say that the
field we're concerned with today, if it were prorated on a
straight acreage basis, and the difference between a non-
marginal well and a marginal well is 2~-million cubic feet
a day.

A All right.

0 If in that case the well that the Applicant
proposes to drill became a marginal well, produced less tﬁén
well, let's say it oroduced a million cubic feet a day.

% Initially. A

0. At any time. The difference -- when you

drop below 2-million a day you have a marginal well, the
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N 1 Applicant's well is producing a million a day, if this field
2 were prorated on straight acreage would the Apwvlicant not
3 be allowed to produce this million a day? A
4 A If it were capable, yes, it could produce it.
5 0. Okay, should the Division or Commission in
Q’ » » 6 establishing a different type of prorationing give any less
E; 7 consideration to marginal, non-marginal status, and establishy
8 'if necessary, some definition of marginal?
9 A. I don't see the relationship at all. I would
gczgz 10 think if there is a limitation factor applied to it at
Egig n 3-million a day it would still be applied on the basis of
ﬁ gg;i 12 its advantage all the way to the time you abandon the well,
;gg; 3 ) bpbecause it would still have that advantage whether it was
35 gi 4} making 1000 Mcf a day or not.
15 Q. Going back to a pool that's prorated on a
6 | straight acreage basis, even though a well might maintain
17| jts reduced acreage factor for its life, in fact when it
B 8 | becomes marginal that acreage factor has no effect on its
19 | production, is that correct?
2 A, "Its capacity is its only limitation.
2 Q Okay, so what I'm asking is there any neces-
4 22

sity to treat a well which you might call marginal in this

3 3 case, and I'm saying a marginal well to me is a well that
: i
24 produces a million or less, is there any reason to treat
25

a marginal well in this type of proration setup any differ-

- "M,g_, N
W S e L e e
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' N 1 ently from a marginal well in a straight acreage situation?
‘ 2 A I don't understand where we get 1000 Mcf as
| 3 anything approaching marginal when we --- when we talk in
4 terms of -- are we talking about strippver or are we talking
> 5 about just marginal?
{ s ‘ A stripper well would be 60 Mcf a day, and
i 7 here we're talking in terms of 1000 Mcf a day, which is a
8 very handsome rate of return on the investment in this case.
9 0 I'm talking about a marginal well and I be-
3 2‘5"‘ 10 lieve if the Commissién would look at its gas proration
§§§§ n schedules that they would show at what level a well would
ca
,.3 Eggi 12 become marginal, this type of well, and I believe the Com-
;ggg 3] mission could establish a marginal classification or a lower
35%3 14 allovable limit classification, such as we have with this
151 1-million cubic feet a day, based on what they would see
¥
16 in those gas proration schedules.
17 That's not a question.
18 A I'm sure it could be established.
19 0. Okay, let's go on from that point. Do you
20 agree, Mr. Kalteyer, that it is difficult, if not impossible,
s 7 to determine the size, shape, and extent of the particular
22 horizon, sand, zone, whatever, being drained by a Morrow
:3 23§ gas well? The average Morrow gas well?
| 24 A That's correct. That's what this oil busi-
ness is all about. We cannot establish it accurately or else

O R T T
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we would never drill a dary hole.

Q in tne absence of this ability. do you believe

that the circular drainage estimate which you made in this

case is as good'a,method as any to calculate the advantage

gained by a non-standard 1ocation over offset operators?

A Generally aspeaking 1 believe that's about

the best criteria that we could use.

QO Okay. In finding number ten in Order 5856,
it says that proposed jocation is 67 percent closer to the
west line in gection 29 than is permitted by pivision rules

and regulations.

A Yes.

0 Do you agree with that finding?

A vyes, 1 believe that's correct.

0 1n f£inding number eleven it goes on to say

that a well at the proposed jocation will have a net --
let's see, an area of drainage in the Morrow formation which
extends 7.2 net acres outside gection 29. Do you agree
with that £inding?

| A ves, sir, 1 think that we had«an‘exhibit
earlier, OT in one of the prior hearings, that supported

that.

0 And in finding number twelve jt states in

essence that if both wells are allowed to produce it will

result in the proration anit having an additional net 192.8
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| ) ) drainage acres advantage over offsetting proration units.
; 2 Do you agree with that statement? | l
3 A Well, I think Mr. Williams went through that
4 figure and came up with that, on how that was arrived at.
5 0 Do you agree with that, sir?
F:‘ 6y A Do I agrce that that --
7 Q. Do you agree that that 192.8 acre figure 1is
81 a correct figure?
9 A That the additional drainage --
ass. 10 0 Yes.
5k iz
:!'::é " A 1td say it's probably correct.
7%%?: 12 MR. STAMETS: That's all I have.
337 13
%8 i
E'E:.i 14
w83 CROSS EXAMINATION
5] gy MR. RAMEY:
8 o Mr. Kalteyer, I take it you're in agreement
7 with Mr. Stenberg's Isopachous map?
18 A No, I've accepted it. I have done no work on
©h it
20 Q. Well, in looking at this map, and looking at
A your compilation, your Exhibit Three compilation of producti+,
2 you would +hink that the Rio Well would have the most pro-
‘ 3 2 duction, or should be the best well.
2 A, Based on that net thickness, yes.
* Q. The Penasco second and then perhaps -~
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A, Behind it, yes, sir.
0. And then perhaps your Eddy State No. 1 is
third and the No. 2 is the fourth best well?
A Yes, sir.
0. And the Yates is the fifﬁh best well?
A If it were based entirely on EhickneSs of

pay irrespective of any permeability measure or fractures
or whatever. Based on thickness alone we would agree.

Q. So there's no -- actually no rayme or reason
for the, you know, for the Isopachous map in regards to what
the well is going to produce?

A No, sir, it does not cortelate by sand thick-
ness, net sand thickness.

Q Do you think any of your wells have hit any
kind of a permeability barrier?

A I really don't know. We're having problems
with our No. 2 Wéll, as indicated by our low tubing pressure
and low production rate, and we're investiéating that now.

Qo And the No. 1 Well should be a better well

than it is, I would think.

A Beg pardon?

Q Your No. 1 Well should be a better well than
it is? ’

A Based on its nearness to the Penasco 1 it

should be much better, but it has been the poorer of the two
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J N 1 wells in the past, but we're having our problems on No. 2.
2 0 So you would -- there is no way you could
3 determine where -- you do feel that there is some kind of a
4 barrier around the Antweil ﬁio 12
] 5 A | I think based on the data that's been pre-
év, 6 ‘sented, there's something that is showing a limited reservoin
! ? that that is draining from.
8 0 And you would have to assume there's some
9 kind of a barrier between the Rio 1 and the Penasco 1.
EEES 10 A Yes. Whether it be a fault plane or whether
gsg% n it be a wide band thousands of feet wide, I don't know.
& o =q
‘D g?_:ff 12 ‘ 0 Putting yourself in Antweil's shoes, so to
;gg; 13 speak, would you recommend drilling a well at one of the
35%5 14 three available orthodox locations?
y 15 A Yes, sir, I think so.
e
16 0} You think you would? You think you would move
17 north, move directly north and drill a well in Unit B2
18 A I don't believe that our people -- I don't
19 do the recommending in my company.
20 0 Well, if you could recommend --
.. 2 A But if I were --
| 2 Q. ‘Based on your knowledge as an engineer with
- 23] considerable experiengé, why, would you, would you recommend
- 24 drilling a well in Unit B? Knowing there's a permeability

25 barrier between the two wells?
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N ! A I would probably want to drill it in Unit C
2 instead of B, but -~ if I owned both tracts; but if I didn't
3 own both tracts, that might be a different matter.
4 0. Yeah, so you would prefer to drill it in C
! 5 but would you recommend a well in C?
s A. Yes, sir, I would.
[ 7 Q You would recommend it?
s 8 A I would not seek an unorthodox location for
‘t 9 a second well on the unit.
g‘ gE 10 Q You would not seek?
g§§§ o A At an unorthodox location, I would not re-
~ 81
:g : 12 commend that we seek that second well on the unit at an un-
HE
Egé; orthodox location, such as this case.
ﬁgé‘g L 0 You would recommend one at the orthodox loca-
g 15 tion?
E : | 16 A Yes, sir.
. 1 -0 You would recommend drilling a second well to
18 your manadgement if you were in a position to recommend it?
19 A Yes, sir, if I found that I was only draining
2 a limited aréa, I would recommend it be considered.
.. 2 13 On your Exhibit Nine you carry figures from
2 500 to 3000. Is 500 your minimum recommendation there or is
e 23 it --
3>
24 R, No, I have no minimum recommendation. This
L was just to show at the initial rate of production of a well,

R T

R Al L g e
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and these wells are coming in at greater than 3000 Mcf a
day. This is if the well just initially started producing
at 500, but that is not typical of these wells in this area
to be completed for only 500 Mcf a day.

Q Well there aéain your No. 1 Well, it loocks
like the first full month you had you only produced 2000 Mcf

A, In which well?

Q. Your No. 1, your "GK" State Com No. 1, your
maximum production there was 2245 Mcf a day during February
of '78.

A, Yes, sir.

0. which dropped off in two months to less —-
quite a bit less than that, approximately a third of it.

A, Well, this does not ﬁecessarily represent
the maximum flow rate of the well. That'é subject to our
field operators.

'Q You pinch your wells back? You don't produce
at capacity?

A I don’'t have control over that but they
have. We've had a battle with them on it —- on that parti-
cular fact.

Q Your field operators, who are those? Who do
you mean?

A It would be our production superintendents and

]
;
%
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our area managers as to what -- what rate they would like to
produce them at.
Q Oh, I see,.
A I might point out that based on Mr. Williams'

data and my own data, that these wells_should pay out with
curmulative production of some 350,000 to 450,000 Mcf, and
if you'il note, the cumulative producticn cn these wells,
0 How much are you getting paid for your’gas
on the "GK"?
A I think under the original contract it's on

the order of $1.63, or something like that.

2 And it would pay out at $1.637%

A Yes, sir.

) At that much?

A But we shou;d be subject to the rate increase

under NGPA as of January lst.

0. That would be effective --

A Yes, sir. This would be --

) Or December 1, whatever it is.

A Our assumption on our calculations is based

on January l escalated estimated starting price, subject to
revision by NGPA.
Q But most of the gas produced, or all of the

gas you show on here is not subject to the new prices.
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N 1 A No, sir.
2 1) They're subject to the $1,60-something that
31 you -~
4 A, ' Yes, sir, and they -- well, they should -- in

5 that broad range they should be paying out, say on the 400

6l to 450, 000 Mcf cumulative.

B A ot b o

7 MR. RBMEY: Any other questions of the wit-

8 ness? Mr. Cooter?

9 MR. COOTER: I have a very short one.
— 10
sgis
: g'é " RECROSS EXAMINATION
P gg.‘;i 12§ BY MR. COOTER:
;gs; 13 Q. Mr. Kalteyer, to what do you attribute the
3§§§ 14§ production and pressure declines on the two Gulf wells?
15 A I imagine it's poor permeability.
18 0. Do you have»an opinion as to whether or not
17 one or both of these wells might be draining limited areas

-
[ Y]

and not the full 320 acres?

} 19 A, I have made no study on that at all.
i 20 0. At this voint you have no opinion?
: 2 A No, I think it would take some pulse testing

22} or something to ‘try to establish just how far they are
23§  draining.
24 0. - Is that certainly one of the possibilities?

25 A Well, I don't think we'll spend that kind of
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7N 1 money to just establish whether it is.
l 2 0 No, I'm just asking for your opinion. That
3 ig --
4 A That is one approach to it that sometimes
5 can be established.
2 , 8 0. All right, thank you. That's all.
k- / MR. CROSS: Could I ask one more redirect
8 question?
3 o MR, STAMETS: I have one more.
9 < '=‘= 10 MR. CROSS: Okay, excuse me.
FE
| 23 " MR. RAMEY: Mr, Stamets.
~ 582k
™ 233k 12
$5i
»8 sﬁ 13 RECROSS EXAMINATION
<E=] 14
w8 S BY MR. STAMETS:
15 0. Mr. Kalteyer, why have you recommended on
o : 16 Exhibit Number Ten a 72-hour flow periods and daily averages
17 based on that for your delivery capacity?
h . 18 A Well, as I mentioned, I thought it would re-
19 present a little more stable -- stable rate to be used.
’ 20 : Q What are you attempting to avoid by —--
2 A To avoid any peaks, peak rates of any sort
4 2 that would artificially establish a higher allowable.
: gﬁ? 23 0. So you're trying to avoid the operator
24 shutting in his well for a week and opening it up and getting
25 extra high delivery capacities?
B sl TR R T
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A That's a possibility. It could happen, be-

cause just let the well build up and then get a higher rate
than under normal continuing to operate.

Q. Is it also possible if the operator has to
take a 72-hour test that line pressure or one condition or
another could cause one low day in there and actually bring
the delivery capacityrdown below what the well is really
capable of producing?

A Well, he has the option of retesting, I assume]
He doesn't have to take the first 72-hour test He makes.

0. That could get to be guite a bit of a problem,
though, couldn't it, to an operator and start being an un-
necessary expense?

a Just to read the meter? I would think that -+
that's all we're talking about, really, is just to see the
gas volume over a 72-hour period rather than just a 24-hour
rate.

Q Okay. Couldn't the same thing be accomplished)

just by making certain that the well had been producing on

A Very definitely if it were in a cert&in range
and it had procduced three days in advance, or two days in
advance, then that would be fine also.

MR. STAMETS: That's all.




N 1

2 RECROSS EXAMINATION

3! BY MR. RAMEY:

4 0 You mentioned something about some Federal
L\ 5 agency is allowing a rate of return of 43 percent, or some-
= 8] thing?
o

7 A Yes, sir.
L 8 0 Do you think that's the maximum anybody should
- 9
i expect?

" 10 . y .
ggig A, You're not hanging Gulf on that. That just
os.= :

n :-‘) 11 .
z'f:% ~gave you a ballpark, because some people don't talk in terms
. Cz2s
; =3 o2 12
“‘) -'3 & - of discounted rate of réturn. They may not be involved with
; - Rg 4
o 3
:§é§ it much, but that just -- I used that as a basis to get a
-4 E
g 14 ;
wyz" feel for what the Feds are thinking in terms of; not that
15
we endorse it at ali.
% 16 :
0 You're not indicating that this may be right? |
. 17 |
: A No, sir.
18 ' i
0 Okay, good. I wanted to get that in the re-
19
cord.
20 . .
A No, sir. We 1like those 3000 Mcf a day wells,
P3| :
to make up for those 300 Mcf a day wells and those zero Mcf
v 2
a day wells.
23 : .
:) Q Yes, sir, I think everybody in the industry
24
would like to see that.
26
MR. RAMEY: Mr. Cross, do you have some
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dquestions?

MR, CROSS: VYes.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. CROSS:

o Mr. Kaltevyer, vou mm
mission impose an allowable limitation factor computed on
straight acreage encroachment and nonproductive acreage.

In your opinion is there sufficient data currently available
on which a penalty could be based on any other factors?

A No, sir, I don't believe there are readily
available. Those are the only two I would consider.

MR. CROUSS: That's all.

MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the wit-
ness? He may b2 excused.

Do you have anything further, Mr. Cross?

MR. CROSS: No. I'm through.

MR. RAMEY: Mg. Cooter, do you have anything?

MR. COOTER: 1I'd like to recall Mr. Williams
for just a few short questions.

MR. RAMEY: All right.

R. M. WILLIAMS
being recalled as a witness and having been previously sworn

upon his ocath, testified as follows, to-wit:
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REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. COOTER:
0 Mr. Williams, so that the record will be

complete, you are the same Mr, Williams who testified pre-
viously in this case?

A That's correct,

0 Mr. Williams, do you have an opinion as to
whether or not there is some type of a barrier existing be-
tween the Rio and the Penasco Wells?

A Yes. This was the point that we were trying
to make in our comparison of the performance, the production
performance, both production and pressures of our No. 1 Rio

Well and our No. 1 Penasco Well. There is a considerable

" difference in the pexrformance of the two wells. The Penasco

Well is an excellent well and the Rio Well being limited in
production and suffering a severe decline in pressure.

We believe the reason for this being the
limited reservoir volume that the No. 1 Rio Well is draining,
obviously caused by some sort of a barrier located somewhere
between these two wells.

The orientation, the size of that barrier can-
not be determined, but it is effective.

o From the information you have from the pro-
duction data on the completion of the two wells, are you

able to locate that barrier?




Page 104
. 1 A No.
2 0 Why do you seek the unorthodox location which
3 is set forth in this avplication rather than one of the
4 orthodox locations that would be available to you?
5 A Due to the evidence of the existence of some
6 sort of a permeability barrier between our No. 1 Rio Well
L 7 and No. 1 Pénasco Well, our not”béiﬁg”éble to determine the
8 orientation of such a barrier or the width of it, we feel
9 that a location more remote from the No. 1 Rio Well should
E"E— 10 be the most favorable for us to avoid the effects of this
FL Eggg " barrier, and afford us the opportunity of successful com-
, ‘ ™ §§§§ 12 pletion, permit the drainage of the gas that we believe to
{ ;gg; 13 be contained on our 320-acre proration unit.
3%;‘3 140 0 Mr. Williams, you previously testified with

15 reference to the Applicant's Exhibit Number Eight calcu-

16 lating the drainage that has occcurred to the No. 1 Rio Well.

. 17 From the similar data with reference to the Gulf No. 1 Well
18 in Section 19, as reflected on the logs and then from the
19 production data, did you make similar computations on the
20 drainage of that well?
21 A Yes, I made an estimate. I felt frrm the
- 2 appearance of the production history and the records which

23 were available to us, particularly the low flowing tubing
- 24 pressure at this time, riding the pipeline pressure, that

25 the well ie apprecaching its economic limit without com-
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pression. It appears that it will bé much like our No. 1
Rio Well with recovery somewhere in the ordexr of 400-million
cubic feet of gas and based on a porosity of approximately
11 percent and a pay thickness of 16 feet, we would calculaté
a drainage area of épproximately 38.6 acres or a drainage
radius of 732 feet.
This is an approximation. The well may re-
cover slightly more oil than this -- I mean gas than this,
but it's the drainage area we believe in this order of mag-
nitude and is a limited area.

Conversely, then, if the performance of the
Gulf "GK" No. 1 is indicating that it's draining only a
limited area of the reservoir, then the location of our
proposed well can have no affect on the "GK" No. 1 Well.

MR. COOTER: Thank you. That's all.

MR. RAMEY: Any questions of Mr. Williams?

RECROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Williams, based upon your last testimony,
do I conclude from that that you believe that éome portion
of the southeast corner of Section 13 is nonproductive?

A I think the Yates well at that location has
fairly well established that.

Q Excuse me, it's Section 19. It's the Gulf




Page 106
™ L "GK" No. 1 Well. Now you've indicated the location of the
|
‘J 2 Rio No. 2 Well. I understand your testimony to indicate

3 that you believe the "GK" 1 Well is also in a limited re-

’ 4 servoir.
’ 5 A Yes. The production performance of the well
i 8 appeare to indicate that it is not recoverina the amount of
? 7 aas t+hat yon wonld expect if it was recovering -- draining
8 a full 320 acres. In fact, that area is quite limited.
P , 8 Q. That does not, however, preclude Gulf from
3 ‘ eggs ?0 drilling another well on that proration unit from which they
‘ EE’E‘E 1 could then drill -- drain the east half of Section 19, does
D gggz 2} je2
' Bins 13 .
§§§; A Well, they would have to seek an unorthodox
$§§3 14 location which they are very much opposed to.

15 0. And by approval of your unorthcdox location

16 we lead ourselves to drilling of numerous unorthodox loca-

17 tions. do we not?

18 A I don't think that follows, no, sir.

19 0. Regardless of the limited reservoir for the
20 "GK" No. 1 Well, in fact if the Rio No. 2 Well is allowed,

.. 2 you're going to drain some portion of the acreage in the-
22

east half of Section 19, are you not?
o 23 A I don't think there's any certainty of that,
'’ 24

no, sir.

L . MR. KELLAHIN: I have no further cuestions-
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MR. RAMEY: Do vou have anv further questions?
He may be excused.

Anything further. Mr. Cooter?

MR. COOTER: No, sir.

MR. RAMEY: Mr., Cross, do you have anything
further?

MR. KELLAHNIN: Mr. Ramey, if you please, I
have one more exhiBit I'd like to introduce Tt's Gnif
Exhibit Number‘Ten, which I show to Mr. Kalteyer and ask
him if he'll simply identify that exhibit.

THE REPORTER: I have already an Exhibit Ten.
Tom.

MR. KELLAHIN: Make it Evhihit Rleven then,
nlease.

(The reporter marked Gulf Exhibit

Eleven for identification.)

MR. KELLAHIN: #r. Kalteyer, would you please
identify what I've marked as Gulf Exhibit Number Eleven and
state what information it contains?

MR. KALTEYER: Gulf's Exhibit Number Eleven

is just actually re-identifying some data on Number Four.

It does, for the Commissioners benefit, it does set out the

distances from the Rio Com No. 1 to an orthodox location in
Unit B and in Unit C, as well as the unorthodox location,

being 2552 feet from the Ric Com 1, and also the distance
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i

|

3 B ! to a regular location in Unit F.

|

‘ 2 “MR. KELLAMIM: Mr_ Ramev, T move the intro-

3 duction of Gulf's Exhibit Number Eleven.

4 MR. RAMEY: Culf Exhibit Number Eleven will

5 he admitted.

i

3[ I think I will have, in line with Mr. Stamets'
i ‘ 7 auestioning, I think I will have the staff go throuch the

8 gas proration schedules to determine at what pcint in the

9 prorated gas pools that a well does become a marginal well,

! gggs 10 if you have no objeétions to that procedure.
' Eagg " It's just a matter of curiosity.
~ 2384 12 -
L :gii MR. KELLAHIN: I would obiect, Mr. Ramev.
zggi 13 That goes to some of the voints in my closing argument. If
( $3§3 " that's the appropriate time, I'll make them now.
16 If I understand Mr. Stamets' questions, he's
16 attempted by the provisions of the Examiner order to effectua}:e
“ : : 7 a way to enforce the penalty factor against a non-prorated
2 18 gas pool. In oxder to arrive at that order, he's pattexrned
19 it after what would happen in a prorated gas pool. He's
20 assumed that the. penalty factor, however it may be computed -
2 we contend that the penalty factor itself ought to be cal-
¥ 2 culated takinc into consideration two +hings: One, number
‘ 23 of nonproductive acres in the unit versus the productive
O 2 acres. That's one of the factors that ought to be in the
25 formula. Second of all, we believe that for Morrow welils




~~

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER

3030 Plaza Blanca (508) 4713462

SALLY WALTON BOYD

10

n

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

23

24

25

Page __,_d__._-_.”_l_Q_Q____
the formula ought to take into consideration an encroachment
factor.

The testimony has been that it is practically
impossible to determine any other kind of encroachment for-
rula except one that's based on straight acreaae. T believe
that Pheyﬁomﬁ’sgicn nae determinéd that for itself in a

number of other cases in the Catclaw Draw-Morrow proration

" order. It outlines half a dozen different wavs of trvina

to prorate that pool. It simbly concludes it cannot be done
as a practical matter any other wav than on a straight
acreage basis.

T pelieve the Division is fully within its
authority and there is substantial evidence to justify an
éncrnachmeﬂt factor based upon acrerge-

The woint is that if you avoplvy that tvpe of
penalty factoxr in a vrorated gas pool, if I understand Mr.
stamets correctly. that the penalty factor is goin~ to dron
off on rhe warcinal wells. The penalty factor is applied
to the allowable and once the production for the marginal
well drops below its allowable, then the penalty, I assume,
also drops off.

1 assume then, also, that by settina 1000
ﬁcf minimum in this non-prorated gas pool he sought to

establish the same xrind of system that is being used in 2

prorated pool.
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N t My basic disagreement is that I don't believe
{ 2 that dropping off the restriction in a prorated pool for a

3 marsinal well is an apnrorriate solution. I think for the

" non~-prorated gas poocl, as well as the prorated aas pool,
] 5 that if the operator is going to obtain an advantage in
| ' ; S iocation not permitted bv the rules, in other words. an
7 unorthodox location, he ocught to bear that pénalty regardless

8 of the ability of the well to produce.

9 Sperifically in t+his case it is a substantial]
gggz 10 disadvantage to Gulf if that minimum allowable remains in
ofis |
: ZQ " the order, and if you'll look at the production history of

"“\2 gi 12 : . sy .
ot it the Gulf "GK" State No. 1, vou'll see that if Antweil's Rio
232%
z;ééf 13 No. 2 Well performs like the "GK" 1, within less than a year.
-d
ES A B . i -
3z{§§ 14 and in fact almost immediately. that new well will be in a

15 position where it would not have a penalty. Within a very

16 short period of time the Rio No. 2 Well will be comneting
Airectly for the same oas as the Gnlf well and the Antweil
well will not suffer a penalty for doing se.

So I think it's logically inconsistent to haveg
any kind of minimum allowable. If the Division feels other-
wise, I believe the testimony here by Mr. Williams esfabTishdr
that the 1000 Mcf is much too generous. You can note from
his testimonv that if the 1000 Mcf remains in the order,
he's aoing to pav his well out in 10.7 months, I believe

his testimony was. I think that's extremely qgenerous.




N ! His testimony also showed that if the penalty
2 factor continues down from the life of the well, this well i

3 will pay out within 15 months. I think that's super. Mr.

4‘ Williams' testimony was that Mr. tweil's cutoff point was
5 12 months. If you assume that *o be a reasonable figure,
E' 8 a well should pay out in 12 months for this particular area,
f - ? then we're going to have to reduce that minimum to some othen
8 figure.
9 We contend that whatever the figure is, it
9 gggs 10 is going to arbitrary and that to be looicallv consistent
[ E!ig " the penalty ought to remain on the well withowt benefit of
‘\2 gg;i 12 any minimum allowable. And that's really the principal
;égi 13 reason we have sought the de novo hearing today.
5§§°§ 14 The other problem is one that we've already
19 addressad and which the Division has Aenied. t is the fact
16 that we believe by allowing two wells on the same proration }
) 1:’ unit we've circumvented the spacing rules. But principally |
18 we feel that the minimum allowable is totally unsatisfactory
19 and ought to be removed from the order.
20 MR. RAMEY: Thank you, Mr. Kellihin.
2 Do you have anything, Mr. Cooter?
¥
2 MR. COOTER: I think there might be =om~
23

other statrements.

MR, RAMEY: Anybody else have a statement

they want to make?




' Page .. 112
| N ! Mr. Losee, did you have something you wanted
2|l to say?
3 MR. LOSEE: I have a statement to make.
4 Yates Petroleum Corporation owns a small in-
5 terest in the Antweil spacing unit in the north half of
h ; s Seciion 22. Thev own 5/8ths interest in the adjoining
' ? spacing unit in the ncorth half of Section 30, and they are
8 the operator of the Yates "AB“ No. 4 Well, which is one of
° the two spacing units which is beino crowded bv the proposed
; g‘gs 10 well of Mr. Antweil.
:g,’ft:; n Notwithstanding that fact, Yates sunports
i ~ 2323 12 s . . .
ot §§§§ the application of Morris Antweil for an unorthodox location
Egsg 3 without any allowable limitation factor. We feel that the
‘%gé " imposition of an allowable limitation factor in a non—prorateLi
. 1 Morrow gas field will discourage the drilling of wells that
. 16 are necessary to recover gas from the various sand strincers
" that arc present throughout the Morrow.
18 Thank you.
19 MR. RAMEY: Thank you, Mr. Losee.
20 Anythinag further? If not, the Commission willi
- 2 take the case under advisement.
2 (Hearing concluded.)
23
' 28
2%
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REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

I, SALLY W. BOYD, 2 court Reporter, DO HEREBY
CERTIFY that the foregoing and attached mpanscript of
Hearing before the 01l Conservation Division was reported
by me; that said transeript is a full, true, and correct
record of the hearing, prepared by me to the best ol. my
ability, knowledge, and skill, from my notes faken at the

time of the hearing.

i§ W Roud cs@)

Sally W. Boyd, C.S.R.
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EXIIBIT /0
CASE No., ___ 6213 __
DATE: May 17, 1978 |
GULF OIL CORPORATION

Conditions: a) Leave Well No. 1 Rio Com. on Production
b) Dbrill Well No. 2 Rio Com at gnorthodox Location

O UNORESPIPIRE SN S

1) Drainage Area
a) Well No, 1 320,00 Acres
b) Well No. 2 - 320,00 Acres ;

-60.00 Acres Drainage Overlap
260,00 Acres '

2) Combined Drainage Area

Well No. 1 320,00 Acres
Well No. 2 260,00 Acres

580,00 Acres

3) Rateable Take Factor for Unit /

!

Standard Unit Acres (Combined Drainage Area Acres) X (RTF)

e g S A 8 i 0TI

Standaxd Unit Acres
Combined Drainage Area Acres

1]

RIF

H

n
\J o
e e

3

20.0
80,0

Lt
(5] [ ]

Y

= .55
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NICK FRANKUN ' £508) 827-2434
SECRETARY
. Re: CASE NO. 6213
Mr. William F. Carr ORDER: NO.  X-5856

Catron, Catron & Sawtell
Attorneys at Law

Post Office Box 788 Applicant:
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Morris R. Antwell

’NDear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Division order recently entered in the subject case.

urs very tru
JED. MEY
Director

. JDR/fd
Copy of order also sent to:
Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC__x
Aztec 0CC

Othar_Jack Campbell, Terry Cross. Don Dent
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TABULATION OF OFFSET OPERATORS

Section 19 Gulf Energy & Minerals Company
P, 0. Box 670°
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Mesa Petroleum Co. :
1000 Vaughn Building
Midiand, Texas 79701

Section 30

Sections 20, 21, 29 & 30° Yates Petroleum Coxp.
207 ‘South ‘4th . S
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

The acreage in Sectioms 2Q, 28 .& 29 shown to be’
leased to Atlantic Richfield,. Huber, and Hanlad
is operated by Morris R.. Antweil.

MORRTS R. ANTWEIL
CASE NO. .6213
Exhibit No. 2

BEFORE EXAMINER STAMETS
OiL CONSERVATICON COMMI SION

/- EXHIBIT NG, 2= ?

CASENO. - G 2/3

Heciing Date_ /7 /To9 78

R e B e ST




ANTWEIL

MORRIS R.
CASE NO. 6213
7,8 S + R 25E
Eddy 6K State-2
23107 FAL
1980" FHL
- 20
O]
‘Eddy GK State-1 Penasco #1
19807 FSL 660" FSL
660" FEL 1980" FEL
©)
Federal AB-4 Proposed Location
660" FNL 660" FNL
O 1980" FEL ® 660 FuL
v 1R1o #1
: 9807 FNL
O 1980" FEL
3 2.9

Distance from Proposed Location to:

Morris R. Antweil No. 1 Rio

~ Morris R. Antweil No. 1 Penasco
Yates Petroleum No. 4 Federal AB
Gulf 0i1 No. 1 Eddy GK State
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PRODUCTION
PENASCO
MCF —_Tip
September '77 69,733 2000 psi
October '77 183,897 2000
November '77 159,355 2050
December '77 151,703 2100
January '78 150,037 2050
February '78 126,387 2025
March '78 i41,973 2000
983,085

PENASCO

Original BHP - 3356 psi (DST)

CAQOF - 27,143 MCFPD

RIO

COMPARATIVE PRODUCTION PERFORMANCE

rrrrr “ANTWEIL NO. 1 PENASCO AND NO. 1 RIO

BHP - 14 May 1977 -
First Delivery - 15

_____RIO ___
27,226 1500 psi
47,260. 1200
33,089 1100
29,460 1000
25,653 900
19,708 850
21,467 800

203,863

8 psi SITP - 2751 psi

0
ptember 1977

Original BHP - 3316-3252 psi (DST)

Original SITP - 2447 psi (4-pt test)
psi SITP - 2377 psi

CAOF - 6516 MCFPD

BHP - 9 August 1977 -~ 2975

First Delivery - 16 September 1977
BHP -~ 17 October 1977 - 2119 psi SITP - 1681 psi

C:’\Ph T 62 /3

Hearing &

/e | SNEUTT O,

BEEORE EXAMINER STAMETS
OIL CONSERVATION COMMIISION

Sulznln /4g772065;_‘;w
/7 /7;; 75
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STAIE O NEW MEXTICO
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OIL CONGERVATION DIVISTON

IN THE MATTER OF THE NEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
DIVISION FOR TIHE PURPOSE OF
CONSIDERING:

CASE. NO. 6213
Ordcr No. R-5856

APPLICATION OFF MORRIS R. ANTWEIL
FOR AN UNORT!HODOX GAS WELL LOCATION
AND SIMULTANLEOUS DEDICATION, EDDY
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

ORDER OF THE DIVISION

BY THE DIVISION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on May 17, 1978,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets,

NOW, on this 9th day of November, 1978, the Division
Director, having considered the testimony, the record, and the
recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the
premises,

FINDS:

(1) Tha: due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Division has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thercof.

(2} Tha he applicant, Morris R. Antweil, seecks approval
Of an unorthodox gas well lccation for his Rio Well No. 2 to be
located 660 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West
line of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 25 East, NMPM, to
test the Morrow formation, Undesignated Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy
County, New Mexico.

In r

{3) That the N/2 of said Scction 29 is to be dedicated to
the well, |

(4) That said Rio Well No. 2 would be the second well
drilled on the N/2 of said Scection 29, applicant's Rio Well No.
1, located in Unit G of Section 29, having been completed for
Morrow formation gas production on August 23, 1977.

(5) That the Morrow interval encountered in said Rio Well
No. 1 is less productive than said interval in offsetting wells.

R R i
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Ordexr No. R-5856

(6) That the applicant sccks to drill a sccond well on
the proration unit (Rio Well No. 2) to permit better drainage
i of said unit and to protect his correlative rights,

(7) That a well at said unorthoedox location will better
enable applicant to producce the gas underlying the proration unit.

(8) That the offset operators have objected to the proposcd
location.

~(9) That a well at the proposecd location is at a standard
location relative o the MNerth and South lines of said Section

29, -

(10) That a well at the proposed location is 67 .percent
closer to the West line of said Section 29 than permitted by
Division Rules and Regulations.

(11) That a well at the proposed location will have an area
of drainage in the Morrow formation which extends 67.2 net acres
outside Section 29, an amount of acreage equivalent to 21 percent
of a standard proration unit in said pool.

. (12) That if both said Ric Well No. 1 and Rio Well No. 2
are permitted to produce, it will result in the proration unit
having an additional net 192.8 drainagec acres' advantage over
offsetting proration units, an amount of acres equivalent to
60 percent of a standard proration unit.

(13) That to offset the advantage gained over the protest-
ing offset operators resulting from the drilling of a well at
the proposed unorthodox location, and the production of two wells
on the proration unit, production from the N/2 of said Section 29
should be limited from the Morrow formation.

{14) That in the case where only said Rio Well No. 2 is
produced, such limitaticon should be based upon the variation
of the location from a standard location and the 67.2 net-acre
encroachment described in Finding No. (10) above, and may best
be accomplished by assiqgning the proration unit an allowable
limitation factor of C¢.71 (100 percent North/South factor plus
33 percent East/West factor plus 79 percent net-acre factor,
divided by 3).

(15) That in the case where both said Rio Well No. 1 and
Rio Well No. 2 are produced, such limitation should be based
upon all the factors set out in Finding No. (14) above plus
the 192.8 net additional drainage acres described in Finding
No. (12) above, and may best be accomplished by assigning the

B R
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proration unit an allowable limitation factor of 0.63 (100 percent
North/South factor plus 33 percent East/West factor plus 79 peor-
cent net-acre factor plus 40 percent net additional drainage
factor, dividcd by 4).

{16) That in the abscnce of any special rules and regula-
tions for the prorationing of production from said undesignated
Morrow Gas Pool, the aforesaid production limitation factor
should be applied against said well's or wells' ability to pro-
duce into the pipeline as determined by periodic well tests.,

~ (17) That the minimum calculated allowable for the subject
proration unit suould ke reasonable, and 1,000,000 cubic feet of.
gas per day is a reasonable figure for such minimum allowahle.

(18) That approval of the subject application subject to
the above provisions and limitations will afford the applicant
the opportunity to produce its just and equitable share of the
gas in the subject pool, will prevent the economic loss caused
by the drilling of unnecessary wells, avoid the augmentation of
riskX arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
and will otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That an unorthodox gas well location for the Morrow
formation is hereby approved for the Morris R. Antweil Rioc Well
No. 2 to be located at a point 660 feet from the North line and
660 feet from the West line of Section 29, Township 18 South,
Range 25 East, NMPM, Undesignated Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, s
New Mexico. ’

ot rm ARy LA e e

(2) That a 320-acre proration unit consisting of the N/2
of said Section 29 shall be simultancously dedicated to the
above~deéescribed well and to the Rio Well No. 1 located in Unit
G of said Section 29. ’

(3) That said proration unit is hereby assigned a Produc-
tion Limitation Factor in the Morrow Formation of 0.71 if only
said Rio Well No. 2 is produced, and 0.63 if both said Rio Well
No. 2 and applicant's Rio Well No. 1 located in Unit G of said
Section 29 are produced.

A e Ay e ] NS Wy NG, 1 g A S A

e- (4) _That in tﬁc absence of any Special Rules and Regulations
prorating gas production in said undcsignated Morrow Gas Pool,
the Special rules hereinafter promulgated shall apply.
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(5) That the following Special Rules and Regulations for
a non-prorated gas well at an unorthodox location shall apply

to the subiect well or wells:

SPECIAL RULES AND RTGULAPIONR ,
FOR THE ’
APPLICATION OF A "PRODUCTION LTMITATILN FACTOR"
TO A NON-PRCRATED GAS WELL OR WELLS

APPLICATION OF RULES

RULE 1. (A) These rules shall apply to the proration unit
consisting cf the N/2 of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range
25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, upon completion and conncection
as a Morrow formation producing well of the Morris R. Antweil
Rio Well No. 2 located 660 feet from the North line and 660

feet from the West line of said Scction 29.

RULE 1.(B) A Production Limitation Factor of 0.71 shall
be applied to the proration unit's deliverability (as determined
by the hereinafter set forth procedure) to determine its maximum
allowable rate of production if said Rio Well No. 2 only is to
be produced, and a Production Limitation Factor of 0.63 shall
be applled if both the Rio Well No. 2 and the RlO Well No. 1

RULE 1.(C) Any deliverability determined by any of the here-
inafter described procedures shall be the total deliverability
of any Morrow producing wells on such proration unit as determined
by adding such deliverabilities.

ALLOWABLE PERIOD

RULE 2. The allowable period for the subject unit shall
tk

be six mo

MO e

RULE 3. The year shall be divided into two allowable
periods commencing at 7:00 o'clock a.m. on January 1 and July 1.

DETERMINATION OF DELIVERY CAPACITY

RULE 4. Immediately upon connection of the Rio Well No. 2
the operator shall determine the open flow capacity of producing
wells on the proration unit in accordance with the Division
"Manual for Back-Pressure Testing of Natural Gas Wells" then
current, and the well's or wells' initial dcllverablllty shall

be calculated against average pipeline pressure.

———, e e
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RULE 5. The well's or wells' “subsequent deliverability"
shall be dctermined twice a yecar, and shall bc cqual to its or
theiry highest single day's production during the months of April
and May or October and November, whichever is applicable. Said
subsequent deliverability, certificd by the pipeline, shall be
submitted to the appropriate District Office of the Division
not later than Junc 15 and December 15 of cach year.

RULE 6. The Division Dircctor may authorize special
deliverability tests to be conducted upon a showing that the
well or wells have been worked over or that the subseguent
deliverability determined undexr Rule 5 above is erroncous. Any
such special test shall be eonducted in accordance with Rule 4
above.

RULE 7. The operator shall notify the appropriate district
office of the Division and all offset operators of the date and
time of initial or special deliverability tests in order that
the Division or any such operator may at their option witness
such tests.

CALCULATION AND ASSIGNMENT OF' ALLOWABLES

RULE 8. The unit's allowable as determined by these rules
shall commence upon the date of connection to a pipeline of said
Rio Well No. 2 and when the operator has complied with all appro-
priate filing requirements of the Rules and Regulations and any
special rules and regulations,.

RULE 9. The unit's allowable during its first allowable
period shall be determined by multiplying its initial deliver-
ability by its production limitation factor.

RULE 10. The unit's allowable dvring all ensuing allowable
pericds shall be determined by muitiplying its latest subscguent
deliverability, as dctermined under provisions of Rule 5, by its
production limitation factor. If the unit shall not have been
producing under these rules for at lcast 60 days prior to the
end of its first allowable period, the allowable for the second
allowable period shall be determined in accordance with Rule 9.

RULE 11l. Revision of allowable based upon special well
tests shall become effective upon the date of such test provided
the results of such test are filed with the Division's district
office within 30 days after the date of the test; otherwise the
date shall be the date the test report is received in said office.
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RULE 12, Revised allowables based on special well tests
shall remain effective until the beginning of the next allowable
period.

RULE 13, In no cevent shall the unit receive an allowable
of less than one million cubic fecet of gas per day.

BALANCING OF PRODUCTION

RULE 14. January 1 and July 1 of each year shall be known
as the balancing dates.

RULE 15. If the unit has an underproduced status at the
end of a six-month allowable period; it shall be allowed to .
carry such underproduction forward into the next period and may
produce such underproduction in addition to its regulariy
assigned allowable. Any underproduction carried forward into
any allowable period which remains unproduced at the end of the
period shall be cancelled.

RULE 16. Production during any one month of an allowable
period in excess of the monthly allowable assigned to the unit
shall be applied against the underproduction carried into the
period in determining the amount of allowable, if any, to be
cancelled,

RULE 17. If the unit has an overproduced status at the end
of a six-month allowable period, it shall be shut in until such
overproduction is made up.

RULE 18. 1If, during any month, it is discovered that the
unit is overproduced in an amount cxceeding three times its
average monthly allowable, it shall be shut in during that
month and during each succeeding month until it is overproduced
in an amount three times or less its monthly allowable, as
dctermined hereinabove. '

RULE 12, .The Director of the Division shall have authority
to permit the unit, if it is subject to shut-in pursuant to
Rules 17 and 18 above, to produce up to 500 MCF of gas per month
upon proper showing to the Director that complete shut-in would
cause undue hardship, provided howcver, such permission shall be
rescinded for the unit if it has produced in excess of the
monthly rate authorized by the Dircctor.

RULE 20. The Division may allow overproduction to be made
up at a lesser rate than permitted under Rules 17, 18, or 19
above upon a showing at public hearing that the same is nccessary
to avoid material damage to the well or wells.
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GENERAL

RULE 21. Trailurc to comply with the provisions of this
order or the rules contained herein or the Rules and Regulations
of the Division shall result in the cancellation of allowable
assigned to the unit. No further allowable shall bhe assigned to
the unit until all rules and regulations arce complied with. The
Division shall notify the operator of the unit end the purchaser,
in writing, of the date of allowablc cancellation and the rcason
therefor.

(6) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Division may deem necessary.

DONE at Sahta Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

ATE OF NEW MEXICO
CONSERVATIONDIVISION

/fW
QOE D. RAMEY

Director

SEAL
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Ccunission Hearing - Wednesday ~ January 24, 1979

Docket No, 3-79

DOCKET:___COMMISSION IEARING - WEDNESDAY - JANUARY 24, 1979

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M. - ROOM 205
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases arc continued from the December 12, 1978, Commission Hearing.

CASE 6231:

CASE 6232

" CASE 6213:

————— Ar

(DE NOVO) (Continued and Readvertised)

Application of Yates Petroleum Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant, iu the above-styled cause, secks approval for the unorthodox location of its
State “JM" Well No. 1, a Morrow test to be located 660 feet from the North and East lines of
Section 25, Township 18 South, Range 24 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, the ¥/2 of said Section 25
to be dedicated to the well. .

Upon application of Gulf 031 Corporation this case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions
of Rule 1220,

{DE NOVO) (Continued and Readvertised)

Application of Yates Petrolcum Corporation for an unorthodox location, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of its Cities
"JG" Well No. 1 to be located 660 feet from the South and East lines of Section 13, Towmship 18
South, Range 24 East, Fordinkus Field, Eddy County, New Mexice, the E/2 of said Section 13 to be
dedicated to the well,

Upon application of Gulf 0il Corporation this case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions
of Rule 1220.

(DE NOVO) (Continued and Readvertised)

Application of Morris R. Antweil for an unorthedox location and simultaneous dedication, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval fo: the unorthodox loca-
tion of his Rio Well No. 2, a Morrow test to be drilled at a point 660 fcet from the North and
West lines of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, the N/2 of
sajd Section 29 to be simultaneously dedicated to the aforesaid well and to applicant" Kio Well
No, 1 located in Unit G of Section 29.

Upon application of Gulf 01l Corporation this case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions
of Rule 1220.
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Examiner learing - Wednesday - January 17, 1979 : Docket No, 2~79

(bb)

(cc)

EXTEND the Penasco Draw-Atoka Gas Pool In Eddy County, New Mexizo, to include therein:

EXTEND

therein:

(dd)

(ee)

(££)

(g8}

(hh)

(ii)

3G9

(kk)

EXTEND

EXTEND

EXTEND

EXTEND

EXTEND

EXTEND

EXTEND

EXTEND

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTIL, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM

“Section 27: W/2
Section 28: All

the South Peterson-Pennsylvanian Pool fn Roosevelt County, New Mexico, to include

TOWNSHIP 5 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 31: SE/4 SE/4

the Sioux-Yates Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
Section §: N/2
Section 9: NKW/4

the Sombrero-Morrow Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 12: W/2

the Tom-Tom San Andres Pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM .
Section 32: SE/4

TOWNSRIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, N'MPM
Section 5: NE/4

the West Tonto-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 8: W/2

the Tubb Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 6: SW/4
Section 7: NW/4

the North Turkey Track-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
Section 5: N/2

the Wantz-Abo Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 2) SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 34: NE/4

the Warren-Tubb Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to irclude therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 38 FEAST, NMPM
Section 26: SE/4

Forisy
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Examiner Mearing - Wednesday - January 17, 1975 Docket No. 2-19

{qQ) CREATE a ncw pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Atoka production

and designated as the South Millman-Atoka Gas Pool. The discovery well is Hondo 0il and Gas

Company Nondo 22 State Well No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 22, Township 19 South, Range 28 ;

East. NMPM. Said pool would comprisct : .

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANCE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 22: Ef2

(r) CRFATE a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Premier production
and designated as the Pavo Mesa-Premier Gas Pool, The discovery well is Carl A. Schellinger Exxon
Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 29, Township 16 South, Range 29 East, NMPHM. Said

pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
Section 29: SW/4

(s) CREATE a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classififed as a gas pool for Morrow production
and designated as the Penasco Draw-Morrow Gas Pool. The discovery well is Morris R. Antweil
Dinkus Com Well No. 1 located in Unit O of Section 20, Township 18 South, Range 25 East, NMPM.
Said pool would comprise:

s i

E’
f

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 24 EAST, NMPM
Section 24: E/2

TOWNSHIP .18 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
Section 19: All
Section 20: §/2
Section 29: All
Section 30: W/2 S .
Section 32: N/2 . Tos

(t) EXTEND the vertical limits of the Monument-Tubb Paol in Lea County, New Mexico, to include
the Drinkard formation and redesignate said Monument-Tubb Pool as the Monument Tubb-Drinkard Pool.

(u) EXTEND the Blinebry O0il and Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 8: s/2

(v) EXTEND the Southeast Chaves Queen Gas Area in Chaves County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
Section 3: s/2 )

(w) EXTEND the South Empire-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 36: E/2

(x) EXTEND the Jenkins—-San Andres Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 27: SW/4

(y) EXTEND the Langley-Ellenburger Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
Section 21: §S/2

(z) EXTEND the Lovington-Queen Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM i
Section 1: §/2
Section 12: W/2

(aa) EXTEND the South Millman-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 19: §/2
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{(h) CREATE a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Morrow production
and designated as the Fenton Draw-Morrow Gas Pool, the discovery well is Perry R. Bass Big Fddy
Unit Well No, 53 located fn Unit G of Section 8, Township 21 South, Range 28 East, NMPM. Said

pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 23 EAST, NMPM
Section 8: E/2

(i) CREATE a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as an oil pool for Cherry Canyon pro-~
duction and designated as the lerradura Bend-Cherry Canyon Pool. The discovery well is Fastland
011 Company City of Carlsbad Well No. 1 located in Unit K of Section 29, Township 22 South, Range
28 East, NMPM, Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EBAST, NMPM
Section 29: SW/4

(3) CREATE a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexfico, classified as a gas pool feor Atoka production
and designated as the East High Hope-Atoka Gas Pool. The discovery well 1s Beard 0il Company
Hagstrom Well No. 1 located in Unit K of Section 8, Township 17 South, Range 24 East, NMPM. Said
pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 24 EAST, NMPM

Section 8: W/2

Section 17: W/2 “
Section 18: All

(k) CREATE a new pool in Lea County, New Mexfco, classified as a gas pool for Atoka production
and designated as the Hume-Atoka Gas Pool. The distovery well is Mewbourne Oil Company State E
Com Well No. 1 located in Unit V of Section 6, Township 16 South, Range 34 East, NMPM. Said pool
would comprise:

TCWNSHIP 16 SQUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section §: §/2

(1) CREATE a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as 3 gas pool for Strawm production
and designated as the Loafer Draw-Strawn Gas Pool. The discovery well is Inexco 0il Company

Arroyo Federal Well No. 1 located inm Unit K of Section 26, Township 21 South, Range 22 East, NMPM, :
Said pool would comprise: :

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 22 EAST, NMPM
Section 26: S/2

(m) CREATE a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Cisco-Canyon

production and designated as the Logan Draw Cisco-Canyon Gas Pool. The discovery well is Mesa
Potroleum Company Potter Federal Com Well No. 1 located inm Uzir B of Section 29. Towmship 17

g ttaa)

South, Range 27 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANCE 27 EAST, NMPM
Section 29: N/2

{n) CREATE a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Morrow production
and designated as the North Loving-Morrow Gas Pool. The discovery well is Cities Service Company
Polk A Com Well No. 1 located in Unit B of Section 17, Township 23 South, Range 28 East, NMPM.
Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHYP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 16: W/2
Sectfon 17: N/2 ]

(o) CREATE a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Strawn production ;
&nd desigunated as the North Loving-Strawn Gas Pool. The discovery well is Cities Service Company 'jl'
Polk A Com Well No. 1 located im Unit B Gf Section 17, Township 23 South, Range 28 East, NMPM.
Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM

Section 17: N/2

(p) CREATE a new poc} in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as an oil pool for Drinkard production
and designated as the Lovington~Drinkard Pool. The discovery well is Getty 0il Company State O
Well No. 12 located in Unit J of Section 31, Towmship 16 South, Range 37 East, NMPM. Said pool
would couprise:

TOWNSHIP. 16 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 31: SE/4

G
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CASE 6390: (Continued from January 3, 1979, Examiner Hearing)

Application of C & E Operatore for compulsory pooling, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in . ,

the above~styled cause, secks an crder pooling all mineral interests down thru the Pictured Cliffs i
Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilied-at a standard location thereon. Also to be con-

gidered will be the cost of drililing and completing said well and the allocation of the cost thereof

as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered will be the

designation of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

CASE 6421: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Division on its own motion for am order
creating and extending vertical and horizontal 1limits of certain pools in Chaves, Eddy, Lea, and
Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico:

- (a) CREATE 2 new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as an oil pool for Wolfcamp production
and designated as the Avalon-Wolfcamp Pool. The discovery well is Maralo, Inc. Hanson Federal Well
No. 2 located in Unit O of Section 28, Township 20 South, Range 27 East, NMPM. Said pool would
comprise:

TOWNSRIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 27 FAST, NMPM
Section 28: SE/4

. (b) CREATE a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Atoka production

: and designated as the Black River-Atoka Gas Pool. The discovery well is HNG 91l Company Bowden 25
Federal Com. Well Ne. 1 located in Unit I of Sectfon 25, Towaship 24 South, Range 26 East, NMPM.
Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
Section 25: E/2 -

(c) CREATE a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Strawn production
and designated as the Box Canyon-Strawn Gas Pool. The discovery well i{s Yates Petroleum Corporation
Huber IA Federal Well No. 2 located in Unit P of Sectfon 15, Township 21 South, Range 21 East, NMPM.
Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 21 EAST, NMPM
Section 15: S/2

(d) CREATE a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as an oil pool for Delaware production
and designated as the Cotton Draw-Delaware Pool. The discovery well is Coquina 0il Corporatfon El
Paso Federal Well No. 1 located 1'n Unit K of Section 12, Township 24 South, Range 31 East, NMPM.

Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM :
Section 12: SW/4 . i

(e) CREATE a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Atoka production
and designated as the East Cottonwood Creek-Atoka Gas Pool. The discovery well is Yates Petroleum
Curporation Lizzie Howard HK Well No. 1 located in Unit K of Section 13, Township 16 South, Range
25 East, NMPM, Said pool would comprise:

L

TOWNSHIP ‘16 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
Section 13: W/2

(f) CREATE a-new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as an oil pool for Yates-Seven Rivers
production ard designated as the North Custer Yates—Seven Rivers Pool. The discovery well is
Gifford, Mitchell & Wisenbaker Amoco State Well No. 1 located in Unit B of Sectionm 36, Township 24
South, Range 35 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWRSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 36: NE/4

(g) CREATE a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Atoka production
and designated as the Diamond Mound-Atoka Gas Pool. The discovery well is Northern Natural Gas
Company Vandagriff Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit K of Section 1, Towmship 16 South, Range 27
East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHT? 16 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
Section 1: All
Section 2: Lots 1, 2, 7, 8, 9, 10, 15 and 16
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Docket No. 2-79

Dockets Nos. 3-79 and 4-79 are tentatively set for hearing on Janvary 24 and 31, 1979. Applications for
hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date,

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING ~- WEDNESDAY - JANUARY 17, 1979

9 A,M. - OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases wiil be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Richard L. Stamets, Alternate Examiner:

ALLOVABLE:

CASE 6418:

CASE 6413:

CASE 6414:

CASE 6415:

_ Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Wolfcamp

CASE 6419:

CASE 6420:

CASE 6416:

(1) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for February, 1979, from fifteen prorated
pools in Lea, Eddy, and Chaves Counties, New Mexico.

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for February, 1979, from four prorated
pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico.

Application of Gulf 01l Corporatfon for a dual completion, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Eddy "GR"
State Well No. 1l located in Unit E of Section 16, Township 23 South, Range 28 East;,Eddy County,
New Mexico, to produce gas from the Atoka and Morrow formations through parallel strings of tubing.

(Continued from January 3, 1979, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion of its Langley Getty Com
Well No. 1 located in Unit N of Section 21, Township 22 South, Range 36 East, Langley Field, Lea
County, New Mexico, to produce gas from the Devonian and Ellenburger formations, through parallel
strings of tubing.

(Continued from January 3, 1979, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the
Devonian formation through the perforated interval from 13,590 feet to 13,685 feet in its Lea 396
State Well No. 1 located in Unit K of Section 35, Township 15 South, Pange 35 East, Dean-Devonian
Pool, Lea County, New Mexica.

(Continued from Jar;ary 3, 1979, Examiner Hearing)
Application of Yates Petroleum Corporation for compulsory pooling, Lea County, New Mexico.

thru Devonian formations underlying the W/2 of Section 20, Township 14 South, Range 36 East, Lea
County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at a standard location thereon. Also
to be considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allocation of the
cost thereaf as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered
wiil be thes designation of applicant as operator of the well and 2 charge for risk involved ia

drilling said well, -

Application of Yates Petroleum Corporation for a dual coumpletion, Eddy County, Kew Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its
Lanning JC Well No. 1 lccated in Unit B of Section 7, Township 18 South, Range 26 East, Eagle Creek
Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, to produce gas from the Strawn formation through the casing-tubing
annulus and from the Morrow formation through tubing.

Application of LaRue and Muncy for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks au order pooling all mineral interests ia the Abo formation underlying

the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 34, Township 18 South, Range 26 East, Dayton-Abo Pool, Eddy County, New
Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at a standard location thereon. Also to be con—
sidered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allocation of the cost thereof
as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision, Also to be comsidered will be the
designation of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for risk invoived in drilling said
well, -

(Contiruned from January 3, 1979, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Anadarko Production Coupany for special pool rules, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the Cedar X
Lake-Morrow Cas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, to provide for 320-acre spacing rather than 160 acres. B
In the absence of objection, this pool will be placed on the standard 320-acre spacing for Wolfcamp
and Pennsylvanian gas pools rather than the present 160-acre spacing.
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MICHAEL B, CAMPBELL SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO 87501 ‘

0it Conservation Commissica

TELEPHONC (505) 288 -4421

December 4, 1978

Mr. Joe D. Ramey, Director f
New Mexico 0il Conservation Division )
Department of Energy & Minerals

State Land Office

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Case Nos. 6213, 6231 and 6232.

Dear Mr. Ramey:

Since I filed on behalf of Gulf 0il Corporation Motions
for Hearings De Novo in the captioned cases, Mr. William F.
Carr has joined our law firm. As you are aware, Mr. Carr
represented Morris R. Antweil in one of these cases.

As a result of this new association, Mr. Carr has withdrawn
his representation of Morris R. Antweil in Case No. 6213,
Application of Morris R. Antweil for an unorthodox gas well
jocation and simultaneous dedication, Eddy County, New Mexico,
apd I am withdrawing my representation of Gulf 0il Corporation
in all three of these cases, inasmuch as they may be consoli-
dated for hearing.

1 regret that this situation may cause some inconvenience
to your office but 1 am sure you understand that under the

circumstances it would be inappropriate for either Mr. Carr
or I to continue in these cases. :

o

ery truly yours,

JaLk M. Campbell

JMC: ama .

ce: Wiliiam F. Carr, Esq.
Morgan Copeland, Esq.
A. J. Losee, Esq.
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Docket No. 40-78

Dockets Nos. 41~73 and 42-78 are tentatively set for hearing on December 20, 1978 and January 3, 1979. Appli-
cations for hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date.

DOCKET: COMMISSION HEARING - TUESDAY - DECEMBER 12, 1978

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSTION ~ 9 A.M. - ROOM 205
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

ey — . gt e .+~ s A< ——

(" CASE 6213: (DE NOVO)

A IR

4 ) Application of Morris R. Antweil for an unorthodox location and simultaneous dedication, Eddy County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of his

E Rio Well No. 2, a Morrow test to be drilled at a point 660 feet from the North and West lines of

" ‘ Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, the N/2 of said Section 29 to
be simultaneously dedicated to the aforesaid well and to applicant's Rio Well No. 1 located in Unit

R—_.

e G of Section 29, '
r Upon application of Gulf 01l Corporatfon this case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions
of Rule 1220. )

CASE 6231: (DE NOVO)

Applicatior of Yates Petroleum Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of its
State "JM" Well No. 1, a Morrow test to be located 660 feet from the North and East lines of Section
25, Township 18 South, Range 24 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, the N/2 of said Section 25 to be
dedicated to the well, -

Upon application of Guif 011 Corporation this case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions
of Rule 1220, ’

CASE 6232: (DE NOVO)

Application of Yates Petroleum Corporation for an unorthodox location, Eddy County, New Mexico.
_Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of its Cities "JG"

Well No. 1 to he locatad 660 feet from the South and East lines of Section 13, Township 18 South,
Range 24 East, Fordinkus Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, the E/2 of said Section 13 to be dedicated
to the well, ’

[ N

Upon application of Gulf 0411 Corporation this case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions
of Rule 1220,

Pk L bpiews 1 o aeyenbt

e domma s,

Tveen wrar A s S 12 Yot 14

[P

TR et R . . . R X
I T L s e S W e a8 e e A e i eeath e B




CAMPBELL, BINGAMAN AND BLACK, P. A.

: LAWYERS

JACK M. CAMPBELL POST OFFICE BOX 2208
JEFF BINGAMAN
BRUCE O. BLACK
MICHAEL B. CAMPBELL SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO 87501

YELEPHONE [SOS5) 988-4421

AEFFERSQON PLACE '

Bakca

E ] November 20, 1978

Mr. Joe D. Ramey

Director, 0il Conservation Division
Department of Energy and Minerals
State Land Office

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Application of Morris R. Antweil for an unorthodox
gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico -
! Case No. 6213.

Dear Mr. Ramey:

Enclosed for filing is an Amended Application for De Novo
Hearing in the above-captioned matter. We would appreciate
your taking the necessary steps to set this matter down

for hearing before the 0il Conservation Commission.

Viﬁ? truly yours,

-,I,MD f Aa
11

Ja M. Campbell

JMC: ama
enclosures

cc: William F. Carr, Esq.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OII, CONSERVATION DIVISION

NOV 26 1470

Application of Morris R. Antweil )
for an unorthodox gas well ) .
location and simultaneous ) Case No. 6213 «
dedication, Eddy County, New Mexico. )

AMENDED APPLICATION FOR DE NOVO HEARING

COMES NOW Gulf 0il Corporation (Gulf), a party to the above-
styled matter and, pursuant to Chapter 255, Section 48, Laws of
1977 and Rule 1220 of the 0il Conservation Division, applies for
a de novo hearing before the Commission in this matter, and as its
grounds therefor states:

1. Order No. R-5856 issued in this matter on November 9,
1978 provides, among other things, under Rule 13 therein as follows

"Rule 13. In no event shall the well receive
an allowable of less than one million cubic
feet of gas per day."
2. Said Rule 13 adversely affects Applicant’s correlative

rights and has the effect of nullifying other provisions of said

WHEREFORE, Gulf seeks a hearing de novo in this matter before
the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission, and following such
hearing, for an order modifying said proposed Rule 13, in such a
manner that the correlative rights of Gulf shall be protected as

rovided by law,
Dated: November 17, 1978. Respectfully submitted,
CAMPBELL, BINGAMAN AND BLACK, P.A.

Attorney for Applicant Gulf
0il Corporation

Post Office Box 2208
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Order limiting Morris R. Antweil's production from the proposed well.
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STATYE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OXL, CONSERVATION DIVISION

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

" CALLED BY THE OIXIL CONSERVATION
i DIVISION FOR THE PURPOSE OF

CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 6213
Order No. R-5356

APPLICATION OF MORRIS R, ANTWEIL
FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION
AND SIMULTANEOUS DEDICATICN, EDDY
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE DIVISION

BY THE DIVISION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on May 17, 1978,
at Santa Fe. New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets.

NOW, on this 9th _day of November, 1978, the Division
Director, having considered the testimony, the record, and the
recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the
premises,

4
FINDS:

——

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Division has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

{2) That the applicant, Morris R. Antweil, seeks approval
of an unorthodox gas well location for his Rio Well No. 2 to be
located 660 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West
line of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 25 East, NMPM, to
test the Morrow formation, Undesignated Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy
County, New Mexico,

(3) That the N/2 of said Section 29 is to be dedicated to
the well.

(4) That said Rio Well No. 2 would be the second well
drilled on the N/2 of said Section 29, applicant's Rio Well No.
1, located in Unit 5 of Section 29, having been completed for
Morrow formation gas production on August 23, 1977.

hat the Horrow interval encountered in said Rio wWell

{ Tha
less productive than said interval in offsetting wells.

No. 1

e n
n ~
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i Case No. 6213
i Order No. R=-5856

(6) That the applicant seeks to drill a second well on
the proration unit (Rio Well No. 2) to permit better drainage i
of said unit and to protect his correlative rights. ;
" (7) That a well at said unorthodex location will better” !
enable applicant to produce the gas underlying the proration unit..

(8) That the offset operators have objected to the proposed
location,

(9) That a well at the proposed location is at a standard
location relative to the North and Scuth lines of said Section
29.

(10) That a well at the proposed location is 67 percent
closer to the West line of sald Section 29 than permitted by
Division Rules and Regulations.

(11) That a well at the proposed location will have an area
of drainage in the Morrow formation which extends 67.2 net acres
outside Section 29, an amount of acreage equivalent to 21 percent
of a standard proration unilt in said pool.

(12) That if both said Rio Well No. 1 and Rio Well No. 2
are permitted to produce, it will result in the proration unit
having an additicnal net 122.8 drainage acres' advantage over
offsetting proraticn units, an amount of acres equivalent to
60 percent of a standard proration unit.

{(13) That to offset the advantage gained over the protest-
ing offset operators resulting from the drilling of a well at
the proposed unorthodox location, and the production of two wells
on the proration unit, production from the N/2 of said Section 29
should be limited from the Morrow formation.

(14) That in the case where only said kio Well No. 2 is
produced, such limitation should be based upon the variation
of the location from a standard location and the 67.2 net-acre
encroachment described in FPinding No. (10) above, and may best
be accomplished by assigning the proration unit an allowable
limitation factor of 0.71 (100 percent North/South factor plus
33 percent East/West factor plus 79 percent net-acre factor,
divided by 3).

(15) That in the case where both said Rio Well No. 1 and
Rio wWell No. 2 are produced, such limitation should be based
upen all the factors set out in Finding No. (14) above plus
the 192.8 net additional drainage acres described in Finding
No. (12) above, and may best be accomplished by assigning the
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‘Case No. 6213

*brder No. R-5856

proration unit an allowable limitation factor of 0.63 (100 percentf
1North/qouth factor plus 33 percent East/West factor plus 79 per- |
'cent net-acre factor plus 40 percent net additional drainage :

factor, divided by 4). , |

(16) ° That in the absence of any special rules and regula-
tions for the prorationing of production from said undesignated
Morrow Gas Pool, the aforesaid production limitation factor
should be applied against said well's or wells' ability to pro-
duce into the pipeline as determined by periodic well tests.
(17) That the minimum calculated allowable for the subject ;
,proration unit should be reasonable, and 1,000,000 cubic feet of
lgas per day is a reasonable figure for such minimum allowable.

(18) That approval of the subject application subject to
the above provisions and limitations will afford the applicant
the opportunity to produce its just and equitable share of the
gas in the subject pool, will prevent the economic loss caused
by the drilling of unnecessary wells, avoid the augmentation of
irisk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
and will otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED?

(1) That an unorthodox gas well location for the Morrow
formation is hereby approved for the Morris R. Antweil Rio Well
No. 2 to be located at a point 660 feet from the North line and
660 feet from the West line of Section 29, Township 18 South,
Range 25 East, NMPM, Undesignated Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County,
New Mexico,

(2) That a 320-acre proration unit consisting of the N/2
of said Section 29 shall be simultaneously dedicated to the

above-~described well and to the Rio Well No. 1 located in Unit
G of said Section 29.

(3} That said proration unit is hereby assigned a Produc-
tion Limitation Factor in the Morrow Formation of 0.71 if only
said Rio Well No. 2 is produced, and 0.63 if both said Rio Well
No. 2 and applicant's Rio Well No. 1 located 'in Unit G of said
Section ‘2% are produced.

(4) That in the absence of any Special Rules and Regulationsg
prorating gas production in said undesignated Morrow Gas Pool,
the Special rules hereinafter promulgated shall apply.




i be calculated against average pipeline pressure.

APPLICATION OF RULES |

the operator shall determine the open flow capacity of producing

L4

Case Vo, 6213
order No, R-5856

{5) That the following Special Rules and Regqulations for
a non-prorated gas well at an unorthodox location shall apply
to the subject well or wells:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
_ FOR THE
APPLICATION OF A “PRODUCTION LIMITATION FACTOR™
TC A NON-PRORATED GAS WELL OR WELLS

. RULE 1.(A) These rules shall apply to the proration unit
consisting of the N/2 of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range

25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, upon completion and connection
as a Morrow formation producing well of the Morris R, Antweil
Ric Well No. 2 located 660 feet from the North line and 6460

teet from the West line of sald Section 29.

RULE 1.(B} A Production Limitation Factor of 0.71 shall
be applied to the proration unit's deliverability (as determined
by the hereinafter set forth procedure) to determine its maximum
allowable rate of production if said Rio Well No. 2 only is to
be produced, and a Production Limitation Factor of 0.63 shall
be applied if both the Ric Well No. 2 and the Rio Well No. 1
located in Unit G of saild Section 29 are to be produced.

suLr 1.(C) Any deliverability determined by any of the here-
inafter described procedures shall be the total dsliverability
of any Morrow producing wells on such proration unit as determined
by adding such deliverabilities.
ALLOWABLE PERIOD

RULE 2. The allowable period for the subject unit shall
be gix months.

RULE 3. The year shall be divided into two allowable
periods commencing at 7:00 o'clock a.m. on January 1 and July 1.

DETERMINATION OF DELIVERY CAPACITY
ROLE 4. Immediately upon connection of the Rio well No. 2
wells on the proration unit in accordance with the Division

"Manual for Back-Pressure Testing of Natural Gas Wells" then
current, and the well's or wells' initial deliverability shall

>4
o
e

i
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RULE 5. The well's or wells' "subhsequent deliverability"
shall be determined twlce a year, and shall be equal to its or f
their highest single day's production during the months of April |
and May or October and November, whichever is applicable. Said I
subsequent deliverability, certified by the pipeline, shall be
submitted to the appropriate District 2ffice of the Division
not later than June 15 and December 15 of each year. i

RULE 6., The Division Director may authorize special
deliverabilJty tests to be conducted upon a showing that the
well or wells have been worked over or that the subscquent
deliverability determined under Rule 5 above is erroneous. Any
such special test shall be conducted in accordance with Rule 4
above.

RULE 7. The operator shall notify the appropriate district
office of the Division and all offset operators of the date and
time of initial or special deliverability tests in order that
the Division or any such operator may at their option witness
such tests.

CALCULATION AND ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLES

RULE 8. The unit's allowable as determined by these rules
shall commence upon the date of connection to a pipeline of said
Rio Well No. 2 and when the operator has comp w
priate fiiing requirements of the Xules and R
special rules and regulations.

RULE 5. The unit®s allowable during its first a
period shall be determined by multiplying its initial
ability by its production limitation factor.

s
[
= ()
- %
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RULE 10. The unit's allowable during all ensuing allowable
periods shall be determined by multiplying its latest subssquent
deliverability, as determined under provisions of Rule 5, by its
production limitation factor. If the unit shall not have been !
producing under these rules for at least 60 days prior to the '
end of its first allowable period, the allowable for the second
allowable period shall be determined in accordance with Rule 9.

RULE 1li. Revision of allowable based upon speciai weill
tests shall become effective upon the date of such test provided
the results of such test are filed with the Division's district
office within 30 days after the date of the test; otherwise thne
date shall be the date the test report is received in said office,
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RULE 12, Revised allowables based on special well tests

‘shall remain effective until the beginning of the next allowable

period.

RULE 13. In no event shall the unit receive an allowable
of less than one million cubic feet of gas per day.

BALANCING OF PRODUCTION

RULE 14, January 1 and July 1 of each year shall be known
as the bhalancing dates.

RULE 15. If the unit has an underproduced status at the
end of a sIx-month allowable period, it shall be allowed to
carry such underproduction forward into the next period and may
produce such underproduction in addition to its regularly
assigned allowable. Any underproduction carried forward into
any allowable period which remains unproduced at the end of the
period shall be cancelled.

RULE 16. Production during any one month of an allowable
period In excess of the monthly allowable assigned to the unit
shall be applied against the underproduction carried into the
period in determining the amcunt of allowable. if any, to be
cancelled.

RULE 17. If the unit has an overproduced status at the end
of a sIx-month allowable period, it shall be shut in until such
overproduction is made up.

RULE 18. 1If, during any month, it is discovered that the
unit is overproduced in an amount exceeding three times its
average monthly allowablie, it shall be shut in during that
month and during each succeeding month until it is overproduced
in an amount three times or less its monthly allowable, as
determined hereinabove,

RULE 19. The Director of the Division shall have authority
to permit the unit, if it is subject to shut-in pursuant to
Rules 17 and 18 above, to produce up to 500 MCF of gas per month
upon proper showing:to the Director that complete shut-in would
cause undue hardship, provided however, such permission shall be
rescinded for the unit if it has produced in excess of the
monthly rate authorized by the Director.

RULE 20. The Division may allow overproduction to be made
up at a Iesser rate than permitted under Rules 17, 18, or 19°
above upon a showing at public hearing that the same is necessary
to avold material damage to the well or wells.

aaar Sean g Yol
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GENERAL

RULE 21. Failure to comply with the provisions of this
order or the rules contained herein or the Rules and Regulations
of the Division shall result in the cancellation of allowable
asgigned to the unit. No further allowable shall he assigned to
the unit until all rules and regulations are complied with. The
Division shall notify the operator of the unit and the purchaser,
in writing, of the date of allowable cancellation and the reason
therefor.

(6) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Division may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

TATI: OF NEW MEXICO
DIVISION

Director

£d/




STATE OF NEY MEXICO
! - ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
| OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY. THE OIL CONSERVATION
DIVISION FOR THE PURPOSE OF . .

CONSIDERING:
éz 3/
_ CASE NO. - DE AV

7%7'66 /’ETKOL €4/l Cop /;;der e Rﬁb
APPLICATION OF MORRES—R—ANTWESH KA ol

FOQ AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

NEW MEXICO.

OUNTY ’

BY 'THE COMMISSION: ) Fe_ﬁqay ]

This cause came orn for hearing-at 9 a.m. on ,
1979, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation
Commission of New Mexz.co, hereinafter referxed to as the’

a3

"Commission."
. We e b
NOW, on this gBth day of m 1979, the Comm:.ss:l.on,
| o a quorum being present, having considered the testlmony
presented and the exhibits received at said hearing, and
' being fully advised in the premises,
" FINDS: o

(1) That due public notice having been given as réquired
hy law., the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the

. subject matter thereof.
‘ . Lbs, ffovlevim i
.- j (2) That the applicant,/ ﬁf % eeks approval
‘ of an unorthodox gas well location for hi No./-> to_be A

located 660 feet from the North line and 660 feef from the
line of Section aa%s'l‘ownship 18 South, Range last, NMPM, to
test the Morrow formation, Undesignated Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy
County, Hew Mexico.

P

' 25
B ' , (3) That the N/2 of said Section.@® is to be dedicated to
b, - the well.

_ said Rio Well Ro. 2 would be the sec well
H drilled on the N/2 ©
4 1, located in Unit G of Sec

Morrow formation

" J/?é/ ﬁ,’?oéf

‘7L(I ‘That upon receipt of the application of 8 i N b
%/a/u Corperetion in this matter, the same was set for hearing on
May 17, 1978, before. gx.a.n’uner Richard L. Stamets.
5€3 O:( Conserfatiou Division
SR 5 (“ That subs?uen{ to said hearing the €ommt’8ieR
.~ -entered Order No. R approving the unorthodox location
‘of said well for the Morrow formationa-¢ prosidisy 4,

..J/uhro/ )"'/'—‘ and }’? /c'c"“s /I‘-n "'J /’H‘z’(&h Outé'h.

W M and year hereln- 1
bov designated. !

. w———




' : : . L _ sz O |
é (ff) That subsequent to the entry of said Order No. R-Fajsﬂ ‘

Gulf 0il Corporation, an offset operator, filed timely applica-

tion for hearing De Novo of Case No. 6233, and the matter was

set for hearing before the Commission§#3/

7 (6) That the matter came on for hearing Dec Nove on

Ecbruary—7,—+579+ 7 1977 o
N, g/rt(my T ., YT
m{Mhat the Morrow interval encountered _sxid Rio’ Well
flo lle roductive than .said intervil In offietting wells,, 1 ot

‘)76 &%qna%%;_aéem_)%‘g_ﬂ//ﬁ 0;C )o?'?/

5(’("/65 /LO At 2 wed Q77Lo7v\ &(”0/400/k‘

% /4 f )
oAb ﬁf’ Gt Gomnage oF 51w P o 7l
{ ?Wf ‘ Oxj : :
e pro ~petter dralinage - | [
,ul):a ‘1t and- to proteat liia correlative riqhts. e SN

Cs) W(G) That a well at said unorthodox location will better
enable applicant to produce the gas underlying the proration unit.

C‘D ®) That & offset operatory.xégfe objected to. the pr0posed
ation. .

(/@ ; @(ﬂ That a well at the propoeed location is ‘at a standard
location relative to the North and South lines of sald Section
o % 25
/ .
(-I ) () That a well at the proposed location is 67 percent
cl

ser to the West line of said Section 2% than permitted: by -
Division Rules and Regulations. 25

(117 ’96{}1'1’)' That a well at the proposed location will have an area E '
of drainage in the M 5orrow formation which extends 67.2 net acres ’
outside Section 2#<¢”an amount of acreage equivalent to 21 percent
of a standard proration unit in said pool.

resu‘l t ni~wunit

are perfiitten—t e, 4

having an a.dditi_ona 23xi.drajnage acres' advantage bve\r
a: s-prorstion-Units, an amoun quivalent ta

60 percent of a standard proration v tt.————M«

¥ },('} W That to offset the advantage gained over the protest-—

should be 1imited €rom the Morrow formation.

i S R e

() D) n "~-—' 4] That im-the—case—where-only Gaid—Rio-Wali—Nor2—is— |
i 24, such limitation should be based upon the variation ,

of the 1ocat:|.on from a standard location and the 67.2 net-acre
encroachment described in Finding No. Qz)/ above, and may best

| be accomplished by assianing the proration unit_ anm-sllewable a £
i 1imitation factor of 0.71 (100 percent North/South factor plus
33 percent East/West factor plus 79 percent net-acre factor,
divided by 3). o

] hg —__ /,:J *54 Tt Lo )+ 0 .__R\_e based

:
:

e

W\m plus

drainage » pa described n Fix}ding
j s accomplished by assigning the
lbroration unit an- X s-timisation factor mo percent
lorth/South fsefbi—wins 53 porcant East/West factSt plus 79 per-
ent pe /“{ ctor nlus—40 parcent net additional drainage

factor, divided bv ,

) QF /%(&ﬂ 'l‘ha.t in the absence of any special ‘yules and regula-
jons for the prorationing of production from said undesignated
rrow Gas Pool, the aforesaid production limitation factor
houl@ be applied against said well'’s or wells' ability to pro- 1 ‘
uce into the pipeline as determined by periodic well tests.

- .- e R .

it Santa Fe, NewMes = e year—herein- | '

DONE
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That approval of .the subject application subject to
theNabove provisions and limitations will afford the applicant
the opportunity to produce its just and equitable share of the
as in the subject pool, will prevent the economic loss caused
y the drilling of unnecessary wells, avoid the augmentation of
isk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
nd will otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

tﬁ#%5 /gﬁéé;m én;aéé J M -

LJ

IT IS THEREFORE ORDEREDS

(1) That an unorthodox gas well location for €he Morrow A/%g Y4
formation is hereby approved for the A
] to be located at a point 660 feet frop the North line and /.
660 feet from th line of Section .2, .Township 18 South, - ‘

Range 24- East, NMPM, Undesignated Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County,
Wew Mexico.

(2) That a 320-acre proration unit consisting of the nN/2
of sald Section lgshall be Wdedlcated to the
above-~described well, Y] o —in--Uni

(4) That in the absence of any Special Rules and Regqulations
prorating gas production in said undesignated Morrow Gas Pool,

the W—heretmftmmﬁgateﬂ-ﬂmii—apptr Specra /
. fes and /?cu lolerey s ,4,7'2,/ ,;7/7/9/“.‘,48_‘,
, | p,[ & /QMM"‘ 1”‘"047(0*\, z—cér 4 Ce—

,{/én, /ELDIHQ 7£:C£ é;}.s Zklfcé(' e r ZLZI/4Z;' .Se Vﬁ'oﬂ'v‘L

1 Dhviseen Or e r ~€§Eﬂ!§§§' d. r a'cc
by redereace g$/€?44/‘:/9o/ Qs lfc e 67 pove

¥
i

O EERL L5 s S s
. g ”“/&'5 %d ‘ﬁgu/e ’kaz:s L ,:f_ /éfl‘e é./

' .
'
o —— s n 8 L)

;. , . = 614“1*841£f;<{' _  rea C/’/5 _/b#; eh,qﬂfh?‘ S .

- &
TR s

-r:
In no event shall the unit receive an allowable
feet of gas per day. ’

B cond Vit A
i o 2 HoAF mil1bin eudee

P -

. of less than

(6) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the bBivision may deen necessary.
Coa.-w 28ip%
DONE at fanta Fe., New Mexico, uon the day and vear herein-
above des:.gnated. o . !
!” i PR R— - - . -
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NEW MEXICO C1), CONSERVATION DIVISION
SANTA ¢'E, NEW MEXICO
MAY 3, 1978

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Morris R.
Antweil for an unorthodox
gas well location, Eddy
County, New Mexico.

Case 6213

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

APPEARANCES

W

. , For the New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Di

Lynn Teschendorf, Esq.
Legal Counsel for the Division

LANPHERE REPORTING SERVICE
P.O.BOX 449
58 SOUTH FEDERAL PLACE
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
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MR. NUTTER: Call Case No. 6213,

MS. TESCIFNDORF: Case 6213, Application
of Morris R. Antweil for an unorthodox gas well location,
Eddy Cownty, New Mexico.

MR, NUTTER: Case No. 6213 also involves
the simultaneous dedication to the Applicant's Rio Well No. 1
which is located on the proposed proration unit here and
has been readvertised to include the simultaneous dedication
for the May l17th hearing.

Therefore, Case No. 6213 at this time will
be continued to the Examiner hearing scehduled to be held

at this same place, at nine o'clock a.m., May 17, 1978.

(WHEREUFON, Case 6213 continued.)

LANPHERE REPORTING SERVICE
P.0.BOX 449
58 SOUTH FEDERAL PLACE
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501




proceedings as the same were recorded by me stenographically’

Page

REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

I, BETTY J. LANPHERE, CSR-RPR with offices in
Santa Fe, New Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing

transcript is a complete and accurate record of said

and reduced %0 typewritten transcript by me or under ny

supervision.

DATED at Santa Fe, New Mexico, this twenty-second

day of May, 1978.

Betty J. Lanphere, Court Reporter

LANPHERE REPORTING SERVICE

P.0.BOX 449
58 SOUTH FEDERAL PLACE
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
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WOMOXTICH OIT, CONSERVATION COMMISSION

AN = ST ATV T
SAMNTA TR, 0W MENIcO

MAY 17, 1973
COMMISSION HSARING

IN TS MATTER OF:

for an unorthodox gas well location,

)
)
)
Application of !Morris R. Antweil ) Case
)
Eddy County, Wew Mexico. )

)

v e e i B 8 o S et e B S ss e b W A e . G G e Ot e A N S n e e S et

BEFORE: Richard I.. Stamets, Staff Member

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

For the Wew Mexico 0il Conservation Commission:

Joe Ramev, Chairman

Emery Arnold, Commissioner

Phil Lucero, Commissioner
Richard L. Stamets, Staff Membex

Lynn Teschendorf, Esqg., Legal Counsel

LANPHERE REPORTING SERVICE
P.0.BOX 449
$8 SOUTH FEDERAL PLACE
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 37501
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[ FOR MORRIG R. AMTTIETY:
CATROl, CARCROM & SATIPTHLY,
Atkornevs at Law l
i ’ 53 0ld Santa Fe Trail '
Santa Fe, New Moxico $7501
By: William F. Cary, Esaquire
FOR GULF OIL CORPORATION:
i CAMPDELL, RINGAMAY & BLACK
Attorneys at hLaw
San Francisco & ¥N. Guadalupe
Santa Fe, HNew Mexico 87501
By: Jack i1, Campbell, Esauire
- THERRY CROSS
< Attorney at Law
; Midland, Texas
FOR HMESA PERROLEUM COMPAITY :
DON D. DENT
Attorney at Law
- Box 2008
RS Amarillo, Texas 79195
SERREE i ‘
. ! i MR, D. DALL GILLETTE
; Attorney at Law
Amarillo, Texas
PAUL TATON
HINKLE, COX, EATON, COrFIELD & IIEHSLEY
Attorneys at Law
60¢C Hinkle Bldg.
Roswell, ¥. Mex. 88201
£
LANPHERE REPORTING SERVICE
P.O. BOX 449
58 SOUTH FEDERAL PLACE
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
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STAMITS:  Call the next case on the doeiwet.
HSL THSCTORIDONr: Case 6213, Apolication of
Morris R, Antwcil for an unorthodox location and simultaneous

dedication, Bddv County, Yew !exico.

-
o~

. STAMETS: Call for appearances in this case.
- MR. CARR: William F. Caryx, Catron, Catron and

Sawtell, Santa Te apvearing on hehalf of the Applicant.

I have one witness.

MR. CAHPBEL;: Jack M. Campbell, Campbhell,
Ringaman & Black apbpearing on behalf of Gulf 0il Corporation.

I'd like to'aéain introduce Terrv Cross who
will be participating as a member of the Texas bar.

MR. STAMETS: Other appearances in this case?

MR. DENT: Don Dent for Mesa Petroleum Compnanv.
Associated with me also is Dale Gillette of ilesa, a member
of the Texas bar and through entry of appearance with Mr.
Paul Eaton. We're here in this case for !esa.

MR, STAMETS: Any other appearances?

I'd like to have all those who are the witnesses

in this case stand and be sworn.

(WMHEREUPON, the witnesses were duly'sworn.)

LANPHERE REPGORTING SERVICE
P.O. BOX 449
$8 SOUTH FEDERAL PLACE
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
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Lhe witnass "rain, having Heen duly svrorn, was

tastifie

7111l vou

n. LT

& as follows:

I3 TITUAUA v N Y AINT N
SIRTCT WAAIINANLION

state vour nane and nlace of residence?

v - R
amas, Monbs,

foed
[N

M.

illians,

Hy whon are vou erinloved and in

vhat. position?

N
Engineer.

Q
Commission,
of recofd?

A

it
case 62137

A

Antweil seak

Employed by Morris R. Antweil, Petroleum

Have you vreviously testified before this

had your credentials accented and made a matter

Yes.
Are vou familiar with thz subizct matiber of

Yasg, T am.
MR, CARR: Arxe the witnass' credentials acceptabl
MR, STAMETS: They are.
(MMr. Carr) Mr. Williams, what does Morris R.
by its application in this case?

le seek approval of an unorthodox location and

LANPHERE REPORTING SERVICE

P.0. BOX 449
58 SOUTH FEDERAL PLACE
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 37501
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. 3w vt d s AL B P ) PR TN . T s L N
il o CeJwnition of the oyttt halft o of Soetion 279,
) . N v T T it £ . R 3 st
owarshiio 12, Sonth, anan Th Tast for oony nurntheyr one, ondad

Ine aurbhar one 1o Uell and a ovounased nambhar tuo Mio el

Location of the oHronesad 2o Joo 2 to Ha 000 frae tha norvith

linc and 669 fron thae west line in

Sociion 20,
vlease rafor to what has bhoon marled

- Tl L Mlewwndo e P e L
- 4 ] MDA G Nl 200 L alldh CADLalil Wikt L.
Y

is and what it shows?

A Tchibit Yumber 1 is a ma» of the area as shown

- on the existing proration unit for our

Rio umber 1 'ell

shiowing the vronosad location with the red dots for the
o

2 well, shows, has shown the existing Morrow

g ’ I gas completions in the imnmadiate area and drv and noncon-

mercial Morrow tests in the immediate area in ons location,

in Section 30

N i1l vou now refer to what has been nmarked as

(R S1

xhibit Mumber 2 and explain to the Nxaminer what

A In Exhibit Mumber 2 I've just tabulated the
offset owmerators, Gulf Enerqgy and Minerals Company has off-

setting acreage in Section 19, Mesa Petroleum has offsetting
acreage in Section 30, and Yates Petroleum has offsetting

acresage in Sections 20, 21, 29 and 30.

You might note there is acreage shown on the land

W

LANPHERE REPORTING SERVICE

P.O.BOX 449
58 SOUTH FEDERAL PLACE
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
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onerated, fFarmed out to and operated hy *lorris R. Antweil.
2 . Williams, have you notificd all offset
oparators of the hearing todav?
- A Yes, we have.
0 riould vou refer to whéﬁ has peen marked LOT
identification as DExhibit Number 3 and explain to the

fxaminer what it is an

ap designataed

in Soctions 20,

the immed

Page /Z —e
manlad {(si.c)

to atlantic niahfield, ruher and

78 and 29. mhis acreade ig farmed out and

1
shows?

a what it s 5

A Ixhibit Humber 3 is the olot of the wells in

iate four section area and the exact location of

29 and 309 of Township

those wells in Sections 19 and 20, <Y

13 South, Range 25 Last.

At the base of the map I calculated the distances

from the nroposed location to the existing four nearest

existing wells.
0 are there other wells in the general &

are drilled at unorthodox jocations?

A ves. In the immediate area of this Morrow

develooment and in the general area of several townships

1 testified earlier

in this .area south and west of artesia.

there were some 33 out of 114 unorthodox wells, Morrow Wells;

ea drilled at

0 Are there other wells in the ar

LANPHERE REPORTING SERVICE

P.0O.BOX 449

58 SOUTH FEDERAL PLACE
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
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Page —_—
locations similar to the nronosed location?
N Yas.
0 Are vou awvare of anv »enalties on the production
from any of these wells?
A Mo, I'm not.
Q Would vou pleasae refer to whakt has hean marked

for identification as Exhibit 4 and axplain to the Examiner
what it is and what 1t shows?

A Hxhibit 4 is a structural mav on a “Morrow marker
which we selected the contour width. The contour map shows

the location of the existing wells. It shows the aeneral

onal dip to the southeast, and no prominent structural

e

req
features.

0 Now, refer to Exhibit Number 5 and again explain
what this is.

A Exhibit ilumber 5 is a Isopach *Mav of the Morrovw
net sand pay. We have selscted hy our log analysis the
feat of net productive sand in each of the wells and con-
toured those values and have shown generallv trend north-~
west to southeagﬁrﬁrending channel with a thicker sand
development in the area of the north half of Section 29,

0 Wow, will vou refer to Exhibit Number 6 and

explain what it is?

LANPHERE REPORTING SERVICE

P.0. 80X 449
58 SOUTH FEDERAL PLACE
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501




i

U

O

!

(.

Page
n Bxhibit Numhel 6 is a correlation seoction.
Tt shows four of the wells bhat are, have hean commlatod
in the immadiate arca, fthe Yatea Dzdaral AD Mnmber 5 in

setion 392, 13-25; a “ulf Sa0v A State STumber 1 in Sechion

~

v

v

10;: a ‘orris Antwail Penasco Munmbaerx 1 in Section 29: and
the Morris Antweil Number 1 Rio Well in. Section 27, simply
attamnting to show here that the sand pay that ﬁas heen
develoned bv gach of thase wells apnears to be the same
sand body in each well and from the correlation section
would appear to be a continuous sand body.

Q Mr. Williams, I bhelieve vou stated the acreaqge
you are prowosing to dedicate to the propossd Rio Mumbher 2
is presently dedicated to another well on the same uni:;

is that correct?

A That is correct.
Q Thich wall is that?
A NDur llumber 1 Rio Well drilled in the north

half of Section 29, the gas srracing and »nroration unit con-
sisting of the north half of 292 is dedicated to that well.

8} Will vou refer to Exhibit Number 7 and using

this, give ths Examiner a brief historv of the Rio umber 1?

A Exhibit MNumbher 7 is a comparison of our produc-
tion historv, vroduction verformance of ocur two wells, the
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‘nmber 1 Penasco and ta larher 1 Rio.
could 1 dircct vour attontion first to the data
at the lower portion of the pays? e Penasco vaell, the
fiyst well that was mrillé&, had an oriacinal hotton hole

-

nrassure of 3356 as neasuredc on Arill stonm bost, The well
was comoleted with a calculated onen flow votential of 27
million. ‘e ran a hottor hole nressure survey at or ncax
the time of that potential test ahout the 11th of Mav of
t77 and measured a bottom hole pressure of 3408 psi. At
that same time the shut-in tubing pressure was 2751. The
well then was put on stream on the 15th of Seutembar of
'77.

In the section above then the production history
of the Penasco well since it's been put on line is shown.
The well has produced guite well. It pegan initially pro-
ducing avoroximately & million feet of gas & dav, 183 million
feat of gas in October of '77, the first full month of
production. Flow-in tubing pressure at that time was 2,000
poundés. Tpe most recent data in March of '72, the well
prnduced approximately 142 million cubic feet of gas, and
flow-in tubinc pressure is still 2,000 »si. The Qell shows

oy

excellent verformance, and to date there have bean nearly

£

foda
Lo

a billion feet of gas withdrawn from the well and nc significd
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decline in the flow-in tubina pressures.

In comparison then, we'd like vou to look at
our Numbher 1 Rio Well. The original bottom hole nressure
is nmieasured on DST, was 3315 nsi on the initial shovt-in
tubing vnressure run in the drill stem test and 3252 nsi
on the final shut-in pressure on that drill stem test,
indicated some 60 poundé of difference in the shut-in pres-
sures between initial and the final shut-in period. The
original shut-in tuhing nressure on our 4 point test was
24.47. The calculated open flow potential was approximately
6-1/2 million cubic feet. The bottom hole pressure on the
9th of Auqgust of '77 at or near the 4 point test was 2975,
bottom hole pressure, shuf-in tubing pressure 2377. 8o here
we have shown some loss in pressure between pressure at this

stage and at the original drill stem test.

Ie put the well on nroduction on the “16th of

September. After 20 days production, we ran a bottom hole
pressure on the 17th of October of '77. Tue bottom hole
pressufe measured 2119 psi, pressure of depletion of some
850 pounds, pressure devletion with one months production.
The shut4in tubing pressure at that same time was 1681 vsi.

If you'll look then at the production history

above, the Rio Well initially produced approximately a million
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and a half feet of gas a dav or 47 nillion durinag Dctober,
- the first full month of ovroduction. he well had declined
in nroductivity and is currentlv vroducinag sorne 790 Mcf t
ver dav. The flow-in tubing pressurae has decreasod vary
drastically. The well has recovered only 209, approximately
204 million feet of gas ner dav to this point.

S ,7 Frof this data, we would interopret that tha.

HJumber 1 Rio Vell even thoudh it is shown by our corralation

i section, =Exhibit 6, as avnpearing to be in the same section

~ with our Penasco well and the same section with the Yates

and the Gulf well further west, the correlation of the logs

is axcellent, but the production history show two vastly

different prodﬁcing performrances in these two wells: and the

Mumber 1 Rio Well obviously is not draining a significant‘

area. e fezl that this well is drajining nmuch less in the

320 acre gas spacing aﬁd proration units.

o If you refer hack to our Exhibit 5, interpret-
ing from the log data, we feel that by anv reasonable intexr-
pretation we would expect that we in our vosition in the

T north half of Section 29 in the State as a rovalty owner

have sighificaﬁt, should have significant gas reserves

undar our 320 acre pforation unit, and'our Number 1 Rio

g Tell is not adequatelv recovering those reserves. So we
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have drovosed a soacond wall oon the sroration wnit to allow
us to recover our rosavvaes.,  Tho roason for this lach of
drainace firom onr Rio ell dia avvarantlv oan affect of harxior
ef sone sort botweon tha Rio lall and ous Penasco well.
The location of this we zannot daternine from the existing
data. Possibly the draw down( 60 nound draw-down during

1

the Adrill stemn teast of the Rio well would indicata that
there is a barriasr fairlv close to that well board. The
well was produced a very short period of time on drill stem
test and indicated some »ressure denletion. So apvarently
that barrier is somewhat close to the well, but the exact
location we do not feel can be determined. 4It's obviously
between the Penasco and Rio wells. YWe hoped that the barrier,
whatever affects that barrier wduld take some attituds
of trending from northeast to southwest and that a well on
the west half of the north half proration unit could reccver
the gas that we believe to be under that proration unit.
As far as the location, the application for an unorthodox
location, we feel that because of the indication of some
permeability disturbance in this area that thk: location to
the farthest west location is of course the most favorable
to make a successfullcompletion and pvermit the recovery

"y, .

of the reserves.
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8 M. Willianms, are you familiar with the 'orrow
formakion in this general arega?
A Yos.
0 Does the axperience Antweal has had with the

Rio Mumber 1 indicate to vou that this is a homodgencous

raservoir?

e

A Mo, I wouldn't call the Morrow in any wav

~ homogeneous reservoir. Our experience would indicate that

ii
K

this is more the usual case than the unusual.
Q Mr. Williams, in your opinion can the Rio HNumber

1 drill the entire unit which is dedicated to it?

A Did you say drill or drain?
4] Drain.
A Mo, this is our reason fcr proposing a second

well on the proration unit.

0 Do vou consider the entire norxrth half of Section
29 to be produclive?
A As we've been able to interpret the data that

is available to us, ves, we do.

¢ In your opinion, is the Rio Number 2 a necessary
well? |

A In order‘for us to recover the reserves that

we feel are under our acreage and acreage of our rovalty

e
0
M
p)]
«
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Page 0
owner, we_ba]ieve the well is necessarvy.
O Mr. Williams, why are vou drillinag at the pronosal?
unorthodox location instead of that of an orthodox» location?
A As I vointed out, we feel that this is the rore
favorable location for a successful completion to vermit
us to recover these reserves. I think the closer the loca-
tion would be moved towards the Rio ell, the more risk
that anyone would have to assign to that well being nmore

1ik

ST

tha Rio well.

O In your opinion, Mrx. Williams, will anvroval

of this application enable vou to protect your correlative

rights?
A Yes.
0 7ill approval of the abplication be in the

interest of conservation and the vrevention of waste?
A Yes.
Q Were Exhibits 1 through 7 prepared by 3
under vour direction and supervision?
A Thev were.
MR. CARR: At this +time, Mr. Examiner, I will
offer Aopplicant's Exhibits 1 through 7.

MR. STAMETS: These exhibits will be admictsd.

Are there questions of this witness?
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My, Carohe117?
CROCS DA TLIATTINY

3Y MR, CAYPBELL:

0 M. Williamﬁ, wonld vou rafer to vour Iixhibit
No. 5w

A Yes, sir.

1] --wiich is vour isopach map? Based uvon that

isopach map, vou show of course that all of the north half

of Saction 20 is productive and favorably located, do vou
not--

A That's correct.

O --=Section 2%, north half of Section 297

And the onlv reason vou have for seeking an
unorthodox location in the northwast corner of that section

is distinguished from a location farther to the east is

&)

that you think there's some sort of a barrier between the
present Rio well and the proposed location or do you think
that's all producing sand?

A I think the production perfornance of the Rio
well has established that there's some sort of a permaability
change in this area, and aexactly where that chancge and what
shape and form that takes we cannot describe.

Q0 ell, it's true, isn't it, that the location
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that —rou a3 sugaenbineg, Qo oo location B0k

norkh and waest 1Tines of SGockion 70 g looate clonor 10
?

.

oresently sroducing wells, is it not? -

i o Tt's ¢closor Lo sond srosently sreduein vells,

Actunally in this aeneral area of the wells, it's rather

-

centrally located.

1
-

i 7% DN
Pe

[ Sdd

- £ +ha north half of SectionWQQ’is”all
oroductive, why can't you jocate vour well in an orthodox
| location?

r A Ag T testified, ve fael that the risk of

succeseful conpletion would he hiaher the closer that vyou
move to the Number 1 Rio well.

0 Recause of the performance of the Nio well.

A --bacause of the indicated vperiormance of the
Mumber 1 Rio.

9! Let's talk a little bit about that. At the

.

-
ak

h
ot

ha arill stem test, the Rio well perfornmed aguite

~
Lo

[N
[

=
[

.

comparably with the Penasco well, did it not? : i . I
A Yes, the recovery on tha Arill stem test was

good. We got 8, about 8 million feet of gas, flowed 8

'

million feet of gas; and we were a little bit concerned
about this indicated difference in the shut-in pressures,

__|| but with that volume of gas we at least hoped that that {
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wasn't cgoing to he too sicnificant, and it's orowved hatl

- 1L annarently was telling us sonething.

O 7hat was your completion vrocedure gencrally?

| A It's basicallv the same nrocadure that we used

- h on tha Penasco. e nerforated the well, and we used a small
L acid treatment to insure that the perforation had worked

|

with hall feelers to be sure that all verforatiolis ware

{ "Q Yhat kind of an ac¢id treatment did vou give it?
. A (No resnonse.)

0 Do you have the completion data with you?

A I do not have. that with me, available here.
_— 0 NDon't vou consider, MMr. Williams, that the
difference in performance in these wells at these locations
even giving some considerationrto this non-~homogeneity
or whatever it is in the !Morrow formation, that that was

alled significant inves-

[0}
5
o
]
£
o
’..I.
0
]
r
'J‘
)
or
Q

a rather unusual
N tigation by your company? ;

A I don't think I understand vonr question.

Q Well, you are basing your request upon a well

o

performance that is so significantlv dramatically different
from the Penasco well, are you not?

A That's correct.
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0 Yell, when that developed, what did vou do

! : to try to discovar the causes of it? Nid you check vour
completion procedures? Nid vou apnlv additional acia?

Did you frac the well? »id vou use any surface tension

reducing agents? What did vou do, if anythina?

b h We ran the two bottom hole pressure survevs.

E_ . These were actually build up surveys that were run and

§ '

: analvzed, one on August the 2th and the subseduent one ¢on T I——
3 . the 17th of October after some 30 days production. Analysis

3

- | of these bottom hole pressure buildups indicates that there

is not & condition of formation damage that could be correcteqd

va aaents, fracating or whatever, i

hy-treatments,; surface a

fote

ot
that the reason for the reduction in oroductivity was simply
a matter of pressure depletion, that the pressure in the

reservoir at this voint was being depleted verv rapidly

: and which is an indication then that this well was drain-
! ing a limited reservoir.
B
}f 0 Do vou have the data with you on vour build-up,
| :
! on your pressure test, the build-up test as to the length
» ‘ .
= of time, the results of those tests, and vour analysis of
A
L those tests?
i A Yes, I do.
. 0 Vlould you make those available?
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R ell, vou want Lo
0 T want he infornation on what vou did in con-
nection with tha »ressure bhuild-up tests on this well and &

the basis on which vou reached the conclusion thalb theras

was no well-board danaca.

u A Here's a copy of the bottom hole pressure that
E i_ a ' was run on the Jth ot--
- .
P B s=Augusty 2th of  Auvemat,
A | ~--9th of Aucust, and here's the one run on the
17th of July.
0 17th of July?
a 17+h of October.
) Yes.
A Tha August test was a 42 hour test, for all {

practical opurposes, nearly fully huild-up.

The October test we ran for 72 hours, and was

a fully build=up pressurc test, T hava--
Q Laet me see those, please. E
A (Complies.) --sheets on themnm. %
:
0 You have vour work sheets on thos=? g
A I have work sheets then of the review of the !

data as far as seeking to determine the, if there was a

damage situation that could be improved by treatment uopon
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- el oy AL 0L s o akter of alraly g mattar of aressurs

denledtion.  And in bhoth cages, the Joaage ratio calaonlatao?

very closc to ono.

vou nake those analvses or soneona with

+

(DA K3

vour comonany make them?

A
for us.
Q
A
0
naction
ran? -
A
O
problen
of sone
A
Q

work on

A

LR

o, actually Halbert & Dngincering nade those

May I sea thosae, please?
(Comnlias)
Now, based upon vour conclusions and in con-

with those tests, are those all of the tests you

Yes, sir.

You concluded that there was some reservoir
in conneztion with permeabhility or some barrier
sort; is that correct?

(4

o

hat's correct.

¢

{

Did you do anything to, remedial work, self help
the well?

We don't consider there was any self help that

can be done to improve that-condition.

R

You didn't think fracturing might helb?

No.
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|
i 0 '”‘"?
|
Ry Docausse LE's not a rmatter of o snall radius
i
of damaga that can be rerovaed. 'Tha barricr that's affectindag
this loss in nressure. in the well is somewhat reroved from
the well-hoard. It's not going to bhe treated with fracturos.
0 Well, Mr. ®illiams, as an engineer vou must
be aware that there a number of things that could've hapnened
that could've caused that, are there not?
A MHo. MName some.
0 Jell, there could've been invasion bv drilling
fluids of some kind.
A No.
0 Why not?
A Because the bottom hole prassure analysis
does not indicate, as I've stated, that there was a damnaga
-~
condition of the well-board.
o o H 0 Perforations could've been nlugged?
A No. The pressure just is not there. This is
the purpose for running the bottom hole pressure analysis.
: If it is a damage condition, perforations plugged, damage
. ™ . . . . o . . . : .
e from drilling fluids, treating fluids, invasions by solids,
whatever and when you shut the well in for extended period 5 .
of time, the well will reflect the true reservoir pressure i
“ —_— «
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hecause verv little moverent of vas is reaquired to bhuild

wo against kthe shut--in to build un that nressure to the

raservolr vroessure if the hicher reservoir pressure actunallw

exists behind this damage? zone; but tha annlvsis indicatos
there is no damaged zones, The permeability in the well-

hoard was excellent, but the pressure was being depleted.

0 Wall, let's assume that yvour analysis is
correct and that there 1s some situation that cauvsed

the decline in the performance of the well and referxr to
your Exhibit No. 7.
A Okav.

o
LN

Q That well in a period of 7 nonths has vroduced
about 204,000 'cf.

A That's correct.

O How much does it take to pay out one of these
wells, Mr. Williams, how much production?

A It takes, I'd say, approximately 350 to 409

million on this well.

7]

c

0 So in 7 months, you're better than half vai

4

out on this well despite its poor verformance?
A That's correct.
0 and that gas that vou're producing in that well

is coming from somewhare, isn't it?
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A

Obviously.
And rou sav that Bhe entire 320 acres is dro--

You consider this 1 a cood well?

ra

o, uir.

1lall, the weall that vwavs out in a vear or 14

sn't a aood wall?

ck
P |
L
b
Fl
QO
ct
hde
b
Jod
-9
3
]
4]
o
Vv
n

5ay
Well, at this rate it will.

It won't vroduce at this rate.
1211, what makes vou think that?

Because of the declining f£flow in tubino vressure.

The pipeline vressure in this area is 552 to 6190 pounds---

0

A

How long do vyou think it would take to nav out?

I think it'd bhe guestionable wheather the well

s

will »ay out, It'd be close to break even operation.

0

Do vou have any idea, MMr. Williams, what kind

of a well vou may encounter as to your prcposed unorthodox

location?

that it

Q

A
good wel

>

b
>

Obviously, since we're proposinag it, we hobne
would be a better well.

You helieve t
1 és the Penasco well?

I think that's & vossibility that ths Penasco
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viell ig the only well in the area that has production
performance like it's shown here.
0 and you're aslhing the Commission to cranbt you

1

authority to nroducez your new well at canacity undor Ll

arescnt riales and to continue to »roduce Rha e Tle. 1 ool
at whatever rate vou can bake ik pro’uceo: is thet corroabl?

n That's correct.

4 And yvou believe that that doesn't advorsly affect
any of vour offset operators' correlative rights?

A ™o drainage area that are astablished by these

walls have no respect to the propartv line.

MR, CANPBLLL: I hiave no nore gunesilons.,

MR, STAMATS: Are there other qguestions of

CROSS-EXAMIMATION

PY MR, DENT:
Q Yr. Williams, looking at vour isopach man,
Exhibit No. 5.

A Correct.

0 And I believe MMr. Camphell has asked vou a
similar question. 1I'll trv not to duplicate his guestion.
I believe he had stated that the pronosed location vou are

crowding other wells, ané I helieve vou stated that they
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ware about ormal distance to all wells in the arsa; is
that not corract?

A That was that again?

0 That I heliceve he asliad vou that in lookina
at Bxhibit 5 that the »rovosed location doas crowl other
walls, and vou supnly that not necessarily, that it was
nore or less équal Adistance to the other wells in the area;
is that éorrect?

A Ya3. See, you're nmoving it closer to some other
wells. I indicated it was closer to some and farther away
from others.

0 Okav, let's follow that um a little bit. You
are closer, are you not, to the 7ulf well over in Scction
19, are vou not, if you move to the unorthodox location?

A That's correct.

0 And vou're also closest to the well in Section

39; is that not true?

A Section which?

0 Thirty.

A Yes, sir.

0 Mow, as we look at the other wells in the area,

who owns those wellg?

A T™wo wells to the east, we do.
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you're talking d@boul crowding- other wells, I'm going to

i

Page 7

N Antwell. So vou're reallv movina away from tho
Antweil woll towards the Sulf wells and the wells not

operated or any intarest owned thercin by Antweil; is that

corract?
A That's correct.
0 %o when, I think ™Mr. Campbell's question when

e

ask you: Are you crowding wells with interest not owned
by Antweil?

A Yes, sir.

0 All richt, what has occurred to the wells in

the area owned by Antweil?

A I don't know what you mean bhy--

9] Which direction are you moving from the wells
in the area owned by Antweil?

A Awvay from them.

0 And so therefore as an engineer, would vou con-
clude that tﬁe less drainage occurring to those wells than
if you were at a regular location?

A Mell, from our analysis of the Rio well, we
don't think that it would have any effect of drainage on

it whatsoever. It seems to be in a reservoir hy itself.

Maybe some of these other wells are also when we get enough
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nraduction history for that to be determined, but the wells

: location establish their own pattorn

™~

raevgardless of th
of drainage hased on the permeability, the verocitv, depth
of distribution in-.that sand and the producing rate in
that well.

D In looking at vour information filed with the

Commission on the Rio well, I believe vou had a flowing

rate there of about 5 million a day with a flowing pressure
of avvroximately 2,000 pounds per square inch; is that
correct, do yvou remember that?

A That’s in the range that the well was in initiall
I don't remember specifically.

0 And then do vou recall what the calculated
open flow potential was?

A 6.5 million.
0 Is there any relationship between the calculated

open flow and the flow rates? Is that anvthing uncormon

. Pt -

- | SO DU N . — PR
about having a calculated open

“h

b T e k.~ D
- L0W C ar&:

.

You had a flow rate of a little over 5 million a dayv and
a calculated over flow of 6 millioﬂ a dav. Is there anything
unusual about that?

A Yeah, I thought it was at the time, but that's

the& way it came out.
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0 “Thy did vou Enini 1L was at the time?
| ~ A T seancd to be faiply alose o wmat ve actually
|
| nroduced out of the well. o
|
: O So is vour problen really one of & lack oFf
~
pressure or is it a prohlem of Hermeahility?
g A The problem is at the well-bHoard we have
ancallent parmeability. Nar bottom hole vpraessure Laildoun
N
curve indicates a very aqood perneability in the area of the
well-board. Somewhere in the vicinity of th well, IT'm
N not ninning down the Adistance of vicinitv, there is sone
sort of a vernmeability barrier. At that point, there's a
permeability nroblem, bdut the peymeability problert is not
o~
at the well-board.
0 Mot at the well-board, s0 your application is
hased unon the fact that, I believe vou stated that a mors
~
favorable location to permit the recovery of resarves and
N
that the more risk would be involved 1if you movad toward :
~ | +tha Rio well.
A Yes, sir, that's the way ve view the situation.
0 1hat risk is involved if you move towvard the
2 Penasco well?
A I wouldn't see any risk of movino towards the
: i DPanasco well. I can't see wvhat you're askina. Somewhere,
> .
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ges 1t, soreshiore e o o and tho Penasco Lharo g

some lind of a sewmaability barricr. e atterote? to locaio

the well as far fron that arca vheroe the permeability

o)

parrier could be as nossihl

~ 0 Supnose vou move that well 1,000 fect to the

cast toward, rore Loward th2 Penasco woll?

A 1t would he towards the Denasco and Lovarls
the Rio erqually I think, and so T guess vou have a 57%/50
deal. It could bhe like the Penasco. It coqld he like the

3 ! Rio, but somewherce in that middle cround is the permeability

change. We think it's raflected in the difference in the
praductivity of these two wells, and this is what we're

- attempting to stay away from.

¥

0 And if in the interference or the incompass, let'$
say interference with the well, it would be the one in

Section 27 and less interference with wells of Section 30

.3 1~ pup—— - |
a 12, wWouliQ

Tar

P o S
[58 JRO

bete

pressure.

A Okay. Devends on what size drainage patterns

that these wells establish. You can't draw circles around

‘\5_

them and call those drainacge areas.
] I'm kind of like Mr. Campbell. It's difficult

- for me to understand why vou chose the unorthodox location
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ratlier than sofnewiere more near wvour better well, in the
area of the Penasco weall,

A Dacause we considerad this to be mnore favorahle.,

t testified that the Penasco

w

O I helieve vou ju
well is an excellent well.
b l A That's correct. We still sélected the location
that we felt to he tha most favorable to makinag a successful
h cormpletion and recover the reserves that we believe to be

under that north hailf.

" 0 Does it not also give vou the most favorable

i opportunity to recoverable, recover any vreserves situated

o o 38 b AT A S S R M g i -+ o

in Sections 12 and 30 as compared to orthodox locations?
b A These wells are on produétion or alrsady have
their drainage patterns established, and it would be diffi-

cult for our well to interrunt those drainage patterns very

(]

drastically.

0 Will the movement of the proposed locatién in
~ an unorthodox location as compmared to an orthodox location
“ permit Antweil a better opportunity to fecover reserves
underlying Sections 30 and 19 or not?

- A fle're not trying to recover reserves under
Sections 30 and 19. We're trying to recover tha reserves
__# under our 320 acres. We don't believe that the well, our ,é

LANPHERE REPORTING SERVICE

P.O.BOX 449
58 SOUTH FEDERAL PLACE
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

W

(SR i - . . E:
Ntk o a3 T T . . . 5 :

G R T T A RS o e T




R
Page ___ °>
Rio well _is racovering that. “Te helieve a gsecond well on
- ‘ the 329 ig raquirved. e helieve that tho nronosed location
is the most favorahble location to a“fect the successfnl
comnletion and recover those roscrves.

"

: 0 You sav "asuccessful completion” do vou anti--
cinate vroblems?

3 . ' " A ¥Yas, I think if vou sncounter a well say aﬁd
correctly in say a vermeability barrier of some kind or

3 perhaps this is the entire shale out of this sand somewhere

in this interval, intervening distance; and if vou encounter

ﬂ that vou may not make a cormpletion at all. Our Lacoma well

up in the north half of Section 20 that we Arilled, when

W

we drillad it we thought it was in an excellent location

and there's no sand development there at all. You notice

in the contour maps that were vpresented here todav, isopachs

vet thev twist soma of them around quita a bit which allows
for that well. TPerhaps il's indicating another nermeability

.
L e et o)
L K_'\J A i .-

some type i

th

- i bparrier o
0 ‘Mr., Williams, I helieve vou stated that in vour

Rio well it's your oninion that the whole characteristics

- i and lack of prcductivity is because of hottom hole pressure;

is that correct?

A That's right, the depletion of the bottom hole
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DICSBULG.
O That is nol in anv wav in your opinion tvoubhl:
Ly anv Jamadae Lo comnlobion or simulaltion traatienl oiven

. IR T . ~
to thnal v L,’L R

AR I 3 T . PR NN " T N S
, JonT o oahk o2 Tact than Chore's o oa o oosiitilva

.~ Lo . L] . N . - . LI PRI R T - - JE R L3
Ciodidaldel LatL O iliadiootee it Le s YOles L ML LG TR G G2l e s

£ . 1.
fiyrsk?

To your

A I difn't hinh so.  Did you look al tham?

D Did those indicabte positive danmage?

A The gecond indicates the well cleancd up a
littlo from the first one. The first ons had a danaco

ratio of vhat, 1.23 as I read it; and the seccond one indi-

)

cates the damage ratio of 1.16 which indicates that the
well has cleaned up some and has practically no Adamage and

that the nmeasured pressure is the ressrvoir wvrassure and

PUE P

thig well is actually showing some serious Jdepletion after
one month's »roduction.
0 So it's vour testirionvy vou don't want this

record to show that it's vour testimony there's been no
damage to that well.
A I'd say~-- I would testifv a calculated damags

ratio of 1.15 in view of the accuracv of those calculations.
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and asswamtions that oo into then as an indication of no
damace,

. DT I have no further anecitions.,
MR.OSEANMTTS: Any other questionc of this witnos
Mr. Carr.
REDIRGCT BXAMLIATION
BY MR. CARR:
) My, Williams, if I understand vour tastimony
correctly, if vou rova the pronosed location from where
it's indicated in the application here today toward the
Penasco well are von increasing the risk of an unsuccassful
completion, is that what vou said?

A This is with our intervpretation of it, the only
way you could move towards the Penasco is to simultaneous
move towards the Rio well and somewvhere in this area between
the Rio and Penasco well there's some sort of permeability
barrier that is affecting the vastly different production
performancae of the two wells; and we feel that as ycu move
rowards the Rio well vou are increasing the risk.

O Mr., Williams, in vour opinion does drilling at
the provosed location afford you the bhest opportunity to

produce the gas under the north half of 29 which is not

being produced by the Rio one?
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A Yes, it does.

‘R, CARR: I have no furthoer qguestions.
MR, STAMETS:  Anv §ther quaestions of the witness?
lle may he excused.
Doaes that compnlete your--
MR. CARR: Yes, it does.
MR. STAMETS: Mr. Camphell?
MR. CAMPRBELL: Mr. Cross will take the stage

now.

C. D. STEUBERG

the witness herein, having been previously sworn,
was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. CROSS:

0 7ill vou please state your name, emplover,
position and location for the record?

A C. D. Stenberg. ZEmployer is Gulf 0il Corvoration

Midland, Texas.

Q Have you previously been qualified bpefore the
Commission?
A Yes, sir.

MR. STAMETS: The witness is considered aqualified

Q (Mr. Cross) Mr. Stenberg, have you prevared
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an exhibit which shows the north half of Seation 29, Town-

Fae

1 the surrounsding area?

1in 13 Soukh, Ranas 25 Nast
A Yes, sir. These arec exhibits 1 and 2, Uxhibhit
1 which is the same one that was sunnlied for the other

First two cases and this is a convy of the same a.
£ t t a and th is ony t! 5 on

¢ Yould vou please exvlain what it shows?
ny Okay. Thls is (he same, it's a structural

contour nan. You follow the lines of the structural contour
based on a correlative point in the Pennsylvanian showing
east, south, east regional divp and which has been established
with various testimonies show that this is a, the regional
dip shows that there is no structural features actually

»

involved in that this is a stratocgraphic problem.

ines are the Isopach thicknesses

joued

Tha heavy dash
of the verocity 5% and areater.
0 Jould vou nleass exnlain the red line AA prime?
) Okay, the red line AA prime is the cross-section
line of section that the logs are on, however, this will
differ from the first one in that the two anpendixz logs
at the end, they were in the first, the other exhibit and
don't actually avply to this.
Mow, the actual wells under discussion

for this, for the location of request on the north half of

M
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Seation 27, 12 fouth, 25 Tast will involve orimarily a
discussion of the Antweil No. 1, the Rio, the Panasco,
the Culf Mo, 1 A0 and the Yates Moo 4 2D, Tlow, the, sharie :

ing it tha Rio, with the “ntweil Nio which is the seocond

.
de of the cross-gection, von

will notica we have, as I take it, we have 24 ft. of norosity
The Penasco, the next well going to tha lefi,
is 12 feet and the »nroposcd location is in between and then

on will be the Yates lo.

had v

the next line, on the line of sect

-

o

4 AB which will taka 14 fect and the EGQAy 5K Sulf ilo. 1

G 17 feat. Therefore, these four wells actually form more

> or less of a bor diacran around the proposaed location area.

dJow, the correlative zonas are, or the contin-

uous pav that runs through the section is the one that

3

is the camma ray section, is marked in vellow obposite which

it e e a9 VAR A A gy eyt

the red colored section of the log cpnnsite the vellow is

the, depicts the vorosity that's 5% or greater,

This is hunag on a structural marker in the lower

fon

Pennsylvanian which is depicted by the heavy solid line an
> the blue color gamma ray sections.

0 Do these logs indicate +o you that an unorthodox

location is necessary to complete a producing well in the
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north Malf of Section 277
7 o, T Jdo not. In vy ooninion, the »nav thichnessos
that arc hereby denicted denonstrate that in the unorthodox
location will actually have a thiner »may scction than an
orthocdox location. As I have depicted, I have 24 feet of
net pavy in the To. 1 Rio well in Section 24, therefore, an
crihodon location which Qould be 1980 teet fron the west
line will be towards the thickest well of the four that
w2 were describing and it would be thicker than the unorthodo
location in the 660 feet from the north and west.

0 And as I understand vou, as a geoloagist, if
your purnose was to drain the north half of Section 29,
you would not place the well 660 feet from the north and
from the west.

A Ho, in my opinion I would rather drill toward

the thicker wvay section.

Q Do vou have anything else to add?
A Yes, I'd just like to add a few notes why I

think that the orthodox location versus the unorthodox
location may or does not really have a lot of bearing.
Okay, in the first place is the pay thickness or the thicknes
of porosity over 5% that is encountered in the No. 1 Rio

well. And to reiterate from the Exhibit Mo. 2 and the
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] cross-geation as shown that the pav gaction is actuallwy
the thiskest in the Nio well. low, theore seems o he a
lot of talk about the homouenitv of the reservoirs. ilow, i

I believe that the wav these, that this pay section cor-

-~ relates throuch %this area, that as far as MMorrow is con-
carned there is quits a hit of homocenity actually here
| C p ¥ '
] i in fact, a loi more than vou can find a lot ¢f nlaces in
-
the Morrow.
Analyzing a lot of logs and a lot of fields,
3
non-homogenity will avnly to a lot of fields whether it's
3 a carbony or a sand or a reef development or whatever because

of the wav vorosity, lenses and zones and so forth will
’T be encountered in the wells.

Also when we run porosity logs in a well they're

LS : I only looking at about 6 to & inches of the side of the

bore hole. 8o tharefore, it's alreadv been mentioned before

e

today, if thi 1, if this sama2 hole were logged 50 feet

%]

we

or 100 feet from the one which, from the vnresent one, it

might show a little bit different of a victure. lowever,
I think the correlation that we have through hers do show-
) quite a bit of homogenitv in my estimation.

How, looking at Exhihit No. 1, if we gn» up as.

far north as Section 18%. 18 South, 25 East to the !o. 1 05X ; 3
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well which had given only o value of 2 “ont of novonity,

3 ozt br oraatar,  ow, thabt s not on e aross o osceotion
buk I have corrolatad, I helieve that is a correlativa

sand with the others in this avea: and 15w cunww\ tharn
clqar dowﬁ across, fown for instance btoward the Paboo well

we have an arca thare over 2 milas wide in which we have

iy NNy e WL & . . s .
MorrovTsandas vilh povestbys -

retwaeen the Rio well and the Penasco wnll), the Tio well in
Sectign 24 =Mich 1s the, In the north half of Section which
is under tha, under question for ths unorthcedox location,
the Penasco well to the north, this could probably be by-
passed with an unorthodox location as well as an orthodox
location. If one just draws a linz from the Yates lo. 4

AB in Szction 14 over towards the Penasco well, the lateral

s

distance to the unorthodox location in the
west will not be very far reroved from the or be just about
asz close to the line as the orthodox location would bhe 198
from the west, which-- What I'm trying to say is, that

an orthodox location would still bhe reroved from a »nossihle
barrier between those two wells which are more or less

north and south.

Mow, I'd like to point out one thing on BExhibit
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ol O owhiceh ds bhe o oharachkoristio ol She Yoo o e Sayioeg )
‘ Jo. Lo and whe Vo, 1 Poenasco, thal'a Sl opanber 1 7o
I
{ . i
i el . - r N .Y [P -~ - - 3 . . 1. 3 P

graond From Che right and Dhen bhe one addacont ho it Eho

low, ifryou‘ll notice thesa sarmia ravs that
are colorad  wvellow have a vretly good correlative charac-
teristic., Thaev have small, what nicht be a small shale
bhreak right in tha middle. "hev are annyoxinatoelv the
same thicknass,. and thev have, thev'ras actually ruite
Cﬁ identical.

iflow, oonosite them we have the rad ceolored

-

porosity dewricted which is greater than 5%: axd actually
the Rio well has the larger maximum porosity than the
Penasco well does. As a rmatter of fact, the Rio well will

5 or 16 parcent

]

have a nmaximum norosity of approximately
porosity whereas the Penasco well as far as the lous are

concerned have about 10, So therafore, all things being

equal, tha permeability should have heen greater with the

1

increase in porositvy in the Rio well than it would in the
Penasco well.

Mow, one nore comment about the correlation
of sands and probably the width of extent of these which

I think are correlative sands in the Morrow, and that is
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the Antweil lo. 1, the Common wall vhich 314 in sealion
ud to the north, Scction 29 in the novthuest hart of

sockion 21 ’ 5325 ) -h oand a litt] (2 wWwaois] 2oLne Jonhaisc
saoction 20, 1 253 north and a little west of the Penasco

wall,  Okayv, thera is a corralative sand un thoere wich is,

- which coxrelates very well with othar sands. However, it
doesn't have norositvy develovned dnto it; hut fron mv refereng.
line it correlates very well with ny rest of my loas, and
I have 22 feet of fairlv agood sand in there, howvaver, the
maximum porositv is 3%; and that along with the GX which
I described before helpns to bear out the fact that we have
sands we can call clean sands, sand bodies to the MMorrow,
however, the percent of net vmorositv and net nay and vrobably

f7 in the permeability relative to it in each case is going

] to be a little different.
|

» That's all I have.

3

: 0 Vlere Bxhibits 1 and 2 vrepared hy vou?

g A Yas, sir.

23 MR. CROSS: 1I'1l1 have them—-—

A MR. STAMETS: These -exhibits will be admitted.

; Are there any questicns of the witness?

;3 Mr. Carr.
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0 M. Stenharo, vour rhidbhit 2 owoul n 't rofloat
. 4 ) 2 ‘ .
a mHarvier to the west of the Yie o, 1, would i+, i7 onc
- pristad?
~ 7o the west of tho Rio 17
N Um--ham.
i - ‘
h Toine £o the waat of tha Nio 172
N I mean, there could he a harrier there, and
- it wouldn't he reflected in this exhihit.,
A leli, tha ona to the wast of the Rio 1, all
vou have to do is leave out the Penasco well, than vou'd
B, be over to the Yates “lo. 1. That's about thes hesht you <an
do. TIs that what vou nean?
0 17211, how far can vou read from tha well board
P . v
as to whether or not vou've got a barrier or not?
A Oh, that's impossible from the vell board.
- That's what I said, a logoing tool, a norositv looaing
l tocl when vou reach 5 to 3 inches from the sicde of the bors
hole unless vou have somathing like a bore hole barometer.
Lo which is not, in this case we have not--
2 So there could he a harrier there that just
o N i wouldn't show up.
b
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nosninle, Mowever, Tostill will maintain that in this arna

At the charactaristics of Bhese gands to corzelabe Lhen

in this distance is neot alwavs siconnbored in “lorrow sand
wori.
0 Mow, what rnight indicata a barriar if it Jdocsn't

chow on the cross-—-aaction, what other factors--

o'

2 ell, -~

0 —--xvatas of vroduction?

A "ell, nrohably ogreater, well, I think the only
wvay vou could do it would he a araater density of drilling
and correlation of the logs, along with whatever nroduction
F results night be encountered. The gamma ray is an excellent
tool for correlating logs and for correlatinag the sections

. ' and also to determina non-shavenass (sic).

] Could a lower rate of nroduction indicate to
you that there micht be a barrier?
A ell, T will savy this, that in mv worlk, in log
‘ analysis, in looking at nroduction, if you're lucky it's
) just relative. I mean, if vou have a good clean sand as
far‘as the gamma rav is concerned and sometimes I go by what

the boys that have been at the field working on the well

3
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tell ne about the sarmleos and vhat Lhe morosity 31700 leoks
like, and from that and the alactric Loecineg vou can mroettbve
well vredict, ouits woll nredich what the well's dgoine o
bae.

0 But i€ vou have az lower rate of vroduction,
is that not onc thing that miahit indicate to vou there conld
he a barrier?

2 Mell, I would sav, ves, it certainly could
indicate that there would be one, however, that's, that comes
under the engineering hracket and I don't really follow that.

Q Did you testifv that, looking in vour research
stuff, the Ric No. 1 had the thickest pay section?

A Yes, sir. The way I count the pay, it does, ves.
Q Well, wouldn't you expect it to be the Dbest
well in the nool?

A From a relative point of view, from what I have
presented here and the maximum améunt of vorosity, I‘ helieve
it would because I bhelieve these are gquite, these logs are
very similar. I mean, they’re all, excent the one in this
case we're not using the one on the end, but all these on
this exhibit thev are all neutron dénsity logs, which are
very good calibre logs. 1Itfs as good a porosity loc as

an
Sraa

(D
Q
)
3
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n You heard Mr. Uilliams testifv as to the rates
of nroduction from the Rio “o. 1, id von not?

A Yas, sir,

0 Assuning that the wall was not danaced in cormla-
tion, how would vou account for the fact that it was not
the best wall in the »ool?

A Wall, I really can't because when something

like that havnens, genarally in our comvany sonebodv savs
scnehody goofed when thevy comnletad it.
And if thev did not, would this be evidence

Q

of the ‘orrow being not as hemogenous as maybe you'd thought.

A Well, certainlvy I can't deny that that's very
possible. We can even have such minor things as--- For
instance, if we had a core of each one of these throuah

these pay sections, we might could answer a guestion like

that better. 'Ye can have varving grain sizes and small

amounts of clay materials. I helieve there are probpablv
two or three different tyves of clay materials which are
often mixed u» in the e will eithear,
can either cut down on permeability or it can show up in
the well completion by getting the wrong tyne of f£luid

on the formation and causing emulsion blocks or stem danage.
If vou make a mistake when you're completing

Q

LANPHERE REPORTING SERVICE
P.0. BOX 449
58 SOUTH FEDERAL PLACE
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

£ ot g s F e




et e

M

L~

oy

novsd Lo

it wonuld

A

A
Page H7

o Ehls Jarnace vony hottor holas ovesaura?

Shab, I oholieve T gill JPafor to ony onedinoerr-

T helieve vou saird if the nrovesed #0211 was
an orthotow lorcaticen on the north hal® of 27, that
avoi thn barrier; is fhats trae?

™ranty-ning, let's sce.

1211, that's vonr teostirony.

Oh, wveal,; okay. Okav, what I said was if there

were a barrier between the Rio and the Penasco, for instance,

which is

taking a

sort of on the north-south line, if we had, just

line from the Yates AB 4 which is evidentlv a fairly

2.

vroducing, verforming ¢uite well over to the Panasco. 5o

on a just a straight line

be too much farther removed Trom that line laterally than the

orthodox

i€ there

wvhat the

o]

that for

e}

loc¢ation

hasis, the orthodox location wouldn

2

=

location would be. I'm jusi narely savince that
was a harrier, actually thore's no way of telling
extent of it would he anvwav,.
S0 you don't know where the harrier would be?
Oh, no, sir. I Jdon't have any evidence for
sure.

So then vou don't know that moving to an orthodoy

would, vyou could still draw and ke aroiding it?
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D o, thai's Lrus,
- TR, Rt Clo farthor caeshions.
) fovey ~ . . i
IR, GTAMOYS . Anv Turther gquostions o9 Lhis
witness?
e may he excused.
l I wonder if sorme of this taestimony vhich was
- |
| - i in the previous record shouldn't be just simply incornorataed
3 - 0 - . . .
in this casc concerning the radius of drainage, the tines
and so on. !ir. Carr, do you hava any objection to that.
D] : MR. CARR: Mr. Dxamniner, we heard it all. Iz
we're goinag to question, we'd lile the Cormvanv to recess.

MR, STAMETS: Let's go off the record for a
second.
" ({THERTUPOM, a discussion was held off
the record.)
DIRECT TN} (Z‘:P_ZI?IZ\TI oM
BY MR. CROSS: )
9] State your name, emplover, position and location /
plzase.
A Charles F. Xaltever, X-A-L-T-E-Y-2-R, emploved

by Gulf 0il Corporation, currently classified as Chief
Proration Engineer for the Southwest District, Westarn

— Division, Midland, Texas.
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N ave vou pravionsly stated vour cualifications?
A Y, sir,

TR, OYAMETS . They are acceptable,
0 vy, Cross) M. Xaltever, do vou have an
exhibit showing the »roduction historv of tha wells in the
imnediate area df Saction 22, in Townshin 17 South, Ranaa
25 RBast?
A Yas, sir, Dxhibhit MNo. 3 is tha Table of Performan
Data of the wells in the immediatabarea similar to the one
that was presented earlier by *lesa, Gives a monthly pro-
duction of Penasco, the Rio Cahn, the Bennett and Ryan
Lonetree and the Gulf GK State MNo. 1 through March as we
were able to get it from the records.
It gives accunulative production of the Penasco,
it's 983,085 Mcf since it's heen nlaced on production in

September of '77. The Rio Cahn at 203,860, the Bennett

Ionetree at 37,9738, Culf 0il's GK 1 139,789 accumulative,

0 Have you made a study regarding the radins of
drainage of a well completed in the Morrow in this area and

perhaps you suggest some way to incorporate hyv reference
your testimony of Cases 6231 and 623272
A Yes,

sir, this is the same material as previousl

presentad to sstablish the time it takes for a pressure
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withdrawal o prossurs syna causced b the nroduction of
vl ::o.t:\::t;e"nf’- ont Lo various radii,

R, SEUATTTE s VYour testimonv in conclusion
would he kthe same in this case as in the two »nrevious
casaes?

T WITNNSS: Yes, sir, on their avaraae
conditions for the reservoir,

0 (Ir. Cross) You specifically state one imnli-
cation that has for a well located.GGO fazet from the north
and 660 feet from the west of Section 292

A out the significance, of course, was the same
that it, only 9-1/2 days withdrawal, a well located at 560
feet from the lease line will he drawing reserves across
that lease line on the assumption that is not reached the
reservoir boundary or reached the recgions of adiacent to
where it's draining which would cause it to be othar than a
circular or a radial Arainage vattern.

The otherx siénificance is that based on average
data, a well can drain applicably with, a well in the Morrow
in this area with the averags vermeability can drain adecquate
a 320 acre proration unit. And anv well that's place: on
a 660 fecet from the ?roperty line will hava a significant

,,,,, ~= -

dralnage advantage For

- - - P Y

e o P - e B
DL ELVLD QAL LUDD LI AL qorxs

{8
!

i
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i of course, in ordsry to protect corralative richts id2a1ly,

- Lhowonl? v spoper ok ony sacstion could he oo avvaneo
would jn: drillod in vhe oeontor of a Y aora airele. s T .
amt best aporoach would hie B ndd-cornar of our 20% aor:

-~
half sections, 2340 freom Lha end and 12379 frorm the south,

k‘ . i~ 1 1 2 3 1 . 1

: and we Teel thaot the Commiassion hag granted consid-oranll:

F ’ N . flexibility already in vlacine of walls in 329 acre hal®
sections by allowing them to be drilled 1990 Tron thao loass
end houndary and 550 fest from the side boundarwv.

™ O Mr, Kaltever, what are vour rcecormendations
regarding this application?
= A v recommendations are that that this ammlica-
2
' H tion for a second wall in an unorthodor location in the
north half€ of Section 29 he denied.
- I bhelieve that a well located £60 out of that
S
northwest corner weould infrincge on the correlative rights
of Gulf 0il and its nddy GX State Cahn unit and Yates
D Petroleal's AR Federal unit. Secondly, if the vermit for
a naw well on the north half of Section 29 is cranted, I
would recommend that it be at a regular location as there’
? are three other regulations that are available in the north
- . . . Pl :
half of Secticon 292 sithout locating it in an unorthodox
- location.
vy
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L7 £he gecond wall on the wmit s erantod, roatd
r;cwmmcﬁd that the nurbar 1 well be shut-in an?! not allowa?
to he profuces concurrantly with tha second well.,

IF the sccond well is nermittad as an unorthodon
locatibn, wa recommend it should taks that .79 ratable take
factor to do with the cxtra drainagzs encroachment at a well
on would have

one rooonmmended .

0

o

s

at a
of one at a reaqular location,.

And we further recormend that number 1 well
be abandonded or closed in and not allowed to produce with
well number 2.

Well Humber 5 is similar to L}'e other exhibits
we presented in the other cases which showed the circles
with a radius of 2106 feet from a regular location, orthodox
location and an unbrthodox location.

Exhivit Mo. 6 shows the calculations for‘obtain—
ing that .79 factor.

The condition set up at the top of Exhihit 6
are that well number 1, Rio Cahn be shut-in and that number
2 Rio Cahn is drilled at an unorthodox location as a replace
ment well.

Thirdly, if the Commission does permit a second

well on the unit allowad to produce concurrently with the
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with a ratable takoe factor

(2
~d

Page
nio Cahn 1, the scocond well shonld he at oa vocular locotion
for the unit for hoth wells
of .65. Exhibit Mo, 7 is apnlied to the araa indicatina
the 320 acre drainace arca around oach, the wraeant laca-
tion and a location at'an orthodox location.

Gxhihit 2 shows a calculation of that ratable
take factor basz2d on 2270 acree for one well and 320 less
the overlap of 145.556 acres, and the calculations are ratable
take to bhe obtainad from emiating the standard unit acres
to combinad drainage area times the ratable take factor
and solving for a ratable take factor.

Exhibit Mo. 2 is similar treatment i1f the sacond
wall is placed at the reqguested unorthodox location.

And ETxhibit 19 is the calculations that come
up with the ratable take factor of .55.

0 Please correct me 1f I'm wrong. In sumharizing

Py

your recommendations, number ) the application should bha
denied, number 2 the application for the unorthodox, excuse
ma, but if the application is granted then the Rio “lo. 1

should be shut~in and a ratabls take factor of .72 should

be applied, third, if Rio Wo. 2 is wmermitted, it should
ba an orthodox location with a ratable take factor of .55

ot

if thev're allowed to produce concurrently, and if Rio MNo. 2
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g alloe” in an tworttolao looation oan? e oo wollg
are allosrs? o Heooues concurtept Yo, oo oratatls matre Tactor
of .55,
- e 3, (‘,:'-‘ .
8] No vou hieliove thors shonl? bHe some mothod
f orovidad for meonitorine an oxdzy vhich inclndes o ratablo
e m Yo A ¥ ~ AU S 2 ]
LR S LIRENY SN VL P I B
_-
! 7oA - -
4 e ; HR S
0 You have any sucgeastions reaarding vwhat nonitor-

~ ing procedura wo

2 B VRN
Yacormmens o4

tests and normal

well. The tests

personnel. Ratable take factor applied against the
deliverability an & system ha adopikasd by the 01 Conser-
vation division for nworthly rmonitoring of itthe gas »urchaser
-, Far 1Attt A aloa
2 LU LG LS AT .
J 2 Do vou have anvihing to add?
A Just as we pointed out ecarlier in the other
e
hearings, there are no nnorthodox locations in the immediata
arza of this pool, in the 'lorrow.
| and two that have reached total ¢
=
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soaeest o) non ol Bher LRI AL SRR TSI Lo
’?. Verve ihibibs T o thromet 10 srenanne” he
or uUnder ony sunervision?
b Wieig, SLY.
M, anNSS: oo ar nthihits 3o throuch 19,
I, amreea s Mhean exthiihits i1l he adnittod,
8l UCtt. Oroze)  Just one oo auestion. i,

Xalteyer, will the orantince of this apnlication »nroesent
waste in vour opinion?

A o, an unorthodox well is not necessarv to
prevent waste, and because a well locatad at a racular

iocation 1090 from the west line should he adarmuate to

drain the reserves in this proration unit.

0 Jould it vrotact correlative richts if £his
anplication were granted?

2N On the contrary. I think it would not he in
the interest of protecting correlative ricghts, but would

rather infringe on tha rights of the offisetting proverty

MR. CROSS: No further questions.
MR. STAMETS: Other cuastions of this witness?

Mr, Carr.
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CROSS-DIITHAYLON
SV, AT
n Mr. Raltayer, based on Sulf Jata, shouwldn't

3.

Rio Yo. 1 e the bhast well in this »ool?

n Py the neasnre of the net »norositv it should've
been a goor'; o0ll .,

N Nid vou make some sort of an ervor in completing’
fhe well? Can vou Cdamaage ths bhotton hols »nressure just hy
the method of commleting it?

A NDamage the bottom hole pressure of the reser-
voir? Tlot if wvou have an adequata build-un of the reservoir,
yvou would not bhv *he completicn method.

0 Now, when you looked at the build up on this
well, did vou consider, the Rio lo..1l, did vou consider

it adequate?

A The build up?
0 Um~hum.
A It looked adecuate, but it should he, the only

other »oint that could pvossible influence the bottom hole
pressure would be influence from other wells; and this wasn't
within the scope of that investigation.

0 Now, referring to vour Exhibit No. 4, and I'm

not an expert at reading something like this, doesn't it
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show that interforance would ocour relativoly auiclily
-~ whather or not the Rio No, 2 is drilled in an ovthodox or
an unorthodox location? JIn eiither eovent, wouldn't the i
interforonce with the other wells occur?
. . . '

A Well, 1t'd be nullinag reserves across
continuously after 2%-1/2 davs if vou're 669 off tho line
whereas if vou wera 1980 it would he at leaat 25 davg hafore

3 ) | this pressure resmonse would be noted, and then of course
whatever drainage pattern has alreadv heen established
‘ -~ then it'd have to compete with that other well whether it
] : ¥
crossed that line or not.
K-
¥ . Q In the life of a well, 85 davs is still a
S | rzlatively short time, is it not?
o A Wlell, but to establish the drainage pattern,
that's the rest of the life of the field is what it's set
-
uo.
Q A number of your exhibits here todav are bhased
S on radial drainage?
A Yes.
0 Aren't there a number of factors which can
2 e :
affect this--
A Yes, sir, I pointed that out.
L . vy e
0 —--porosity, boundarv conditions, this sort of
¥
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Page 55
thing?
A Yeos, 651x.,
0 In your ovinion, wonld the Mo Mo. 2 if drillied

whore provosced, vould it recovey gas that i now 5Hoing

racovered hy thae 2o Yo. 17?

RS Tt's »nossible. I Jon't tnow whore, if thore
is a Laryricery on if it's influencad ovar thera. I don't
Inow whethor--—~

0 Is it possihle that it vould not?

A It's nossible that it would not.

8] Andé then gas would be left in the cround?

N\ By—-

0 ~-~by shutting in the Rio llo. 1.

n Yes, that could »e the case unless there are
other wells &rilled in the area.

MR, CARR: I've no further oguastions of ‘ir.
Xaltever,
FEHAMINATION |
BY MR. STAMTTS:
0 Mr., Xaltever, if we would take this proration’

uriit, build a wall around it so no gas could nmicrate in,
would the two wells that the apnlicant has proposed in all
1ikelihood vroduce more gas from the proration unit than
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ither onoy of e oo wrellg dindivi Tealle?
| ~ ) ! vy v T s ara s e
| | t
| ~ 1Y, bh o well thet s on thorn an the ang
}
Chat Bhe oronoss o drilll,
™ - Y ) PR ] -~ o
A Mlow, »rocooa. Thabt thror vin ofID; ghen vou satrd
! "rtwo wells thev Drososad’,
*_
5 0] Okay. ilynothetically, wo're aoina to o hacl
S . ’ v
an? totallv seal off thiz nroration Tfrom any drainace
fron offsetling acraoago., 77111 tha Tio Mo. 1 »nlus the Tio
~ Mo, 2 likelv recover norsa gas from that nreoration unit than
would ha racovered if onlv the Rio lo. 1 well was completed
or tha Fio Yio. 2 well were complated?
- Ry Probahly would.
0 kav,
A But not necsssarily in the uanorthodox location
~ .

Arillaed Adus north of thsa

to do it hecause a wall could he
Jo. 1 and mav tap the reservoir vroperlv. It could he
3 drilled at a recgular location to the northwest or it could

he at a regular location due west., Thera ara three othear

‘ locations than the one they chose which is crowding the :

‘ other operators.
0 Your answaer woilld be the same no matter which
of those sites--
)
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J‘ o Vos, §51y.
- “ Mavr, Mow, tha ratahlo take factor rhich vou
hava areposad hwera, all ap»nly Lo the o, 2 owuell and o not i
anply to the Yo, 1 well; is that correat?
~ : ? i
n How, thev would he apnlied to the unit.
L’ 0 To tha unit.
i ,
8 A Yes, sir.
N How would vou nronose to do this, takz the
deliverability test on both wells and anply the factor to
~ both wells?
i;
A Yes, sir. It would have to bhe avplied in that
manner.
o 2 0O flow, we mav have to get the attornevs present
= to answer this next question.
: Is there any division rule which prohibit the
D
-é drilling of a second well on a standard nroration unit at
£ . a standard location in this pool, and if the second well is
i o 3 drilled is there any prohibition against vroducing both g
wells?
A The wav I read the rule right out of the Rule’
fb “ Book here, Rule 104A, no Rule 104C, 2A, after it goes through
: "unless otherwise providing the spvecial rules which develop
i —4 welli. Each devclepment well for defined gas pool in the
D
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Yor

Jolfcamn formation,” wvell it adoas in the Yolfecarm,
Ponnsleanian ave or older which was created and dafined
Hy tha Commission arier Juns 1, 29494 shall bhe locataed on
a dasidgnated drilling tract consisting of 329 surface

continuous acres nora or less cdomorisineg the unit to contin-

uoue rmaariar acction of a sinagle government section, beinc

{
\

a lecal subdivision of the U. 8. Public Lands Survev. Anv
such well having rmore than 160 acres dedicated to it shall
he located no closer than 660 feet to the nedrest side
houndary of the dedicataed tract nor closer than 1980 feet
to the rearest in boundary and no closer than 330 feet to
any quarter seéﬁion or subhdivision interboundarv. And it
is xylant (sic) on the distance to a second well on a
location" whereas in oil or oil wells there is a vrovision
that says that no well can be located closer than 330 to
another on this same unit. So, I would say it's clegrly
intended that there would be no additional wells drill=d
or they would've put a limitation in there as tc how closa.
Otherwise, it's unlimited. You can drill a second well,
a third well, a fourth well, whatever the economics would--
MR. CAMPBELL: %Well, of course, if it's in an
unprorated field, and this is, you begin to intrude seriously
on the correlative rights section of thea statutes hecause
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oW el A o nryosaure difforeantyal fhaltt dveos oLl oaae

oul as fast as thav'rs oroMcine. . Mhey tsav out in A ovaar,

vour thov. ven von male a noclanry out of all vour soaacine

an” #2111 o corrotative vichiiis, Ehore has to b osona Rind
of contrel or thoare 12 no loncar anv Statswide nattern of

T

Aevelonanant naither for tho orovonition of waste or the
l protection aof corrvelative rishis,
ost of thess rulas wars devoelons? on the

aszsurmtion there's coing to Mme & »roration. That's the

L N trouble with sonc of thon,
MR, SIS A 1ot of ras rulaes ware writtan
when gas was going for 15 cents, 27 centf:s.
¥e! MR, 2RNS5S:  I'1) hack up whait v, Camphel?
L said. Tt seams to he it's implieit in that, in saving
that =ach well will have 320 acre tracts that there shall
B

not be two wells on the same 320 acre tract. FEach well
can't have 320 if there are two wells there. That's ny

reading of it.

.
N
)
f
~
i
.
-

vounld like ko resmmhasize what

Mr. Campbhell said. It sounds liks anothsr matter the volunuar]
M

r. Campbell and I have hcen fighting, and that is that

these were always going to be prorated, bhut I don't think

wa're here todav to try and reswrite the rules. I think
)
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' fioyt ¢ y b 11 saitent R vl NS B T A T N T eyt
.
- G i Lt authoriziae vov ho ooran® en unorhholo
location an' BEhoen Jirooting van Lo ot oo orarretatiy i
. ; . . . .
v s, anet Lhey Jonn'hoant e boomidh o aronnd hearins onoinooars
-\ - . . s .
and lawyers hryving to advisg tho Vxaminer,  Thab's vour
" j(‘)h.
} Y, SWAMIITS . That takes caras of that ona,
i i ~
Arc there aany othar ruecstions of this vitnass?
a mav he suomsed,
MR, AR I have one duastion.
i MR, STNERS: I'm osorxv, lr. Carr,
E
FURTHNR CROSS-DXAITIIATION

wJ
pal

BY MR. CN

.

0 Mr. Raltever, vou want to recircuit »nroduction

based on daliverability; is that what I understand?

Yo

, sir.

1]

]

0 Dozs deliverability actually, does it related

=

(

proportionately to gas in place under a tract? Doas that
actually show you what's thera?
A No, sir.
MR. CARR: Mo further questions.

MR. STAMETS: The witness is excused.
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HOELSI AN ORTERER I Y NI N

the vitness hovedn, haviage bhoon oreovionsly July suorn,

v enwmindined and Lonstifisd o aa follovn:

DT RNCY PUIAIIANTION

B

Y R, DT
0 Y111 von state your nane for the recora? nlease?
4 . 3 é
h Rovee C. Tilliamson, Jr.
0 Mr. Tilliamson, what is vour vrofession?
A I'm a Patroleun fingineer and President of the

consulting company of Sives, Williamson & Aycock with
offices in Midland and Tuston, Texas.

0 Have vou nreviously testified in Case 1os.
5231 and 6232 in connection with apnplication of Yates
Patiroleum?

A Yes, sir, I have.
0 In connection with that hearing, 4id vou offer

and was there admitted into evidence certain exhibits

N . o . ,;:‘(/’-.',
prepared by vou or under your subervision or vat. - Xoar con-

currencea?
A Yas, thev were.
0 Would you refer to vour packet of information

which I have handed to the Examiner in this Case-No. 6213

and look at Exhibit No. 1?2
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A akav.
N 0 as that exhinhit incluwded in the »nrevious
I
casas?
|
i A Yes, sir, 1i was,
; 0 Mould vour testimony today be identical to
t that as vou offered in those prior twvo cases?
i A Yes, sir.
-~
0 Look at Rxhibit Mo, 2, wnlease.
Would the same aprly to Ixhibit *lo. 2 as to
! ~ vour brevious testimony and conclusions and opinions in
f relation thereto?
A Yes, sir.
g Q Bxhibit ¥Mo. 3, would vour testimony be the
same and vour ovinions and conclusicns offered in this case
as it was in Cases 6231 and 62322
™~
e, h‘ ) .
A Yes, sir.
0 Yould the same be true for Exhibit Ho. 47
3 A Yes, sir.
MR. DEYT: Mr. Examiner, I'd like to at this
| time offer Exhibits 1, 2, 3 and 4 and incorporate by
reference testimony of Mr. Williamson from cases 6231
and 6232 in this record.
'MR. STAMETS: Yhese sexhibits ars admitted and
- |
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the record is incorporatad,

~ ) (*r. Nent) I rofeor now, r. UYillianson, to
i
: your Lxhihit Mo, 5.

h 0 T helieve in the prior two cases vou did refer
,’ to this and similar exhibit and in connection with those
casas, but do vou have additional testimony that you'd like

.

to offer at this time in this case?

A Yes, sir, I do. And I recall your attention

to the Roman numerals IIT and II1-~-A which are

J
0o
=]
e
x
o
[N
o
potn
o+
Ul

going to relate to drainage areas as I have defined in

relation to unorthodox location in Section 2¢ that is

2 requested to he 550 ouk of ths north and west lines of
the section. “hat I have done here, as I have described
hafore, “is that with the orange colorsad circle there's only
. -~
Lt ]
a vasxtially colored. I have shown what a 320 acre drainaqs
in a circeulay pattern would look like around the unorthodox
35 location, and I have shown for wnurposes of my exhibit that
a standard location could bhs achieved by moving this well
1980 from the north and 660 from the west of Section 29,
2 The same picture would occur if you move the unorthodox
location 1930 from the west line and $69 from the north.
The same dranhage areas and calculations will apply to either
.—‘ -
~f
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dircetion. The veason why T'ee showen i1 19 this 2lroation,
h i oy endnion Uhia o wall, e unorthatonr Tocation oonld s
:
i . b
i soved tooan orthodorr locoation 1900 Tryeen £ cnvih Mine of t
Soction 27 ond wonld intac” Ty ThiiTin 7 oshowr fhol dhe
-
orthodon locatios vwould indosd vecawvoer 7,714 e of aas
an oenpossd o 7,107 TUieT of gar oan Bhe anordlodor locastion.
o, Chese o caloulations aroe haced nbon the gane
2 . =
factors thet I fostllict to bhefove, circular Jrainacs and
hased unon the intaernrebtation of the Isovach of the Torrow
7 sand at this particular lecation,
I have sone FTarther comments that T'7 like to
rnake relative to the discussion on the obsarved »noor ver-

formance of the Rio lo. 1. I would like to sav that in
mv orinion that the »oor parformance of the Rio Yo. 1 is
not a function of a harrier between it and the Penasco

1

here wars barrier there, it would still

ol

bacause indesd if &
hava adecquate reservoir to the south to drain reserves.

s D It's obvious that somcthing's wrong with the well. I don't
know what it is. The damage ratio at the well hoard does
not appear to be significant. It could be a damage condi- ‘j . g

tion out on the reservoir or it could be a trick of nature

ted reaservoir richt around this well

’.-l
e

3
hl
[

that is a function of some vpermeability harrier.

oJ
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Tt would ha »nw rocormondation that that well
e fracioﬂ. I it weres mine T would fraclk it bHefore 1'4
svand the noneyv to drill another well., IfF T didn't want
to do that, then I would nut the well at the nosed orthodox
location which would bhe 669 from the west and 19210 from
the north of Section 29. It wonld give vou vyou two standubp

s obviously

[ N

locations. The Penasco well up in Section 21
going to drain across the lease line down into 29 and as
aqood as that well obviously it should be drainina available

reserves there.

So in my opinion, an orthodox location as I
have devicted on Exhibit 5 would prevent underground waste
and would protect correlative rights. If the unorthodox
location is allowed, it's my opinion again, obkviously that
that well is trving to be located such so that it can drain
reserves both from the north and from the west.

0 Mr. Williamson, is it then vour opinion that

the drilling of the vroposed location at the unorthodox
location without further rewedial work or simulation work

on the Rio well will result in the drillinag of an unnecessary
well upon that designated proration unit?

A I think it's entirely possible. There are

many reservoirs that we all are familiar with that will not
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P.0.BOX 449
56 SOUTH FEDERAL PLACE
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501




nroduce withoul a gdinulation by Tracturing,  "his is a

S noculiar waell, and theroe ara five others that have nroducad

bl

wvithont fracturing, and the lous look identical ag has haon

i
testified to before. Something has havnened. It's eilther
- B "
bean damacad in drilliing oulr on the raservoir or there's
a freak of nature that savs this well is not oroducinc
~ from an unlimited reservoir. 3ut I don't think that it
F ‘ ] L) L) [}
| would he fair to allow correlative rights to ke violated
by putting the additional well where it could drain across
™ leasc¢ lines just hecause one well has encountered a poor

'y

there arae ohviously two

=
=
o
I
Q
&
o
Q
)

part of the raservo

14

)

n Section 2

=

other wavs that the gas can bz produced

Thats from the Penasco well draining south across thsa leass

line and from an orthodox location in the west half of

Section 22.
-~
-
0 Tould it he prudent for an owverator to then
after frack treatment or othar stimulation treatment to the
5! Rio well conduct certain bottom hols nrassure bild um
survays and othsr ovrossnra tasits bafore drilling the »ro-
posed location?
Ry
A Well, I would think so. TFrack job is certainly
cheapar than drilling a well, and I think I'd trv to find
R —- that problem bhecause vou night creoate thas same nroblem
i3
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i
! DR oon o oarl, and Lrabt o vonld alloswr andararvound
‘ ,
|
12 PO
| d IR “ .
REIW 1 3 ocyvraes S . L ADET N N ~ '
” 1. il liamson, ALd yon Jool at Yixaibilb o, & i
e TTave von covors) Ttthabal b oalematelv?
-‘\
.
> T, 22a, T thin't so.
. . . .
3 Al oty TixMihit 7, ia this avhihit o aet identieal
3 . EEA NI ML PG i ~ P 3 . 3 - ‘
Lo Lhal oxhidiblib offonss in tha nrior tun cases?

2 vos, sir, that is a calenlatior of the ratable
take factor if an unorthodox location were allowed.

~ 0 Your oninions and conclusions in corinection

with this exhilkit would be thoe sane?
A That is correct.
B ) Mfow, in reference Lo Dxhibit

anything additional yvou'd like to savy as to this ex

)
)
-
o
T
]
[$3]
~
9
ot}
o]
T
~J

at this tine

L MR, STAETS: Thase exhibits will he admitted.

MR, DEIY: Also, Cir. Txaninsr, I'd liks o
%

place into the rscord of this case a copyv of the letter
g from lorthern Matural which anpliad to all three cases.

MRL OSTARETS: Okav.

MR, DRNT: e have no further questions.

o
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t, aUntTvls Sy Turkher ouastions of S0
-~ Gitness?
t
| PITINLL T R TSI AT Yy T
| e A M U U
M ASEERS SO U SV I
i saqs . - N bax -
o . T'illiamson, wvoul?t von rofar to Tmhibib lo, 77
A Dhay.
L.
N A vou have a formula thars at the hotton,
- )
orthodox locations.
A Right,
! ~ S “That locations are voun talking about?
4 . . . . vt
: n A Okavy, the orthodox location as shown in Tixhibit
7 or as referred to in IBxhibit 7 is and is shown to in
=~ - . . . : . .
- Ixhihit 5 which is depicted by the green circle which is

a location 12289 from the north and 660 from the west of
Section 29.

0 Is that an orthodox locaticn?

A I believe it is. ‘le've been defining that as

-
g

0 Por the north half?

A flo, sir, it'd he a standup. It'd he a west
2 standup.

O

oy do vou get tha west half?

.
1,
ped

If vou don't know at all, vou have to form the
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" On e vest halt s,

-t

”? Hhatt 7id von Jo with the acrcacs crossing tho
nortir half?2 Tu's alroa’y Jodicate? to Tlo. L.

A LETE hlave Lo ho rodedicated o anothey unit.

) S vou'ra talkina about not only mnovino the

well but completely changing the acreage dedication in the

A Tell, if that's neccessarvy. I'm not completely
faniliar with the total ownershin of this section.
MR. CAMPRELI.: Is that well not on the south-~
east gquarter?
MR, CARR: Ilot all of it.
0 (Mr. Carr)uldn't this create tremendons

problens for the rovalty owners?

vt

A I wouldn't think it would if you were assuring
that by doing this vou would allow equitable drainage forx
the reserves under the sections.

How, the other option, of course, is that an
orthodox location could be drilled south of the Penasco

waell. In other words movinag the well 1980 to the east and

shutting in vour No. 1 well.
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8] mhoen YOUr caloeul Afiorn In

be different.
A Yes, it woulad he Aiffayen

0 5ia von state thaet

acreace that's nov being{proﬂueo& by

I 1o, L said that it would

0 U you aidAn't sav it would

was dedicated to the rio 17?

N 1+ could. Aqaing ae

draining radius of the Ho. 1 well.
1ations that you have have not cal

investiqatidn of the Hhuild up.
done to show indeed nhow far out do
oW we

1 is draining because as of 1

obviously not very far hacause OF

0 Coulidén't this drain

also affect the correlative

owners?

A Jell, under rhe statu

to drill 660 from the lease linei

Penasco nay drain 4das

in other standard locations.

0 Then tO protect the

LANPHERE REP

53 sSCUTH FEDER
SANTA FE, NEW M

the Penasco

pending on what

you
age from the

rights

from gection 29

Page ‘___;12.__._.

wihit o 7 would

.

niaht hrina the

the Rio 'o. 17?

drain into qection 29,

drain acreade that

is the

T noticerd on the calcu-

culated a radius of

rhis should bhe

you think the nio to.

don't reallV knov.
etion.

y pressure Aevl

Penasco 1O. 1

adversely of rovalty

tes there you're allowed

So evan though the

that's ocourrindg

interest in the north half

-
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of rhnat cockion, wouldn't i+ e Uisn o eill g seaond well?
~ Nioht, T owonld SRACEST Lhal rou vonle v 1
4l an orthodox location and ston Droducing the Nia To. 1.
et vou would have g w2l south of pha Yonasco or actually
- . - 1 . . .
I cuaess it vogt sout ant wvegst, e i would he in a

standard location an? {7 Yo want to »lav closoloay (sic)

vou'ra close to !

sast waell in the Fielgd, S0, thatle. ..

hat I'a Jo.,

9 Didn't vou indicats that thare could he a

-~ reservoir rrohlaem here, that conla ba the canses o%-—
A I think it's obvious that somethine igs occurring.,
Just what it ige-
-

0

o

In vour oninion, wounld a well Arille? in an

)

orthodox location ¢

e
—

e
jol]
e
3
ot
o
4
o]
0
I~

¢
3}

e}

‘/Y

(o

hai's nouv being vro-

A I vrould think it coull bacaus: if the Rio Yo,
1 is hounded in some Panner, then you've got some 1iﬁited
S gas that it's going to oget.
How, as far as Jeolocgic tima voes, nprobably
the Rio ¥Wo. 1 evanthough vou'vye aqot soma permeability
;3 barrier it coulgd conceivahlv drain, voun know, tha 229 acres;
but it mav +ake 290 J2ars to Jo ik, S0 we're looking at
v
aconomic time. So T think vou'd have to decide whethar
S
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wadn fror renn ! ay T .t e T ey
£ . h3 ~or
stion of this el w i Tielsnh o il o e o
- (] 7 ~ .7 1 . ~ ~ - 1 -
VIO W - N R T TN R T SRR B A KOS sucsty o anad
PR P PR y Y y Ay e - v, - o al - - - N

sacnitule, ocivo 1houn o o to ovony o2’ locotior ot the

anorihodon: lTocation,

8! Do von use osolocic tine wheon vou're trvine

o Ticure oub vhathor oy not voun

fair shars of «cas mmday the soction--—

A Mo, 'cause tho other neonle avsn't Hlanning
gaologic tima. But you asked mo 17 it'd drain it. You
Aidn't sav what tine franre, so I'm telling vou it woulad.

0 I want vou to look again at Rxhibit o. 7 and

explain to us the figurss in the bracket at the orthodox

and unorthodox locations. I don't understand vour formula.

A Okav. I'm actuallw tryinq'to do there 1s acre
feet, and I'm saving that at this location that $06% of tha
circle is going to have 3¢ faet of nay and 20% of it is
going to have 25. That ig 2 voor man's verimatsr, is wvhat

it is. So rather than trving to come to an actual acrs
feet verimeter, I just eveball what the thickness is and
what arda it covers in the circle.

MR. CARR: I have no further quastions.

MR. STAMETS: Anv other cuestions of the witne
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o mav ha oxceused,

Ay furthoer tastimonv in this gasn?

v closing sktataments?

"R. CARR: T pracall Cly, illiams for a counlo
of verv short auestions.

N, STAMTTYS: You mav do that.,

FURTIER RUDIRLCTY FXAMINATION
RBY MR, CARR:
0 Wr.‘Williams, vou haveiseen the exhibits presente

here today which rely on radial cdrainage as the bhasis of
various calcu%ations, have vou not?

A Yes, I have.

Q il vou refer to these quicklv summarize why
you believe they are inadequate?

A This, well, it's easv to handle graphically
and calculation wise both., Thess are the radial drainace

patterns around these wells, and looks good on these little

maps. YWe all know that this is not-the case in these

(0]

wells, and as Gulf testified in their prasentation of the
calculation of the time that it takes the well to inter-
fexre or affect a different radii, that the calculated radius
of drainage expands as they have calculated, as they have

shown until that radius contacts some interferinog condition.
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An interferine condition, as . RNalbtever pointa? out, could

A A Boundary of sone sort, a vorosity nermeability houndarv,

E RN

While we don't have then here, in sowme cases a fawlt, T
could ba the radiug of Arainace, the drainace natiasvn o

another well. So these Aralnacdge areas are aquichkly Jdistortes
into shapes and sizos mueh differant than have bhean deviatad
on these plats that have heen vrasented. And from Gulf's

calculation, thuis

ﬁéppens rather ranidly. Two wells located
a half mile awart which would be a‘uormal svacing distance
would actually interfere in about 33 days or about a nonth,.
“Ta'ra looking at it seeons thase two radial drainage natterns
colliding as they press or sinks as theyv expand in the
reservolyr, nonwithstandina, nermeability and voresity

differences, differences in thickness. And then thev heain

%]
e
o

to distort, and onea of the most significant factor
drainage araea or Lhe pattern of the Jdrainage of a well has
been found to ba the rate of

wells would bse higher rates of nroduction establish them-

selves larger arsoas or at least larger volunes of drainags,
To get the area, yvou'd have to take the thickness and

norosity into account there. 8o these drainace natterns

are established bv the internlav of many factors and we

b

It

t in reality reduce then to this simplified drawving

can
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O ciwvelon o onr A, U0 T 3 dee T heng,
et ot Tl o ovanl ias e e alt atian
Just ool o good reprosentation of what's Zattine
£l rasarveir, and T don™t thiank¥ wae should putb

on anv of those calculations or deternminations.

70
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yl-em An
undue reliance

R, T7RR: T've no further cquestions,
MR. STAMLTS: Any aaestions of Lthe witnoss?
TBC0GE B INTTOY
DY, CATITPDRLL:
o My, Tilliams, vou ¢otft a bhatierxr way?
RY Mo of tha hest wavs is the oroduction p=rfor
mange--
i S5rill wells and wateh than?

0 I agres with that.
S and of tha-

The Panpascce well has

o have shown that it has an excellent pattern

e Rio well has produced

a

Conversely our

that it has a restricted area of drainage, and

why

unit and locate that well at where we consider

nost favorahle location on that »nroration unit.
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ta other walls o dn b S3.1 have woyr Lindte o duction

Liabtorins.

»
|
|
|
|
|

o have sone

Tialo rulos herors : © ol Jrilloa hansh o

we1ls Ln onea

~ . N .
unorthodor locations T ontart orodneling tvo

unit? No vou thin't that might ha a wise way to to?

A T think oven with £iald rules in ig situation

w1211 ohwiouslv is not drainina s wroration

-h

unit, a sacond 17¢ll on the mroration unit is Justified.
12 & .

" 0 Tf you consider a fiald rule--—

A any Field rules that ware considered would have

the sane condition could

to provide for that. I think

happen to one of vour walls. T hope not. But weo fully

J

whan ve

expacted our Rio well to bhe an axcellent well

completed it.

(ol =g
S

0
o]
0

9] mvervbody takes a risk in this bhusine

evervbody has had wvells—-

A That's right.

$ --no question about that. Ilave you considered

to test drainage pattern between the

any interference test

Rio and Penasco well?

3 amount of data

A 1la feel that there,the limite

s are not interfering

that's available indicates that these wall

ke
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Uity saah other, Pl are basiocallv ot in the sara
resarvolr,  There ds o sovaration of gome tvvaa hefuasen bEhe
tvo  walls.
0 Torwlate seonaration vou're now savina?
A Vell, in ecoronic tine mavbe not in ceolodgic

MR, CAMPBETLYL:  That's all.

MR, BTAMETS:  Anv other cduestions of the witness?

BY fR. DENT:

0 My, Williams, if the Commission should arant
this unorthodox location and then with two wells on the 320
Mr. Antweil goes in and reworks and stimulates. the Rio well,

increases that wvroductivity bv 100%, what would vou do than?

A I don't know by what vou mean, what wounld I
do.
Q Do you intend to continune producing both wells

at full capacitv if rework operations hapren to he succes-

sful, in the event that vou Ao rework them?

A Yeah, we would if there was in the absence of
proration.

Q Do you have any plans to rework them?

A Mo, we do not. %e've considered it, and argued
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i and we o not Ehink that the wall can bo stinulatad.
-~ e o not think that ths roservoilr nraessare of the limitad
t » By = t - s : . ‘
, rescorvoir that this wall's draining can be irmroved hy
stimulation.
. 0 Are you telling the Commission that in the
¥ . . . . .
event it should grant this aovplication, vou do not intend
‘ : N +o a0 _anv_ rework overations on that well to improve
its productivity, that you have fairly considered it and
you've ruled that out?
“~ A Yeah.
MR, DEHNT: Wo further questions.
. YR, STAMNTS: IFf there are no further quastions,
’ the witnass rnay he excusad.
Are there any short closing statements?
MR, CANPRELL: r. Exanminer, wé have a glimpse oF
o
of Exhibit !lo. 1, Gulf, makes it obvious whv Gulf is here.
There are already three wells GAN feet from the houndaries
> of Section 10 where Sulf has two reasonablv good wells.
These proposals constitute three more within 660 feet.
takes Gulf feel like vou're bullsave on a hig archery
~ : target. While Gulf is pleased these days to have people
want to snuggle up to them anc he friendly, this is carrving
it too far, and we think that it's obvious the case that
> ‘
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could be oregente? that therae's just neomle who want Lo

dot sous other weoplas' dqas,  And thaera's no evidoncs in
£Mig recor? of anv of Lhese aanes that shows that theso
unorthodox locations would aithar prevant waste or »rotaoct

Tact, the ovidenca

corralative rights, and as a matter of
ig in the contrarv. "e thinlt these, all thrace of thasa

should ba denied.

MR, OSTAMNOTS:  Mr. Dent?

MR, DENT: I contend wﬁoleheartedly with
Mr. Cannhall's statemnent, and that the onlv avidance
presented in supvort of this unorthodox location is that
the witnass saild it's a more favorable location.

"y, Braniner, if that is the basis in which
an operator can cone to this Commission and be granted
an exerntion to your standard spacing rules, I will assure
vou lesa will be here often.

MR. §SPTAMITS: Mr, Carr?

MR, CARR: ™Mr. Oxaniner, the evidence nragentad

rillad bhy Torris 2. Antweil

~
Jo ]

todav shows that the Rio 'o. 1
couldn't verfornm as anticipated, in fact will not drain

the acreage dedicated to it. For that reason we've cone

Y]

to you because we nead to drill a sccond well on the unit

¥

to protect our correlative rights.
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Tho aqeycace Lo oarofvative, aa o 3 antin) s
ml oy £ ralaes o .i.) Ty i ey Voar [ B8] “)p:"‘””"‘;".’iit;’
300 Taroas bhod oraciioants Tow o ovon Lo a5 ons o oun
to protae Lbhont caats oniy cnatn and areriiahle ghiare o0 f

of Soetion 00

gas undos tha nordh
Jdow, e anbnit to wvon 1f we ars mot able to
Arill the sccond well on that unit, there will be gas there
that simply will not be produced,
In the alternative, whét e are required to
do is »lug the Rio o, 1. There will he gas 127t in placs
bgcause another well drilled on the unit wiil in fact not

be able to produce it hecauss wa are convinced that a

barricer exXists hatwash

.

Lo Ho. 2.

]
'3
=
9}
)’U
o}
[3]
D
jeN
-

well, that it will not constituts waste, and the Jdrilline

of the well will protect our correlative richts,

recovery resaervag that would not otherwise ha racoveaeread.

1

I haing drilled at the location we are prozosinge bacauss

cr

is
we Jdo not know>as does anyona elss exactly where this
barrier lies, and we are attemmting to “rill a well which
will Zn fact enable us to recover our  fair share of the
nydrocarbons under the north half of that section.
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‘ngirable,
that's a matter for anothar casa; but we've cone haforo
vou with an avnlication that is legitinmate. Tt is not
just trving to cozy un to somebhodv in an effort ko trvy and
steal sorebody’s adas hecanse I don't think anvone here
really Imows Mlorris R, Antweil would honastly sa? that
about thom., BDut we &o have a difficult situation here,
and wo've come forward with a leagitimate ap»nlication and
we pray that vou grant the unorthoéox location for the
Rio ilo. 2.

MR, STAETS: The case will be taken under
advisement.

[

v
¥
3

IRRLIUPON, this hearing was concluded.)
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‘Diract Ixamination by M,

Ro M, WILLIANS

itness
Carr

Cross-Dxarination by *x. Campbell

Cross-Ixanination bv Mr, nent
Examination bv My,

Purther Redirect Examination hy My, Carr

Recross-Examination bv tir, Campbell

LCross-Lxamination bv My, Dent

%

Witness - C. D. STENBRRA
Direct Examination by Mr. Cross
Cross-Examination by Mr. Carr
itness - CHARLES 7, KALTRYER

Direct Examination bv Mr. Cross

Cross~Examination by Mr. Carr
Examination by Mr. Stamets
Carr

Further Cross-Examination by Mr.

@]

Witness - Royvck - VILLIAMSON, Jx.

Nirect Examination bv HMr. Dent

Cross-Examination by Mr. carr
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1. (Apnlicant's Uxhaibits)

“ap (Proposed Tocation)

“abulation of Dffset 2neorators

1ot of Yalls
Structural an
TIsovach Map
CorrelationASection

Production Comparison

Applicant's Exhibits 1 thru 7 admitted

2. (Gulf's Exhibits)

BExhibit

Bxhibit

Number

Nurniber

L]

i

Structural Man

2 - Characteristics of Log

Gulf's Exhikits 1 and 2 admitted

3. (Bulf's Bxhibits)

Exhibit

. ‘—-W“"m g . < ot A

flumber
Humber
Number
Number
Number
¥umber

Number

-
2

4

2}

abla of Parformance bData
Radius Study
Circles of madius

Calculation for .79 Factor

Ratable Take Pactor
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Page
2 X I LTS (Cont.)
- Uxhibit hamber 19 - Caleulations that comz un
with ratable take factor of .55

~ulf's Uxhibhiks 3 thru 19 adnitted

4. (Mesa's Exhibits)

-~
xhibvit Humber 1 - !Man - Cass Ranch Prosnect |
i Fxhibit Hunber 2 - Man - Cass Ranch Prosnect

) ’ Ixhibit Number 3 - Production DNata

Cross-Section "ell Info.

—
1

Uxhibit lumber -
. Mesa's Dxhibits 1 thru 4 adnitted and incor-
- porated bv reference with
' Cases 6231 & 6232

oo . Exhibit Number 5 - Map-Cass Ranch Prosvect

Ratable Take Factor

[}
I

: Exhibit Mumber

Lxhibit Mumber 7 - Reserve Calculations

Mesa's Exhibits 5 thru 7 admitted

ibit A - Copy of Ltr. from Jorthern Matural
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SiPEs, WILLIAMSON & Aycock, INc.

CoNSULTING ENGINEERS

Midland
1212 THE MAIN BUILDING
100 OIHLS TOWER WEST May 17, 1978 SUITE 902
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 HOUSTNYN, TEXAS 77002
915 643-1841 . 713 636-8278

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention Mr. D. S, Nutter
Chief Engineer

Gentlemen:

Subject: Case No, 6231
Case No. 6232
Case No. 6213~

This letter will serve to introduce the exhibits and present related
testimony on the behalf of Mesa Petroleum Co.

Exhibit No, 1 is a combination structure and isopach map for the
Morrow formation., A cross section trace is also shown on the map.

Exhibit No. 2 is a cross section of seven wells showing a correlation
of the Morrow Conglomerate section between wells. The Mesa Lincoln
State Comm. No. 1 has a fine grained sand section in the Morrow above
the Conglomerate section. This section has not been included in: the
isopach or reserve calculations but should contribute to production.

Exhibit No. 3 shows available production from wells in the Cass Ranch
area, '

Exhibit No. 4 shows well locations, perforations, drill stem test
information add test data for wells on the cross section (Exhibit No. 2).

Exhibit No. 5 shows 320-acre circular drainage areas for the requested
unorthodox location and an orthodox location. Note the increase in
the drainage encrcachment on acreage outside the 320 unit assigned to
the well,

Exhibit No, 6 calculates the ratable take factor that should be
applied to a well's producing rate to account for the additional
drainage encroachment acres that would result from drilling a

well at an unorthodox location.
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New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Mr. D. S. Nutter

: May 17, 1978

‘ Page 2

I Exhibit No. 7 c¢alculates the expected ultimate recovery from
orthodox and unorthodox locations utilizing the isopach map
(Exhibit No, 1). Case 6232 and 6213 show an increase in reserves
for a well drilled at the orthodox location., Case 6231 shows a
slight reduction in reserves for the orthcdox location over the
unorthodox location.

o,
w Ui nd Re

WATYy av
1. Orthedox locations will not result in inferior recovery
as compared to the unorthodox locations requested in

Cases 6231, 6232 and 6213,

2. The field has been developed to date on orthodox locations
and there is no reason to change now.

3. Continued development of this field on orthodox locations
will prevent underground waste and protect correlative rights,

4. Mesa will farm in all three standard locations that are h :
counterparts to the unorthodox locations requested in
Cases 6231, 6232 and 6213.

Respectfully submitted,

: SIPES, WILLIAMSON & AYCOCK, INC,

"
"J

£ . '§ | ¥ Xl;\h)ikkkﬁﬁﬂ\gj)\ \§
~ I ’x Roy C. Williamson, Jr.,,\ P.E.

| Consultant for Mesa Petroleum Co.
i
i
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PRODUCTION DATA
UNDESIGNATED MORROW POOL - CASS RANCH AREA
’ T-18~8, R-25-E
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
ANTWEIL, MORRIS R. BENNETT & RYAN GULF OIL CORPORATION
Penasco Rio Com, Lonetree Eddy GK State Com.
1 0 20 185 25E 1 G 29 183 25E 1 C 32 185 25E 1 I 19 188 25E 2 F 19 188 25E
GAS COND GAS COND GAS COND GAS COND GAS COND
MCF BBL MCF BBL MCF BBL MCF BBL MCF BBL
1977
September 69,733 224 27,226 131 ke —— -—— - - —-——
October 183,897 557 47,260 93 ——— ——— ——— _—— -——— -——-
November 159,355 464 33,089 52 13,419 - -—— - _——— -———
December 151,703 428 29,460 45 11,055 - —— ——— -—- ——
1978
January 150,037 428 25,653 37 6,225 ——— 29,835 105 —— -
February 126,387 346 19,708 31 4,397 ——- 62,867 170 ——— -——
March 141,973 350 21,467 31 2,882 ——- 47,087 99 -—— ~—
TOTALS 983,085 2,797 203,863 420 37,978 139,789 374
1m~3-?rr"-‘-’ \?“A::—— HEETER SR C T e et Em o
REFORE XA 5‘{_1‘.}(:.‘{__':"‘;-3 \;,'
Ol CONSERVATION © v o j
: S I v
g OO0 ) ‘(’:,(‘_‘“’i- T / Co s ;:.3,_,___«
= E EE ROY C., WILLIAMSON, JR., P.E./cn  MAY 17, 1978 léZﬁ?m CASE NO. 6231
,‘_’; = = 1100 GIHLS “TOWER WEST MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 e e _m CASE NO. 6232
Hoopo SIPES, WILLIAMSON & AYCOCK, INC. T CASE NO. 6213
for MESA PETROLEUM CO, oo EXHIBIT -
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CASS RANCH AREA
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

X-SECTION WELL INFORMATION

OPERATOR
LEASE

WELL _NO,

Morris R. Antweil
Rio
No. 1

Morris R. Antweil
Penasco
No. 1

Yates Petr. corp.
Federal AR
No. &

Gulf Oil Corp.
Eddy "GK" St.
No. 1

Com,

Gulf 0il Corp.
Eddy "oy St.
No. 2

Com.

Mesa Pett. Co.
Lincoln st, Com.
No. 1

pubco Petr. Corp.
: Cass St. Com.
No. 1

ROY C.
1100 GIHLS TOWER WEST
S1PES, WILLIAMSON & AYCOCK,

WELL LOCATION

Sec. 29-185-25E
1980* FN & E

20-185-25E
FS & 1980' FE

Sec.
660"

Sec. 30-185-25E
660 FN & 1980"' FE

19-185-25E
660" FE

Sec.
1980' FS &

Sec. 19-185~25E
2310 BN & 1980° W

24-185-24E
FN & 660' FE

Sec.
2030'

Sec. 25-185-24E
1980' FS & W

WILLIAMSON, JR., ?.E.[en
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

__ PERFORATIONS

LIS A ]

86941-98";
(lorrow)

8685'-93';
8700'-13"

86341-62" (Morrow)
8570'-90" (Morrow)

8603 -07'; 8618’ -27';
86341 -4l’ (Morrow)

8478'-80‘ H 8486' -98!
(Hortow)

8497'-8513" (Morrow)

None Rreported

MAY 17, 1978

for MESA PETROLEUX CO.

_____DST INFO,

8640'-8738" (Morrow)
Rec. 500! 0&GCH
FSIP 3252¢

£610'-8705" (Morrow)
Rec. 180' cond. & 120°
pM FSIP 33568

85457 -5042* {orrow)
Rec. 60' olil, 90’
05GCH FS1P 32698
(Also DST in Wilfcp.)

NO DST

¥O DST

8402' -8552" (toxTow)
Rec. 350" GCDM
FSIP 3282¢

8245 -8475"

Rec. 420" GCM

Fsip 311

(Alse DST in Wifcp.)

TEST DATA

£/919 MCEGPD, 18" ch., 60 win., rp2412¢
£/2007 MCFGED, 3/16" ch., TP2260¥#
F/3268 MCFGPD, L ch,, 60 min., Tp2025¢ .
£/5073 MCFGPD, 5/16" ch., 60 min.,

Tp2639¢
TP2609%#
Tp2558¢
TPZL8%

orifice, 60 min.,
orifice. 60 win.,
orifice, 60 min.,
orifice, 60 min.,

F/1049 MCFGED,
F/1500 MCFGPD,
F/2295 MCFGPD,
F/3143 MCFGPD,

£712,300 MCFGPD; /AY ches 24 hrs. TP918H

1.5" orif., 60 rin., TP2320%
1.5" orif., 60 min. s TP2240%
1.5" oxif., 60 min., TP2130%
1,5" orif., 60 min., Tp1902¢

F/1062 MCFGED,
F/1528 MCFGED,
F/2099 MCFGPD,
F/2992 MCEGED,

15/64" ch., 60 min., 124508
19/64'" ch.y
25f64" ¢h.,
28/64" ch.,

F/3310 MCFGFPD,
p/L642 MCFGPD,
¥/6626 MCFGPD,
F/9022 MCFGPD,

60 min., TP2330¢
60 min., Tp2095¢
60 min., TPL645F

Ol

N T el T
PRSI ?‘\?\_,5

CAOF.

6,515 MCFGPD
Pry; Gas Grav.
S1BHP 24471

,626

27,143 MCFGPD _
COR 382,000/1 i}
Gas-Gravs » 1
sTWhp 2703%

-

6,424 MCFGYD

Dry
STWHP 2425%

22,869 MCFGED

P&A

17y

cade wo. 023
cadE vo. 6232
caje wo. 6213

H H::Ul';ﬂg Lj(gfe

£xH1BIT 4
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CASS RANCH AREA
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

i RATABLE TAKE FACTOR

AREA TIII & ITII-A

Orthodox Location = Drainage Encroachment Qutside of 320 Unit = 86,78 ac,
Unorthodox Location = Drainage Encroachment Qutside of 320 Unit = 151,86 ac.

Additional Drainage Encroachmeqt of Well at Unorthodox Location = 65,08 ac,

Ratable Take Factor = (STD Unit, éc.) - (Additional Drainage Encroachment, ac,)
) , e ’ STD Unit, ac,

. = (320 ac.) - (65.08 ac )
; (320 ac.)

= «7966%

* To Be Applied to.Well Allowable for Standard 320 Acre Unit.
’,“_-;

8!-( (j \l' { /" "l\ n~~
ClL »om,;.,.,\,

ROY C. WILLIAMSON, JR., P,E,/ecn  MAY 17, 1978 )
1100 GINLS TOWER WEST MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701
SIPES, WILLIAMSON & AYCOCK, INC,

CASE NO. 6213
for MESA PETROLEUM CO.

EXHIBIT 6
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CASS RANCH AREA
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

RESERVE CALCULATIONS FOR
ORTHODOX AND UNORTHODOX LOCATIONS

AREA III & ITI-A
Section 29

Porosity, percent
Bottom~hole Pressure, psig
Water Saturation, perceant
Gas Gravity

Drainage Area, acres

Gas Formation

Volume Factor, By = (35.35) (3305 psia) _

(0.86) (600°R)

(43, 560 - )(Poros*ty 0.14) (Gas Saturation 1-,

Hl’

Orthodox Location:

(320 Ac) [o 8) (30)+ (0. 2)(25)] (939 XL

AR

Unorthodox Location:

14
3290
15
.63
320
SCF
226.4 SE
RCF SCF
15) = 5,183.6 52 (226.4 300
174 BE (0,80 Rec.) = 939 B
8,714 MMCF

(320 Ac) Eo.35)(30)+(o.5)(22.5)+(0.15)(14j (939 %ﬁ?) = 7,166 MHCF

ROY C. WILLIAMSON, JR., P.E./pw MAY 17, 1978
1100 GIHLS TOWER WEST  MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701
SIPES, WILLIAMSON & AYCOCK, INC.
for MESA PETROLEUM CO.
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Northern
403 Wall Towers West Natural Gas
Midiand, Texas 79701
Telephone 915-682.3711 Company

Exploration & Production Division

C. F. Keller, Manager
Midland District

May 15, 1978

011 Conservation Division
State of New Mexico

P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attn: Mr. D. S. Nutter, Chief Engineer
Gentlemen:

We wish to refer you to the following requests for approval of
unorthodox locations:

Case #6231 - Application of Yates Petroleum for their

#1 State JM Well to be located 660' FN&EL of Section 25,

18S, 24E, on a proration unit covering the N/2 of Section 25,
18S, 24E.

- Case #6232 - Application of Yates Petroleum for their
Cities JG #1 Well to be located 660' FS&EL of Section 13,
18S, 24E, on a proration unit covering the E/2 of Section 13,
18S, 24E.

Case #6213 - Application of Morris R. Antweil for their #2
Rio Well to be located 660' FN&WL of Section 29, 185, 25E, on
a proration unit covering the N/2 of Section 29, 185, 25F.

Northern Natural Gas Company is the owner of a 1/2 interest in leases
covering part of Section 30, 18S, 25E and part of Section 24, 18S, 24E,

and we wish to advise that we are opposed to the above applications
for approval of unorthodox locations.

Very truly yours,

NORTHERN -NATHRAL GAS COMPANY
(//?? —i‘f*ii?f%; . —

~—, (AN Y

C. F. keffen

Exploration and Production Manager

CFK/sc

R 2 R



Page 2 of 2
Examiner Hearing ~ Wednesday - May 14, 1978 Docket No, 18-78

CASE 6214: (Continued from May 3, 1978, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Morris R. Antweil for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. ¢
Applicant, in the above-styleéd cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of a Morrow

test well to be drilled at a point 660 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the East

line of Section 8, Township 12 South, Range 32 East, lea County, New Mexico, the E/2 of said

Seoction 8 to be dedicated to the well.

CASE 6213: (Continued & Readvertised)
Application of Morris R. Antweil for an unorthodox location and simultarecus dedication, Eddy

County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox
location of his Rio Well No. 2, a Morrow test to be drilled at a point 660 feel from the North
and West lines of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, the N/2
of said Section 29 to be simultanecusly dedicated to the aforesaid well and to applicant's

Rio Well No. 1 located in Unit G of Section 29. : — e s
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Docket No, 18-78

Dockets Nos. 19-78 and 20-78 are tentatively set for hearing on June 7 and 21, 1978. Applications for
hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date.

DOCKET: EXAMINER KEARING - WEDNESDAY - MAY 17, 1978

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Ric}mx;d L. Stamets, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternaie Examiner:

CASE 6225: Application of Petroleum Development Corporation for a dual completion, lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, secks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of
1ts Sun McKay Federal Well No. 2 located in Unit G of Section 10, Township 19 South, Range 32
East, lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce oil from the Wolf'camp formation
thru tubing and gas from the Morrow formation thrmu the casing tubing annulus by means of a

cross-over assembly.

CASE6226 ' A}iplication of Barber 0il, Inc. for a waterflood project, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project on its Saladar Unit,
by the injection of water into the Yates formation through five wells located in Units K, L, N
and 0 of Section 33, Township 20 South, Range 28 East, Saladar-Yates Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 6227: Application of Union Texas Petroleum for a non-standard proration unit, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of & 209.5-acre non-standard gas proration
unit comprising the W/2 of Section 7, Township 31 North, Range 9 West, Blanco Pictured Cliff's Pool,
San Juan County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well drilled at a standard location thereon.

CASE 6228: Application of Depco, Inc., for an unorthodox location, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of its R&S Federal Com
Well No. 1 to be located 1980 feet from the South line and 920 feet from the West 1line of Section
17, Township 15 South, Range 28 East, Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Chaves County, New
Mexico, the S/2 of ssid Section 17 to be dedicated to the well.

CASE 6229: Application of Texas 0il & Gas Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for its Scuth Wilson State Unit Area
comprising 3,200 acres, more or less, of State land in Township 21 South, Range 34 East, lea
County, New Mexico.

CASE 6230: Application of Texas 0il & Gas Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicani, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of an unorthodox location for
its Duffield Fed. Com Well No. 1, a Wolfcamp-Pennsylvanian test to te located 1980 feet from the
South line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 28, Township 16 South, Range 27 East, Eddy
County, New Mexico, the S/2 of said Section 28 to be dedicated to the well.

CASE 6215: (Continued from May 3, 1978, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Texas 0il & Gas Corporation for a non-standard unit and an unorthodox gas well
location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for a
320-acr2 non-standard proration unit comprising the N/2 of Section 29, Township 20 South, Range
36 East,, North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be
located at an unorthodox location 660 feet from the North and West lines of said Section 29.

CASE 6231: Application of Yates Petroleum Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location
of its State "JM" Well No. 1, a Morrow test to be locatéd 660 feet from the North and East lines
of Section 25, Township 18 South, Range 24 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, the N/2 of said Section
25 to be dedicated to the well.

CASE 6232: Application of Yates Petroleum Corporation for an unorthodox location, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of its Cities
"JG" Well No. 1 to be located 660 feet from the South and East lines of ‘Section 13, Township 18
South, Range 24 East, Fordinkus Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, the E/2 of said Section 13 to
be dedicated to the well.

CASE 6233: Application-of Amoco Production Company for salt water disposal, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispoie of! produced seli water ints the
Cjo Alamo formation through the perforated intervea) from 1175 feet to 1220 feet in its Cahn Gas
Com Well No. 3 located in Unit F of Section 33, and from 1104 feet to 1122 feet in its Keys Gas
Com "F" Well No. 1, located in Unit K of Section 27, all in Township 32 North, Hange 10 West,
Mt. Nebo-Fruitland Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.




CAMPBELL, BINGAMAN AND BLACK, P. A.

LAWYERS

Sasdl,

JACK M.CAMPBELL POST OFFICE BOX 2208
JEFF BINGAMAN
8RUCE D. BLACK

MICHAEL B. CAMPBELL SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

TELEPHONE (505) 988-442!

JEFFERSON FLACE

May 1, 1978

¢ oor (213

Mr. Joe D. Ramey, Director
New Mexico 0il Conservation
; Division
| Department of Energy and Mineral
: Resources
Post Office Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Application for Approval of an Unorthodox Gas Well

= . Location; Sec. 29, T18S, R25E, Eddy County, New

Mexico, Morris R. Antweil, Applicant
Dear Mr. Ramey:

This is to advise you that Jack M. Campbell of Campbell,
Bingaman & Black, Santa Fe, New Mexico, will be appearing
in the captioned matter on behalf of The Gulf Companies.
Mr. Campbell will also present to the examiner at the time
of the hearing, Terry I. Cross, of The Gulf Companies, Mid-
land Texas, Law Department, who will also be participating
in presenting Gulf's position.

V ruly yours,

Jdck M. Campbell

JMC :dnc
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April 28, 1978 ‘ el i

New Mexico 0il Conservation Division
P. G. Box 2088
Sania Fe, New Mexico 8

PRV SR

. Re: Application for Administrative Approval (;2/3
3 5 of Unorthodox Gas Well Location {(Case No. '&¥23)
Location Section 29-18S-25E

Eddy County, New Mexico

Gent lemen: {

In regard to the request for an unorthodox well location captioned
above, Mesa Petroleum Co., after thorough review, strongly opposes §
= ‘ : this request. We do not see any geological justification for an :
unorthodox location in the N of Section 29. Further there is suffi- :
cient acreage to make a standard location in the NWY% of Section 29

to offset the producing well in the NE% of Section 29. The wells

located in the NEY%s of Sections 29 and 30 indicate that the gas :
pool may extend throughout the W% of Section 29. An unorthodox loca- g
tion in this section would only serve to encroach on the correlative i
rights of offset operators while possibly causing unavoidable waste i
to the rest of Section 29.

Mesa Petroleum Co. requests that this objection be read into the
record of the hearing.

Very truly yours, i

P {
AR H
: -
5
- [ -

L Rébertgff‘nﬁﬁﬁéiiy . ‘ |

RRD:wp

3
|
x ;
H

MESA PETROLEUM CO./ VAUGHN EUILDING / SUITE 1000 / AC 915 / B83-53391 / MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 ’




CATRON, CATRON & SAWTELL

ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAw

THOMAS B. CATRON, 1840-1921 THE Praza POST OFFICE BOX 788
| PLETCHER A, CATRON. 169011964 SaNTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501 TELEPHONE 082 -1047
‘ THOMAS B. CATRON, I1 AREA CODE 8508

JOHN S§. CATRON
WILLIAM A, SAWTELL,JR.
FLETCHER R.CATRON

WILLIAM F. GARR

W. ANTHONY SAWTELL April 28, 1978

: Mr. Joe D. Ramey, Division Director : |
| 0il Conservation Division |
New Mexico Energy and Minerals Department :
P.0O. Box 2088

~ RTme s Rlmneld o n"cAY
Santa Fe, New Maxico 07501

T T

Ea

v

Re: 0il Conservation Commission Case No. 6213
Dear Mr. Ramey:
Enclosed herewith, in triplicate, is the Amended Application of

Morris R. Antweil for approval of an unorthodox gas well location and
simultaneous dedication in Eddy County, New Mexico.

This Amended Application is a result of our failure to request
the simultaneous dedication when we previously applied for the unortho-
dox gas well location.

The applicant requests that the above-referenced case be continued
from the May 3, 1978 Examiner Hearing, that the case ke readvertised, and
that it be set down for hearing at the Examiner's Hearing to be held on
May 17, 1978.

Your attention to this matter is appreciated.

Vexy:truly yours, ’
William F. Carr g“\ i

WFC/ss

enclosures

cc: Mr. R. M. Williams
c/o Morris R. Antweil
814 West Marland
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240




BEFORE THE
OIL, CONSERVATION DIVISION

_NEW MEXICO ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARIMENT

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF CASE 6213
MORRIS R. ANTWEIL FOR AN UNORTHODOX

GAS WELL LOCATION AND SIMULTANEOUS

DEDICATION, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

AMENDED APPLICATTION

Comes now Morris R. Antweil, by its undersigned attorneys, and hereby

makes application to the 0il Conservation Divisicn for an unorthodox gas
well location and simultaneous dedication and in support thereof, respect- s
fully states:
1. Applicant is the operator of the Pennsylvanian Formation under-
lying the north half of Section 29, Townsghip 18 South, Range 25 East, N.M.P.M., |
Eddy County, New Mexico, and proposes to drill its Rio Well No. 2 at a point
located 660 feet from the north and west lines of said Section 29.
2. Applicant seeks an exception to the well location requirements
of 0il Conservation Division Rule 104 B, II, (a) to permit the drilling of
a well at the above-mentioned unorthodox location to test the Morrow Forma-

tion in the Pennsylvanian System.

3. That a standard 320-acre gas proration wumit camprising the north
| half of said Section 29 should be dedicated to such well.
4. That applicant’s Rio Well No. 1, located 1,980 feet fram the :
| north line and 1,980 feet from the east line of said Section 29, is present-
ly producing from said 320-acre gas proration unit. : "‘i

5. That said unit should be simultaneocusiy dedicated tc apolicant's

Rio Wells No. 1 anxd No. 2.

P . T e iy gt 7 T . G




6. That approval of this Application will afford applicant the op-
portunity to produce its just and equitable share of gas fram the Morrow
Formation and will protect correlative rights.

WHEREFORE, Morris R. Antweil requests that this Application be set
for hearing before a duly appointed examiner of the Oil Conservation Divi-
sion, that notice be given as required by law and the Rules of the Division,

that the Division enter its order granting the applicant permission to
drill its Rio Well No. 2 at a point 660 feet fram the north and west lines

of said Section 29, in the Morrow Formation, and that the north half of

e

said Section 29 be simultanecusly dedicated to its Rio Wells No. 1 and No. 2,

Respectfully sulmitted,

CATRON, CATRON & SAWIELL
Attorneys for Applicant
P.0O. Box 788 A

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
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BEFORE THE ot
OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

NEW MEXICO ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF casE 6213
MORRIS R. ANTWEIL FOR AN UNORTHODOY Esintattet

- GAS WELL LOCATION AND SIMULTANEOUS ‘ ' ,

DEDICATION, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

AMENDED APPLICATION

Comes now Morris R. Antweil, by its undersigned attorneys, and hereby

. makes application to the Oil Conservation Division for an unorthodox gas

well location and simultaneous dedication ard in support thereof, respect-
fully states:

1. Applicant is the operator of the Pennsylvanian Formation under-
lying the north half of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 25 Fast, N.M.P.M.,
HEdy County, New :Mad.co, and proposes to drill its Rio Well No. 2 at a point
located 660 feet from the north ard west lines of said Section 29.

2. Applicant seeks an e::cepti§n to the well location"requirenents
of Oil Conservation Division Rule 104 B, IT, (a) to permit the drilling of.
a well at the above-mentioned unorthodox location to test the Morrow Forma-
tion in the Pennsylvanian System.

3. That a standard 320-acre gas proration unit comprising the north
half of said Section 29 should be dedicated to such well.

4. That applicant's Rio Well No. 1, located 1,980 feet from the
north line and 1,980 feet fmﬁ the east line of said Section 29, is present-
1y producing from said 320-acre gas proration unit.

5. That said unit should be simultaneously dedicated to applicant's

Rio Wells No. 1 ard No. 2.




6. That approval of this Application will afford applicant the op~
portunity o produce its just and equitable share of gas from the Morrow
Formation and will protect correlative rights.

WHEREFORE, Morris R. Antweil requests that this Application be set

for hearing before a duly appointed examiner of the 0il Conservation Divi-~
sion, that notice be given as required by law and the Rules of the Division,

T

that the Division enter its order granting the applicant permission to

drill its Rio Well No. 2 at a point 660 feet from the north and west lines
of said Section 29, in the Morrow Formation, and that the north half of

5 B said Section 29 be simultaneously dedicated to its Rio Wells No. 1 and No. 2.

Respectfully submitted,

CATRON, CATRON & SAWTELL
Attormeys for Applicant
P.O. Box 788

Santa Fe, Mexico 87501




BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
NEW MEXICO ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLYCATION CF - CASE 6213
MORRIS R. ANTWEIL FOR AN UNORTHODOX
GAS WELL LOCATION AND SIMULTANROUS

DEDICATION, EDDY COUNTY, NSW MEXTICO.

g

n

AVMENDED APPLICATION

‘

Comes now Morris R. Antweil, by its undersigned attorneys, and hereby
makes application to the 0il Conservation Division for an unorthodox gas
well location and simltaneous dedication and in support thereof, respect-
fully states:

1. Applicant is fhe operator of the Pennsylvanian Formation under-—
lying the north half of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 25 East, N.M.P.M.,
Fddy County, New Mexico, and proposes to drill its Rio Well No. 2 at a point
located 660 feet fram the north and west lines of said Section 29.

2. Applicant seeks an exception to the well location requirements
of 0il Conservation Division Rule 104 B, II, (a) to permit the drilling of
a "ell at the above-mentioned unorthodox location to test the Morrow Forma-
tion in the Pennsylvanian System.

3. That a standard 320-acre gas proration unit comprising the north
half of said Section 29 should be dedicated to such well.

4. That applicant's Rio Well No. 1, located 1,980 feet fram the
north line ard 1,980 feet from the east line of said Section 29, is present-
iy producing from said 320-acre gas proration unit.

5. That said unit should be simmltaneously dedicated to applicant's

Rio Wells No. 1 and No. 2.




6. 'That apprcval of this Application will afford. applicant the op-
portunity to produce its just and equitable share of gas from the Morrow
Formation and will protect correlative rights.

WHEREFORE, Morris R. Antweil requests that this Application be set
for hearing before a duly appointed examiner of the 0il Conservation Divi-~
sion, that notice be given as required by law and the Rules of the Division,
that the Division enter its order granting the applicant permission to
drili its Rio Well No. 2 at a point 660 feet from the north and west llnes
of said Section 29, in the Morrow Formation, and that the north half of

said Section 29 be simultaneously dedicated to its Rio Wells No. 1 and No. 2.

Respectfully submitted,

CATRON, CATRON & SAWIELL
Attorneys for Applicant
P.O. Box 788

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
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Morris R Antwetl
O11. OPERATOR

P.O.Box 2010

Hounps, NEwW MEXICO B240

April 24, 1978

Culf Energy & Mirerals Company
Box 670
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Mesa Petroleum Co.
1000 Vaughn Building
Midland, Texas 79701

Yates Petroleum Corp.
207 South 4th
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

REFERENCE: Application for Unorthodox Gas Well
Location Section 29-T18S-R25E

Eddy County, New Mexico ‘ L?”La

‘Gentlemen: (}VV/

Enclosed is a cOpPY of New Mexico 0il Conservation
DivisionhDocket No. 16-78 of cases to be heard 3 May,
1978. Your attention is directed to Case No. 6213,
our application for an unorthodox gas well location in
Section 29-T18S-R25E, Eddy County, New Mexico, for the
drilling of the No. 2 RIO as a Morrow well.

Yours very truly,

MORRIS R. ANTWEIL

R. M. Williams

RMW: cxm

Enclosure ,

cc: New Mexico 0il Conservation Division
Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

CERTIFIED MAIL
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| W' ¢ ﬂ April 10, 1978
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L Teokant
-
Mr. Joe D. Ramey, Division Director
New Mexico 0il Conservation Division
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexieco 87501

REFERENCE: Application for Administrative Approval
of an Unorthodox Gas Well Location
Section 29-T18S-R25E, Eddy County, New Mexico

Dear Mr, Ramey:

Morris R. Antweil respectfully requests administrative
approval of an unorthodox gas well location under the
provisions of Rule 104-F. Approval of the proposed location
660 FNL and 660 FWL of Section 29-T18S-R25E, Eddy County,

New Mexico, is requested for the drilling of a 9000-foot

Morrow gas well to develop the gas spacing and proration

unit being the N/2 of said Section 29, The proposed location

is for a second well on the 320-acre proration unit, The

present well, No, 1 Rio, does not appear to be adequately
recovering the gas underlying the proration unit. The

requested unorthodox location is in violation of Rule 104-6-1X-(a)
in respect to being closer than 1980 feet to the end boundary

of the proration unit.

The following items are attached in support of the appli-
cation for administrative approval:

a. Map showing the ownership of the leases offsetting
the proposed proration and spacing unit and the
wells thereon,

b. A tabulation of the offsetting operations which
have been furnished a copy of this application by
certified mail of this date as notice thereof, and

c. A copy of the waiver requested from the offsetting
operators.

. Favorable consideration of this application for administrative
approval of the requested unorthodox location will be appreciated.
We are requesting that a hearing be docketed before the New Mexico
O0il Conservation Division on 3 May, 1978 to consider this matter



(;L-(—La 6 2 3
Mr. Joe D. Ramey April 10, 1978
RE: Application - Unorthodox -2

‘ Gas Well Location

in the event that waivers and administrative approval cannot
be obtained. Please contact us if any further information is
necessary to your consideration,

Respectfully,

R. M, Williams

RMW: cm
Attachments
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OF AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION

'@  Proposed location - 660 FNL & 660 FWL Sec. 29
Morrow f;as Completion
Dry Morrow Test |

®
@
[: Cas Spacing and Proration Unit -




TABULATION OF OFFSET OPERATORS NOTIFIED

Section 19 - Gulf Energy & Minerals Company
P, O, Box 670
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Section 30 - Mesa Petroleum Co;
1000 Vaughn Building
Midland, Texas 79701

Sections 20, 21, 29 & 30 Yates Petroleum Corp,
207 South ‘4th -
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Note: The acreage in Sections 20, 28 & 29 shown to be
leased to Atlantic Richfield, Huber, and Hanlad
is operated by Morris R. Antweil,
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Caue 6213

Morris R, Antwei!
O11. OPERATOR
P.O.Box 2010

Hopus, Now Mizxi1co 88240

April 10, 1978

OFFSET OPERATGCRS

REFERENCE: Application for Administrative Approval
of an Unorthodox Gas Well Location
" Section 29-T18S-R25E, Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Enclosed is a ccpy of our application to the
New Mexico 0il Conservation Division for administrative
approval of an unorthodox location for a Morrow gas well
in the N/2 of Section 29-T18S-R25E, Eddy County, New
Mexico.

Your waiver of objection, as an offsetting operator,
is requested so this matter will not have to come to
hearing 3 May, 1978, We would appreciate your signing
the attached waiver and mailing the original to New Mexico
0il Conservation Division, Box 2088, Santa Fe, New Mexico
87501.

Yours very truly,

MORRIS R. ANTWEIL

R. M. Williams
RMW: cxrm

We have no objection to the application of Morris R. Antweil
for the captioned unorthodox location.

Company

by

Title

Date

Ly Tt

I I (L
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Docket No. 16-78

Dockets Nos. 18-78 and 19-78 are tentatively set for hearing on May 17 and June 7, 1978 Applications for
hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date.

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDIESDAY - MAY 3, 1978

9 AM, - Ol CONSERVATION DIVISION CONFERENCE ROGH,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, HEW LEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Danicl S. Nutter, Examiner, or Richard L. Stamets, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 6211

oAsE 62121

CASE 6200:

CASE 6201:

CASE 6199:

CASE 6214:

CASE 6215:

CASE 6216:

In the matter of the hearing ecalled by the 0il Conservation Division on its own motion to permit
Fureka Oil Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Cora B.
Moore Well No. 1 located in Unit L of Section 10, Township 29 North, Range 24 East, Colfax County,
New Mexlico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Division-approved plugging
progran.

In thé matter of the hearing called by the 0i1 Copservation Division on its own motion to permit
Clay-Nefll and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the State Well No. 1
located in Unit C of Section 9, Township 19 Nerth, liange 30 East, Harding County, New Mexico,
should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Division-approved plugging program.

(Continued & Readvertised)

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0i1 Conservation Division on its own motion to permit
Astro-Tex 0i1 Corp., American Employers' Insurance Co., and all other interested parties to appear
and show cause why the Cain Well No. 2 located in Unit J of Section 22, Township 15 North, Range
33 East, Harding County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a
Division-approved plugging program.

(Continued & Readvertised)

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservaticn Division on its own motion to permit
Paul Huskins and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Federal "17" Well
No. 1 located in Unit P of Section 17, Township 15 North, Range 33 East, Harding County, New Mexico,
should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Divison approved plugging program.

(Continued & Readvertised)

In the matier of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Division on its own motion to permit
Marion B. Edmonds and O. A. Peters and all other interested parties to appear and show cause

why the Edmonds & Peters Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 3, Tovmsiip 15 Rorth,
Range 33 East, Harding County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with
a Division-approved plugging program.

Application of Morris R. Antweil for an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of its Rio Well
No. 2 at a point 660 feet from the North and West lines of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range
25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, the N/2 of said Section 29 to be dedicated to the well.

Application of Morris R. Antweil for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of a Morrow
test well to be drilled at a point 660 feet from the North line and 1980 feet! from the East
1ine of Section 8, Township 12 South, Pange 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico, the E/2 of sald
Section 8 tc be dedicated to the well.

Application of Texas 031 & Cas Corporation for a8 non-standard unit and an unorthodox gas well

location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in'the above-styled cause, seeks approval for a
320-acre non-standard proraticn unit comprising the N/2 of Secticn 29, Township 20 South, Range
36 East, North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool, lLea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be
located at an unorthodox location 660 feet from the North and West lines of said Section 29.

Application of Yates Petroleum Corporation for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well
location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Appiicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling
all mineral interests from the surface down to and inciuding the Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian
formations underlying the $/2 of Section 10, Township 21 South, Range 22 East, Eddy County, New
Mexico, to be dedicated to applicant's Stinking Draw Unit Well No. 1 to be located at an unor-
thodox location 1383 feet from the South line and 695 feet from the East line of said Section 10.
Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allocation
of the cost thereof as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be
considered will be the designation of applicant as operator of the well and & charge for risk

~d & -
involved in dailli"" coid well,
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Docket No., 16-78

Examiner Hearing -~ Wednesday - May 3, 1978

cASE 6217:

CASE 6218:

CASE 6219:

CASE 6221:

CASE 6220:

Application of Holly Energy, Inc., for an unorthodox oll well location, Eddy Countly, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of its
MeIntyre B Well No. 4 to be lovcated 1300 feet from the South line and 330 feet from the West
line of Section 20, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Eddy County, Hew Mexico.

Application of Inexco Oil Company {or a unit agreement, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, secks approval for its Tequilla Unit Area comprising 4,826 acres, more

or less, of State, Federal, and fee lands in Townships 23 and 24 South, Ranges 22 and 23 East,

Eddy County, New Mexico,

Application of H & G 0i1 Co., for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow formation
underlying the N/2 of Section 9, Township 24 Scuth, Range 28 East, West Malaga-Morrow Gas Pool,
Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at a standard lecation thereon.
Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling end completing said well and the allocation
of the cost thercof as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to de
considered will be the designation of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for risk
involved in drilling said well.

Appiication of Sun Oi1 Company for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of its Teas
Federal Well No. 1 to be located 1980 feet from the North and West lines of Section 24, Township
20 South, Range 33 East, Teas Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, the N/2 of said
Section 24 to be dedicated to the well.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Division on its own motion for an
order creating, extending, and redesignating certain pools in Chaves, lea, and Eddy Counties,
New Mexico:

{(a) CREATE a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classificd as an oil pool for Strawn production
and desigmted as the North Eldson~Strawn Pool. The discovery well is the Sabine Production
Company North Eidson Fee Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 34, Township 15 South, Range

34 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 34: W/2

(b) CREATE a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as an 0il pool for Devonian produc-
tion and desigrated as the Hume-Devonian Pool. The discovery well is the W. A, Monecrief, Jr.
State "8" Well No. 1 located in Unit G of Section 8, Township 16 South, Range 34 East, NMPM.
Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 16 SQUTH, RANGE 24 EAST, NMPM
Section 8: NE/4

(c) CREATE a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Morrow production
and designated as the Hume-Morrow Gas Pool, The discovery well is the Mewbourne 0il Company
State "E" Com Well No. 1 located in Unit L of Section 6, Tovnship 16 Scuth, Range 34 East, NMPM,
Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Seetion 6: S/2 :

(d) CREATE a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as an oil pool for Wolfcamp
production and designated as the North Lusk-Wolfcamp Pool. The discovery well is the Petroleum
Development Corporation Pedco Gulf Federal Com Well No. 1 located in Unit I of Section 33,
Township 18 South, Range 32 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

" TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, MUPM
Seetion 33:  SE/4

(e) CREATE a new pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Mississippian
production and designated as the Mescalero Sands-Mississippian Gas Pool. The discovery well is
the Petroleum Development Corporation Hudson Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 27,
Township 12 South, Range 30 East, MMPM. Said pocl would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
Section 27: W/2

(£} EXTEND the Antelope Ridge-Atokas Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to-inciude therein:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 34 FAST, NVPM
Section 26: All
Section 35: All

JIRITES i
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Page 3 of 4 bPocket No, 16-78
Examiner learing - Wednesday - May 3, 1973
(g) EXTEND the Artesla Pool in Eddy County, New Merico, to include thereln:

TOWASHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 28 FAST, WIDA
Section 2: S/2 S¥W/4 and S8/, SE/Z e

(h) EXTEND the Atoka-Yesn Pool in FEddy County, Hew lMexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, MMM
Section 28 E/2 NW/4

Section 33: HNE/4

Section 34: W/2 Ni/4

(i) EXTEND the Box Canyon Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to
include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 21 EAST, MMPM
Section 23: N/2

(J) EXTEND the Crooked Creek-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 24 EAST, NMPM
Section 4: All

(k) EXTEND the Fren-Seven Rivers Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to inelude therein:

i , TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 31 FEAST, NMPM
: Section 14: S/2, S/2 N/2, N/2 NE/4 & NE/4 NW/4
Section 15: S/2 & $/2 N/2
Seetion 23: Al
Section 26: N/2
Section 27: N/2
Section 28: N/2 & N/2 S/2

(1) EXTEND the Grama Ridge-Morrow Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 2: A_lJ.

(m) EXTEND the Herradura Bend-Delaware Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTi{, RANGE 28 FAST, NMPM
Bection 29: W/2 SE/4, E/2 SW74 & SW/h SW/4,
Scction 30: SE/4 SE/4

Section 31: E/2 E/2

Section 32: N/2 NW/4 & NW/4 NE/4

(n) EXTEND the West Kemnitz-ILower Wolfcamp Pool in lLea County, MNew Mezico, to include therein:

A Y A RN 1 e e e e S et e

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPAM
Section 32: NE//

(o) EXTEND the lLanglie Mattix Pool in lea County, New Mexico, to include thereip:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 31: NW/4

(p) EXTEND the Little Box Canyoﬁ-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 21 EAST, NMPM
Section 12: S§/2

(q) EXTEND the South Loco Hills-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy Couniy, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
! - Section 20: W/2

{r) EXTEND the Lusk-Morrow Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

- IOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
.- Seation 10: ALl
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(s) FXTEND the North Lusk-Morrow Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TONHSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, MM
Section 3: E/2

(t) EXTEND the West Malaga-Morrow Gas Pcol in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SCUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, IP{PM
Section 9: 5/2

{u) EXTEND the South Millman-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexice, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 19: N/2
Section 20: N/2

(v) EXTEND the Penasco Draw San Andres-Yeso Pool in Eddy County, Wew Mexico, to inglude thereln:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
Section 29: SE/4 SE/4
Section 32: NE/4 NE/4

(w) EXTEND the Revelation-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include thzrein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMEM
Section 10: W/2

(x) RXTEND the West Sawyer-San Andres Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Seation 22 NE/A

(y) REDESIGNATE the West Scarborough Yates Pool in Lea County, New Mexico as the Comanche
Stateline-Yates Pool and EXTEND the Comanche Stateline-Yates Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, MNMPM
Section 28: S/2

(z) EXTEND the North Shugart-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNMSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
Section 19: E/2
Section 20: W/2

(aa) EXTEND the Tubb Gas Pool in lea County, New Mexice, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 36: SE/4

(bb) EXTEND the North Vacuum-Abo Pool in Lea County, New Meyico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 16: N/2
Seetion 17: N/2

(cc) EXTEND the Whalte City Pemmsylvanian Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include
therein:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
Section 11: All

(dd) EXTEND the Winchester-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

WP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 28: S/2

(ee) EXTEND the Winchester-Upper Pennsylvanien Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to
include therein:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 36: N/2
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Qit Conservati i
BEFORE THE ton Commission

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISICON

NEW MEXTCO ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT

IN THE MAT''ER OF THE APPLICATION OF CASE _ P/ 3
MORRIS R. ANTWEIL FOR AN UNORTHODOX

GAS WELL LOCATION, EDDY COUNTY, NEW

MEXICO

APPLICATION

Comes now-Morrie R. Antweil . by its undersigned attorneys. and hereby
makes application to the Oil Conservation bivision for an unorthodox gas
well location and in support thereof, respectfully states:

1. Applicant is the operator of the Pemnsylvanian Formation under-
lying the north half of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 25 East, N.M.P.M.,
Eddy County, New Mexico, and proposes to drill its Rio Well No. 2 at a point
located 660 feet from the north and west lines of said Section 29.

2. Applicant seeks an exception to the well location requirements

of 0il Conservation Division Rule 104 B, II, (a) to permit the drilling of

- a well at the above-mentioned unorthodox location to test the Morrow Forma-

tion in the Pennsylvanian System.

3. That a standard 320-acre gas proration unit comprising the north
half of said Section 29 should be dedicated to such well.

4. 'That approval of this Application will afford applicant the op-
portunity to produce its just ard equitable share of gas in the Morrow Forma-
tion and will protect correlative rights.

TRTOTITRCWVS T LY 7 3 n Ly el | 4 FR 3 . 3
WWIERGACRE, Morvis R. Anteedl roguests that this Applicztion be got for

hearing before a duly appointed examiner of the 0Oil Conservation Division on

May 3, 1978, that mticebegivenkas required by law and the Rules of the




Division, that the Division enter its order granting the applicant permission
to drill its Rio Well No. 2 at a point 660 feet from the north and west lines
of said Section 29, in the Morrow Formation, and that the north half of said

Section 29 be dedicated to this well.

Regpectfully submitted, . ...

R - Regpectfu

SR | CATRON, CATRON & SAWIELL
i Attorneys for Applicant
| P.O. Box 788

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

AV ‘;% g/ﬂ/(

William F. Carr —
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APRlMgTB

o GO
BEFORE THE

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

NEW MEXICC ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
; IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF CASE éﬁ/\g
3 mRRISR.ANmn.mRANLNOerx o
4 ’ GAS WELL LOCATION, EDDY QOUNTY,
MEXIQO
i | | APPLICATION
t Comes now Morris R. Antwe:.l, by its undersigned attorneys, and hereby

. makes apph.catmn to the 011 Conservation D1v151on for an unorthodox gas
well location and in support thereof, respectfully states:

1. 2Applicant is the operator of the Pennsylvanién Formation under-
lying the north half,.-of Section 29, Tdnship 18 South, Range 25 East, N.M.P.M.,
. Eddy County, New Mexico, and proposes to drill its Rio Well No. 2 at a point
located 660 feet fram the horth and west lines of said Section 29.

2. Applicant seeks an exception to the well location requirements

of 0il Conservation Division Rule 104 B, II, {(a) to permit the drilling of

a well at the above-mentioned unorthodox location to test the Morrow Forma-
. L 3. That a standard 320-acre gas proration unit comprising the north
R A : half of said Section 29 should be dedicated to such well.

A AR Al 6L 731 b e 3

4. That approval of this Application will afford applicant the op~
portunity to produce its just and equitable share of gas in the Morrow Forma-

AT

tion and will protect correlative rights. ‘
WHERERORE, Morris R. Antweil requests that this Application be set for ;

hearing before a duly appointed examiner of the Oil Conservation Division on 3

May 3, 1978, that notice be given as required by law and the Rules of the i
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Division, that the Division enter its order granting the applicant permission
to drill its Rio Well No. 2 at a point 660 feet from the north and west lines i
of said Section 29, in the Morrow Formation, and that the north half of said

Section 29 be dedicated to this well.

Respectfully submitted,

CATR(N, CATRON & SAWTELL
Attorneys for Applicant
P.O. Box 788

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

By ‘6/ / /:L(ZWL; Qz/ vt{
Care <

i william F.
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

NEW MEXICO ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF s 62,3
MORRIS R. ANTWETT. FOR AN UNORTHODOX

GAS WELL LOCATION, EDDY COUNTY, NEW

MEXICO

APPLICATION

!

Cames now Mon;is R. Antweil, by its undersigned attorneys, and hereby

P Py

makes application to the Oil Conservation Division for an unorthodox gas

Sk S

well location and in support thereof, respectfully states:

1. Applicant is the operator of the Pennsylvanian Formation under-
lying the north half of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 25 East, N.M.P.M.,
BEddy County, New Mexicé, and proposes to drill its Rio Well No. 2 at a poiﬁt
located 660 feet from the north and west lines of said Section 29.

2. Applicant seeks an exception to the well location requirements
of 0Oil Conservation Division Rale 104 B, II, (a) to permit the drilling of
a well at the above-mentioned unorthodox location to test the Morrow Forma-
tion in the Pennsylvanian System.

3. That a standard 320-acre gas proration unit comprising the north
half of said Section 29 should be dedicated to such weil.

4. That approval of this Application will afford applicant the op-
portunity to produce its just and equitable share of gas in the Morrow Forma-
tion and will protect correlative rights.

WHEREFORE, Morris R. Antweil requests that this Application be set for
hearing before a duly appointed examiner of the Oil Conservation Division on

May 3, 1978, that notice be given as required by law and the Rules of the

e i S B i P ST ] o TR s e et bt sy e

s W AR



Division, that the Division enter its order granting the applicant permission
; to drill its Rio Well No. 2 at a point 660 feet from the north and west lines
; of said Section 29, in the Morrow Formation, and that the north half of said
Section 29 be dedicated to this well.
S . ' ; 7 Respectfully submitted,
L CATRON, CATRON & SAWTELL
. Attorneys for Applicant
P.O. Box 788

: Santa Fe, Mexico 87501
;
o | By s.,/ bj a5 <g/y[

William F. Carr
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
DIVISION FOR THE PURPOSE OF

CONSIDERING:
] G277
CASE NO. -6231- -
Order No. R-5833- 585("

APPLICATION OF YATBS—PBEROEEOM orris 5 KuVore: /
CORPORATION- FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS
WELL LOCATIONj}/EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

éz4¢dﬂ§aynu£fdawwnoo At Ateatese

ORDER OF THE DIVISION

BY THE DIVISION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on May 17, 1978,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, hefore Examiner Richard L. Stamets. oo

O Nobe ¥
NOW, on this 28®h day of-Sepeembef 1978, the Division

Director, having considered the testimony, the record, and the

recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the
premises, .

FINDS:

(1) Tﬁat dﬁeléubllc notice having been given as required.
by law, the Division has jurisdiction of this cause and the

subject matter thereof.
%rni A. /;)-W"/.
(2) That the applicant,

approval of an unorthodox gas well location for
Well No. 2 to be locatéd 660 feet from the North 11ne and 660

feet from the Wae¥: line of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range :
25’East, NMPM, to test the Morrow formation, Undesignated Morrow §

Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

, seeks

..

(3) That the N/2 of said Section 29 is to be dedicated to
the well.
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j¢ (¥T) That in the absence of any special rules and regula- )
tions for the prorationing of production from said,Uhdesignated ”J‘
Morrow Gas Pool, the aforesaid production limitation factor . or W¢
should be applied against said well's@bility to produce into I
the pipeline as determined by periodic well tests.

197(1:7' That the minimum calculated allowable for the subJect?fort'Hm
nit well should be reasonable, and 1,000,000 cubic feet of gas per
day is a reasonable figure for such minimum allowable.

g/ }a—a—y That approval of the subject application subject to
e above provisions and limitations will afford the applicant
the opportunity to produce its just and equitable share of the
gas in the subject pool, will prevent the economic loss caused :
by the drilling of unnecessary wells, avoid the augmentation of 1
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,

and will otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That an unorthodox gas well locat1/é| for the Morrow

formatlon is hereby approved for the Merris wu/ i e

s~ _Fre - Well No. 2 to be located at a point 660 feet
from the North line and 660 feet from the Ues¥ line of Section
29 Township 18 South, Range 24 East, NMPM, Undesignated Morrow

Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. r{
a 320-Qcre prvnﬁrs vw ¥ e (Y “/ 'g;w
(2) That t:-he N/2 of said Sectlon shall be edicated to )

. the above-described well pud®Hit i Wit Mol /focatsd oo U & o L
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(4) That in the absence of any Special Rules and Regulations
prorating gas production in said ¥ndesignated Morrow Gas Pool,
the Special rules hereinafter prbmulgated shall apply.

(5) That the following Special Rules and Regulations for a
non-prorated gas well at an unorthodox location shall apply to
the subject wellpoer w<//s :

SPECIAL RULES AND PEGULATIONS
FOR THE
APPLICATION OF A "PRODUCTION LIMITATION FACTOR"
TO A NON-PRORATED GAS WELL oR wWELLS

APPLICATION OF RULES
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ALLOWABLE PERIOD .
a:"'

[ ]
RULE 2.. The allowable period for the subject wedl shall
be six months.

RULE 3. The year shall be divided into two allowable
periods commencing at 7:00 o'clock a.m. on January 1 and July 1.

ON OF DELIVERY CAPACITY ' i
DETERMINATION Culii) Mo -

e f
RULE 4£i71mmediately upon connection of the weit the L>§k——£’)//

operator shall determine the open flow capacity of Pével ‘
accordance with the Division "Manual for Back-Pressure Testing A/’
of Natural Gas Wells" then current,.and the well's inltlg o el/s
deliverability shall be calculated against average pipel:ine

pressure. wills’

RULE 5. The well's/:subsequent deliverability" shall be .
determined twice a year, and shall be equal to igsfﬁighest or roern
single day's production during the months of April and May or

October and November, whichever is applicable. Said subsequent
.(;' deliverability, certified by the pipeline, shall be submitted to
’ the appropriate District Office of the Division not later than

June 15 and December 15 of each year.

pa” | |
uyﬂk RULE 6. The Division Director may authorize special
oV \\__dglizsizbility tests to be conducted upon-a showing that the
well been worked over or that the subsequent deliverability
determined under Rule 5 above is erroneous. Any such special
test shall be conducted in accordance with Rule 4 above.

RULE 7. The operator shall notify the appropriate district
office of the Division and all offset operators of the date and
time of initial or special deliverability tests in order that
the Division or any such operator may at their option witness
such tests.

CALCULATION ARD ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLES ”’; ru ,{,s

“umW's  qedifirminsd by Phes<
RULE 8. The weil*s allowablepAshall commence upon the date
of connection to a ripeline. and when the operator has complied
with all appropriate £iling requirements of the Rules and
egulations and any special rules and regulations.

. s -
R RULE 9. The 33;;45 allowable during its first allowable
‘period shall be determined by multiplying its initial deliver-
ability by its production limitation factor. :

¥ U
[ L
RULE 10. Thensﬁi&*e-allowable during all ensuing allowable
periods shall be determined by multiplying its latest subsequent
deliverability, as determined under provisions of Rule 5, by its
production limitation factor. If the 64§f shall not have been
oducing, for at least 60 days prior to the end of its first
“allowable period, the allowable for the second allowable period
shall be determined in accordance with Rule 9.

un

RULE 11. Revision of allowable based upon special well
tests shall become effective upon the date of such test provided
the results of such test are filed with the Division's district
office within 30 days after the date of the test; otherwise the
date shall be the date the test report is received in said office.

RULE i2. Revised allowables based on special well tests
shall remain effective until the beginning of the next allowable

period.
A o . B 24'”'7’ :
_ RULE 13. 1In no event shall the weid receive an allowable
of less than one million cubic feet of gas per day.
BALANCING OF PRODUCTION

RULE 14. January 1 and July 1 of each year shall be known
as the balancing dates.




Z{nf#

# . :
"
RULE 15. 1If the aell has an underproduced status at the \
end of a six-month allowable period, it shall be allowed to
carry such underproduction forward into the next period and may
produce such underproduction in addition to its regqularly
assigned allowable. Any underproductlon carried forward into
any allowable period which remains unproduced at the end of the

period shall bec cancelled.

RULE 16. Production durlng any one month of an allowable

ALY
pericd in excess of the monthly allowable assigned to the wall 4w, ¥

shall be applied against the underproduction carried into the
period in determining the amount of allowable, if any, to be

cancelled.
7

U~ '
RULE 17. If the weld has an overproduced status at the end
of a six-month allowable period, it shall be shut in until such

overproduction is made up.

RULE 18. If, during any month, it is discovered that the
wel?* 1s overproduced in an amount exceeding three times its
average monthly allowable, it shall be shut in during that
month and during each succeeding month until it is overproduced
in an amount three times or less its monthly allowable, as
determined hereinabove.

RULE 19. The Director of the Division shall have authority
to pe e wns., if it is subject to shut-in pursuant to
Rules 17 and 18 above, to produce up to 500 MCF of gas per month
upon proper showing to the Director that complete shut-in would
cause undue hardship, provided however, such permission shall be
rescinded for 4. uw.~ if it has produced in excess of the
monthly rate-authorized by the Director.

RULE 20. The Division may allow overproduction to be made
up at a lesser rate than permitted under Rules 17, 18, or 19
above upon a showing at public hearing that the same is necessary
to avoid material damage to the wellgoriw-+//s ,

GENERAL - ' .

RULE 21. Failure to comply with the provisions of this
order or the rules contained herein or the Rules and Regulations
of the Division shall result in the cancellation of allowable

assi neqbto the . No further allowable shall be assigned to
the 38&1 until all rules and regulations age cpmplied with. The
Division shall notify the operator of the and the purchaser,

in writing, of the date of allowable cancellat1on and the reason
therefor.



Casge No. %231
Ord o. o 83

(6) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Division may deem necessary.

; DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
ci above designated. : -

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
/0IL CONSERVATIQN DIVISION

.-- 9
J0E D. Y/
L///Director

T TN
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: o : CASE b2 13 '
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~, UNDESIGNATED MORROU :
oo Lo - EADY €O, , NEW MEXTCO

wem e == ISOPACH OF MORROW (o)  pROPOSED LOCATION
SAND » 5% POROSITY  STRUCTURL-TOP MORROH MARKER

CONTOUR INTERVAL 5' CONTOUR INTERVAL 50°
| SCALE: 1%=3000°

GULF OIL CORPORATION SOUTHUWEST DISTRICT
‘ MIDLAND, TEXAS
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EXHIBIT -2
CASE NO, 6213

DATE: May 17, 1978
GULF OIL CORPORATION

PRODUCTION DATA
UNDESIGNATED MORROW TOOL
T-18-8, R-25-E
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

g ANTWEIL, MORRIS R, BENNETT & RYAN GULE_OTL_CORPORATION
Penasco Rio Com, Lonctree GK State Com,

| 10 20 185 25E - 1 G 29 18S 25E T C 32 185 25F T 1 19 188 25 1 219 188 25E

: ~Chs  COD  CAS -coMp GAS COND CAS coND GAS  COMD

! :

4 September - 69,733 224 27,226 131 -—- -—- ---

' October 183,897 557 47,260 93 ——- - -

g November 159,355 464 33,089 52 13,419 =-- --=

g December 151,703 428 29,460 45 11,055 -—- -

i g

3 1978

1 January 150,037 428 25,653 37 6,225 === 29,835

: February 126,387 346 19,708 31 4,397 -—- 62,867

H) March 141,973 350 21,467 31 2,882 --- 47,087

M TOTALS 983,085 2,797 203,863 420 37,978 139,789

¥ ,

e
IEeYs? D{;\D/
AP0

et T

e




SR EAC

i b 4

RADIUS OF DRAINAGE

Pseudosteady-State Flow of Circular Gas System

SPE Monograph Volume V

kt
tg = 0,029 gt C

2

t = T @ 1 co

8.41 X 1074 «x

-

t = Time in hours
T = Radius of drainage
@ = Porosity
H = Viscosity
C = Compressibility
k = Permeability
t = 2 (.10)(.019975)(.2204 X 1073)
(8.41 X 107%) (1)
RADIUS TIME TIME
(FEET) (HOURS) (DAYS)
660 228 9.5
1320 912 38.0
1980 2052 85.5
» 2106, 2322 9.8
" BEFORE R STAMETS ! .
OIL CONGSE COOREAUSION ; é/
Gutesomarne 4 ] “RuIBIT
— 1 CASE NO. ___Ga(m
CASENO.___[p213 : DATE: May 17, 1978
Supmitiad = GULF , GULF OIL CORPORATION
URIILSG 7 — Y i
Hearing Liz 'l--'~7~__/~fj—:¢,7;

T Py e o B o

CR A7y SO SR WAL B |



0001 =.] -9jeag
W MaN ‘Ayunog e3q
3-6Z-4'S-81-1

031x9

S8y 0Z¢

»
I
-

$912y Q2!

g

RN e 5 b g s

€129 ese)

S % uqiyx3

Bl-L1-5 &.eQ
82
12

ucneindio) 110 Jing

N T R S ity i g i 7 T




O S S s
I - N
EXHIBIT 49
_CASE NO. 6213 |
DATE: May 17, 1978
GULF OTL CORPORATION °
CASE I Ky

Conditions: a) Shut In Well No. 1 Rio Com.
b) Drill Well No, 2 Rio Com at Unorthodox Location

as a Replacement Well.

, : o ' 1) Drainage Encroachment Outside of 320 Acre Unit
' : By Well at Orthodox Location
. A. 97.22 Acres

; : ' B. 2,79 Acres
? 1 C. 2.80 Acres
‘ 102.81 Acres

By Well at Unorthodox Location
X. 97.22 Acres
Y. 70,00 Acres
Zz. 2.79 Acres
170,01 Acres

E '2) Drainage Encroachment Qutside df 320 Acre Unit

3) Extra Drainage Encroachment of Well at Uriorthodox Location

Unorthodox Well ’ 170.01 Acres
.Orthodox Well -102.81 Acres

67.20 Acres -

4) Rateable Take Factor

(Standard Unit Acres) - (Extra Drainage Encroachment Acres)
Standard Unit Acres

RTF

320,00 - 67,20
320,00

O I ‘ 252.80
S0 S 320




T-18-S, R-25—E
Lea County, New Mexico
Scale-1"= 1000’

19 320 Acres 21
r 145.56 Acre|Overiap
IR
[»]
9
¢
r.ooo.l.&..ll 7320’
| \
)
R gt \
‘ va 320 Acres
I_ o' p|
/ \\ Btorr/s & ka\iﬁ\\
\ / o
30 28

Exhibit S 7
Case 6213
Date 5-17-78

Gulf 0il Corporation

L.
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EXIIBIT 3

CASE N0, ___6213
DATE: May 17, 1978,
GULF OIL CORPORATION

CASE 1L

Conditions: a) Leave Well No. 1 Rio Com On Production
b) Drill Well No, 2 Rio Com at Orthodox Location

1) Drainage Area
a) Well No. 1 © 320.00 Acres
b) Well No. 2 320,00 Acres

_-145,56 Acres Drainage Overlap
174.44 Acres

2) Combined Drainage Area

Wwell No, 1 ‘ 320.00 Acres
Well YNo. 2 174,44 Acres

494,44 Acres

3) Rateable Take Factor for Unit

(Combined Drainage Area Acres) X (RTF)

Standard Unit Acres

' RTF Standard Unit Acres

Combined Drainage Area Acres

i

A

li

_ 320,00
494 .44

.65

- 7 N s it




21
320 Acres
/980’ -
o sRi0 Com. .
SEAorris 2. Antweil
320 Ac. J
S i ‘
30 29 28

T-18-S, R-25—E Exhibit 3
Lea County, New Mexico

A Case 6213
Scale-1"= 1000’ Date 5-17-78

Gulf 0Dil Corporation




EXHIBIT [0

CASE NO. 6213
DATE: May 17, 1978
GULF OIL CORPORATION

Conditions: a) Leave Well No. 1 Rio Com. on Production
b) Drill Well No., 2 Rio Com at Unorthodox Location

Drainage Area
a) Well No. 1. 320.00 Acr_és

b) Well No, 2 320.00 Acres
~60.00 Acres Drainage Overlap
260,00 Acres

Combined Drainage Area

Well No. 1 320,00 Acres
Well No. 2 260,00 Acres
580.00 Acres

Rateable Take Factor for Unit

Standard Unit Acres {(Combined Drainage Area Acres) X (RTF)

RTF Standard Unit Acres
Combined Drainage Area Acres

320,00
580,00

«55




Yates Pet etul }

(AR. AL -
K-6848 (A.J Anfwe-l) etal eill
to 6930" 1o1-14 JT0 8992
geR Anfwcnl eT138
ngsco

0481738

M. Anfwell ‘
(Yoteseto

* No- NotGos g
é -"L-.“sgg-sm- v.e 1 . 3'0" l S.
| A3 23! iSq Roy. Notes Pet. efal. A Antwell
‘ 15 2.20-78
‘ 13\ .°|L3092# o‘é;’_’x L-618 10
] JIa{c zsu res ¥ i 03 Stofe [ Stete
{1 B2 " R !nne?f €. Yotes |US. En-*%
: 6-1-83 .4496 4'M| . §€-1-®
i  BABE L ;5;_5, 375 i K-6289 -2;3% v‘lekeucﬂ‘ns(r%"}ﬂ on
= nec % 800 e Rien
1 18 7 w/e B B /e8se ‘ beloun sso
i KGS p) AAarrew
H 22 v S. nrzjronc Stote
L _ 56 3
; 1 D Block-JARC 4
(ARcCo) YolesPet.SiR Yates Pef-.t’*ﬂ? o mee e 15 ise ates Peb gt
7-18° 77 “wYo{'rs 0487738 !85146;0 K;s % votes 17855 ot
S/zHBC :.t lét, ’ {: _ Lo ytafe PetSR U.S.
N :‘“"’ o —1‘3::":“#‘}}\'“ :'L;él'gé;.;;zi'-;"' T Y vons petetal |
8 Krosco 't L.aess ] il 10165 HBP
) Sfah ' :

| _Stele 2518

<.

MORRIS R. ANTWEIL
CASE NO. 6213

%
ST ‘ éroposed Locatlon _ 660 FNL & 660 FWL Sec.29
: o :«;"'it',.véz’.s '& :

4// l‘, ”‘O—' ocation

l Heming }J‘,:-:cﬂifr/m;_‘}:__lzj @ %OLI'OW Cas Completlon S .

r Mm‘!—t*ommerc1a1 Morrow Test

Ma . OVJ-I D Gas Spac1ng & Proratlon Um.t , L
- 'b PM m@ ‘ ﬂ P brM m . E?‘{-h‘ibit 1

L0021

G
..<.
e




Section 19

Section 30

Sections 20, 21,

TABULATION OF OFFSET OPERATORS

29 & 30

Gulf Energy & Minerals Company
P, O, Box 670°
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Mesa Petroleum Co,
1000 Vaughn Building
Midland, Texas 79701

Yates Petroleum Corp.
207 ‘South 4th °
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Note: The acreage in Sections 20, 28 & 29 shown to be’
leased to Atlantic Rlchfleld Huber, and Hanlad
is operated by Morris R.. Antwell

e T AT D AT ';at

MORRIS R. ANTWEIL
CASE NO. 6213
Exhibit No. 2

e il
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MORRIS R. ANTWEIL
CASE NO. 6213

7/78 s A

F R 25&

Eddy GK State-2
23007 AL
1980" FWL

/7 20
O
Eddy GK State-1 Penasco #1
1980* FSL 660’ FSL
660' FEL 1980' FEL
©
Federal AB-4 Proposed Location
660' FNL 660" FNL
O 1980* FEL @® 660 UL
\ Rio #]
- (:) 1980" FNL
P 980" FEL
30 27
o co SeN
Distance from Proposed Location to: CanNo G203 . - o .3 -
. <y o e e T
Morris R. Antweil No. 1 Rio - 2952t { T T /¢,PZ
Morris R. Antweil No. 1 Penasco - 29520 | Hearug v 29 o7 >er 72
Yaies Petroleum No. 4 Federal AB - 2640' i R
Gulf 0i1 No. 1 Eddy GK State - 2952' '

B e AR Uity L e

" Exhibit No. 3
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COMPARATIVE PRODUCTION PERFORMANCE
ANTWEIL NO. 1 PENASCO AND NO. 1 RIO

PRODUGTION
PENASCO RIO
MCF FTP MCF ~FTP
September '77 69,733 2000 psi 27,226 1500 psi
October '77 183,897 2000 47,260 1200
November '77 159, 355 2050 33,089 1100
December '77 151,703 2100 | 29,460 1000
January '78 150,037 2050 25,653 900
February '78 126,387 2025 19,708 850
March '78 141,973 2000 21,467 "800
April '78 134,493 1975 18,483 700
May '78 130, 446 1925 14,511 650 *
June '78 129,501 1900 13,117 700 *
July '78 131,463 1850 14,614 700 *
August '78 137.173 1800 12,076 675 *
September '78 124,696 1750 11,203 650 *
“October '78 132,613, 1750 20,643 250 **
November '78 131,019 1700 18,623 150 **
December '78 133,816 1600 | 16,047 150 **
2,168,305 % 343,180
* well riding line f Sed covn persnor
*% compressor z . @c,}«'ﬁj

PENASCO e

Original BHP - 3356\psi (DST)

CAOF - Z7,143 MCFPD .

BHP - 14 May 1977 - 3408 psi SITP - 2751 psi .
First Delivery - 15 September 1977

SITP - 23 January 1979 - 1850 psi

RIO

Original BHP - 3316-3252 psi (DST)

Original STIP - 2447 psi (4-pt test)

CAOF - 6516 MCFPD ™

BHP - 9 August 1977 - 2975 psi SITP - 2377 psi
First Delivery - 16 September 1977

BHP -~ 17 October 1977 - 2119 psi SITP - 1681 psi
SITP - 23 January 1979 - 625 psi

MORRIS R. ANTWEIL
CASE NO, 6213

Exhibit No. 7
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ESTIMATED RADIUS OF DRAINAGE
ANTWEIL NO. 1 RIO
G-29—18S—25E

Conditions:

p = orosity = 13%

t = thickness = 24

gw = water gaturation = 2,%

P = initial BHP = 2975 psi

Bg = gas volume factor = 220 SCF/ft

R = recovery factor = 80%
Estimated Recovery per Acre:

i Q = 43560 x t ¥ P x (1-Sw) X Bg X R
Q = 43560 X 24 x 0.13 X 0.75 % 220 x 0.80
Q = 17940 MCF/acre

Consider andt’ Ultimate Recovery of 400,000 MCF;

Apparent Drainage Area:

PR o e 2 . -

3 A = 400, 000/17940 = 22.3 acres
. }
3 } Apparent prainage Radius:
. i % o —
E r =V Alw < 2 TE16 - =V309202
i

\ r = 556 ft.
1
l,

RO

Q
-

4
i
{
3
£
1

v e o S .




r\\mo Acre Overlap
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320 Acres
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-.vM; u;@W Com.
Q-Morris L Antweit

.b . N T

1980’ -

30

T-12-S, R-25-E Exhibit BT 9 _, 224/
Lea County, New Mexico .

S |
Case 6213 107 . YA
Scale - 17= 1909° _ | | Date 5-17-78 . . s\wn&\@m%ﬁ |
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Exhibit £ 57

Case 6213
Date 5-17-78
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Conditions:

1)

2)

3)

4)

R
et
CAsE ro. 6213 T
bAYE:  lay L7, 1978
GULE 011, CGRIORATION *©

CASE 1

b) Drill Well No

a) Shut In VWell No. 1 Rio Com.

.- 2 Rio Comn at Unorthodox Location

as a Replacement Well,

\
Drainage Facrozchment Outside of 320 Acre Unit
By Well at Crthodox Location _ i
A, 97.22 Aerves

B. 2.79 ALcres
C. __2.80 Acres
102,81 Acres

Drainzge EZncroachment Outs
By Well =zt Unorthodox Loca

t

X. 97.22 Acres

Y. 70,00 Acres

AR 2.79 Acres
170,01 Acres

Extra Drainage Encroachmen
Unorthodox Well ~
-Orthodox Well

Rateable Take Factor.

RTY (Standard Unit Acre

ide of 320 Acre Unit
tion

t of Well at Unorthodox Location
170.01 Acres
-102.81 Acres

b 4 .
§7.20 Acrec

s) - (Extra Drainage Encroachment Acres)

I

320.00 - 67.20

320,00
) ~ 252,80
320
= L79

Standard Unit Acres

N Y XTI
e r-24-79 :
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EXBIBIT HO. 1
k CASE bz2\S
DATE 5-17-78

’ UHDESIGNATED MORROW
B EODY CO., NEW MEXICO

ISOPACH OF MORROW
SAND 2 5% POROSITY

I
% r-nwmm TINTERVAL 5|

PROPOSED LOCATION

WA AT AN LY AT L L

COHNTOUR INTERVAL 50'
SCALE: 1%=3nn0"*

GULF OIL CORPORATION
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| CASE 1O, c, L1
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Heorir Du: §-13-186

STRUCTUREL-TOP MORROY MARKER

SOUTIUEST DISTRICT
MIDLAND, TEXAS

I( Ly pd 3

L 2 wu .

3 ”:?.r‘j _’Zé":)_ ‘V I s:u.- v s a

: . IL ..""m ”' tes . 1 Yates Pey Cevn, L “’.‘ Tei r——- ——— e

8

: . l . s a4 e ’ “‘ s & / .

?ﬁ#- ; & 1 . - y e v l v s/a Stele }

ot 3 s b S e L6 s /W' T y,

5 : . . ) /o 4 ‘l L‘)iru?ﬂ arﬁ . / ! ] / u y.,“ p., p,.,.’ }
+ + T 4_ 4 T . 'VZ 4'/,_.....“/-.:44' + + L Feen wlRKING "INT U



EXHIBIT 3

CASE NO, 5213
DATE: May 17, 1978
GULF OIL CORPORATION

PRODUCTION DATA
UNDESIGNATED MORROW POOL
T-18-§, R-25-E
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

ANTWEIL, MORRIS R, BENNEIT & RYAN GULF OTIL CORPORATION
Penasco Rio Com, : Lonctree - GK State Com,
10 20 185 25E ). G 29 188 25E 1l C 32 185 25R 1 119 185 25 E 2 19 18 25E
GAS COND GAS COND CAS COND GAS COND GAS  COND
1977
September 69,733 224 27,226 131 ——- —-—— - - ~ivm “==
October 183,897 557 47,260 93 ——- == --- -~ --= ~=-
November 159,355 464 33,089 52 13,419 --- “-- ——- -== ke
December 151,703 428 29,460 45 11,055 - - --- === ~--
1978
January 150,037 428 25,653 37 6,225 ~-- 29,835 105 .- ---
February 126,387 346 19,708 31 4,397 ——- 62,867 170 .- -——
March 141,973 350 21,467 31 2,882 ~=- 47,087 99 - -
TOTALS 983,085 2,797 203,863 420 37,978 139,789 374
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RADIUS OF DRAINAGE

Pseudosteady-State Flow of Circular Gas Syétem
SPE Monograph Volume V

oncih, A = < e

T4 = 0.029 L [T Ce
t = .2 (9 Cp)
' d A G
8.41 X 1074 K
t = Time in hours
r = Radius of drainage
$ = Porosity
T = Viscosity
C = Compressibility:
k = Permeability
t = r2 (,10)(.019975)(.2204 X 1073)
(8.41 x 1074 (V)
RADIUS TIME TIME
(FEET) (HOURS) (DAYS)
660 228 9.5
1320 912 38.0
1980 2052 "~ 85.5
2106 2322 96.8
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s e o]
O\‘-QC'\\" Heh ZOR
o e ;».:-~ _/Lt_,_ mwisrr __F
_éﬁLﬁﬁﬂ““ ' CASE No.”_ B33
CASENO. 2= b1 ‘3—’-"'“ DATE: May 17, 1978
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|
} } : CASE I

e

EXHIBIT il
CASE No. 6213
DATE: May 17, 1978

GULF OIL CORPORATIOV

2 R:.o Com at Unorthodox Location

Unit

Conditions: a) Shut In Well No. 1 Rio Com.
b) Drill Well No.
as a Replacement Well.
1) Drainage Encroachment Outside of 320 Acre

By Well at orthodox Location
A. 97,22 Acxes
B. 2.79 Acres
c. __2.80 Acres
102.81 Acres

2)
By Well at Unorthodox Location

X. 97.22 Acres
Y. 70,00 Acres
Z. 2479 Acxes

170.01 Acres

%
!
L= - 3)
T \ : ‘ Unoru.nudux Wwell
' ‘ oOrthodox Well
!

&) Rateable Take Factor

1}

Drainage Encroachment OQutside of 320 Acre Unit

Extra Dra:mage Encroachment of Well at Unorthodox L.ocation

170,01 Acres
-102.81 Acres
67.20 Acres

(Extra Drainage gncroachment Acres)

RTF (Standard Unit Acres) -

[

Y _ 320.00 - 67.20
o 320.00

Standard Unit Acres
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320 Acres

A e

Overtap

30

T-18-S, R-25—E
Lea County, New Mexico
Scale-1"= 1000’

R0 Com.
orrsy & Arntwei/

4320 Acres
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Exhibit P Q
Case 6213 .
Date 5-17-78
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. —
EXUIBLY ___ (
CASE NO, ___6213
DATE: May L7, 1978
GULF OTL CORPORATION

CASE II

Conditions: &) Leave Well No, 1 Rio Com On Production
b) Drill Well No. 2 Rio Com at Orthodox Location

1

2)

3)

Drainage Area
a) Well No. 1

b) Well No, 2

Combined Drainage Area

Well No. 1
Well No. 2

Rateable Take Factor for Unit

standard Unit Acres

RTF

320,00 Acres
320,00 Acres

-145.56 Acres Drainage Overlap
174 .44 Acres

320,00 AcreS
__174,4h Actes
494 .44 Acres

2

(Combined Drainage Area Acres) X (RTF)

Standard Unit Acxes
Combined Drainage Axea Acres

_320.00

200 )it
o/ TeTTTT

.65




